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. CHILD CARE AND CHILD DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMS,
/' L 1977-78

FRIDAY, NOVEMEBER 28, 1077

U.NS. SenaTE,
CStrncoMMITTEE o Cititn axp Husay DevwporMesT
. or tHe ComairTrrr oN Huxmaxy ResoUnrceas,
: NantFroncaco, Calif.
The subcommittee met. pursuant to call. at ® a.m.. in the Ceremonial
Courtroom, Federal Building, 450 (iolden Gate Avenue, Senator Alan
Cranston (chairman of the subcomimittee) presiding. o '
Prescnt : Senators (Cranston and Hayakawa. )
Stafl present : Susanne Martinez. counsel : Lyn Chambers, Ph. D.,
and Pat Markey, profeasional staff members: and .John H. Backer,
Ph. )., legislative assistant.
Senator CransToON. Pleasc come to order.
I want to welcome all who are present. I am delighted that Senator
Hayakawa and I are together today for this hearing.
Sam, it is good, to see vou. : -
Senator Hiraxawa. Good morning, .\J{n.

OrPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR CRANSTON

Senator CraxsToN. The Subcommittee on Child and Human Devel-
opment of the Senate Human Resources Committee, of which I am
privileged to be chairman. begins today a series of hearings on the
subject of child care and child development programs. The purpose
of these hearings, which will continue in other areas of the country
as well as Washington next vear, is to solicit the comments of parents,
child-care providers, and others about how best to shape future Fed-
eral legislation involving child care and child development.

The need for adequate child carc services in this countrvy has been
documented time and again. Statistics released by ‘the U.5. Depart-
ment of Labor last March indicate that™for the first time. a majority
of the mothers of children under the age of 18 work outside of the
home. Most of these working mothers have entered the labor force for
reasons of financial necessitv and two-thirds work full time: 41 per-
cent of the mothers with childreh under the age of 6 are in the labor
force. These statistics translate into 6.4 million children under the age
of 6 whose mothers work and 22.4 mjllion chtldren from 6 to 17 whose
mothers work. ’

Yet there are only 1.6 million licensed day care openings available
throughout the Nation according to 1976 data from HEW, enough
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tor covet only 23 pervent of tHe claldren under 6 whose motherm wark.
. A~a tesult, ntany chuldewn are left ananadequate care, <huttied from
one care arramement to another or suuply left alune whitle the mother
imoat work.

CANitempts have been ongroinge in Congrema over the last 8 vegrs to:
chact comprvhensnve clubl care egisintion, In 1071 we succecded 1n
pumangg such a ball; but it wan setoed by PPrecqdent Noxon, In 1975
hearings were held 1n both Houses of Congervan on sinmilar legnnlntion
bt noaction was takenain erther body,

It 1« important to note that the Federgl Government s aleeady
Aceply involved in the provimon of child care services, HEW currently
ewtitaates that direct and indirecet spending by the Federal Govern:
ment for child care amounted to about $2.0 allhion in the last fiwal
vear, affecting: mbout .6 mithon chaldren.

Sinee there are only 1.6 mallion Licensed day cnre openings in the

. countryvoat seems clenr that we necd to learn a lot more about the nature
of CGiovernment actions touching the other s mithon children affected.

In addition.to taking a very close look nt these child care programs in
whicii the Fadera)] Government s currently involved, we need to exam-
e those supported by State and local ngencies and the private sector.
We also need to assess the unmet needs 1n many communitien and
conmider to what extent the Federal Government's role in child care
~hould be expranded or modified o mect those needs. _

This exammmination = particularly dritical in light of the President’™s
welfare reform propasal presently under consideration and its 1impli-
entions for working parents or those who wonld like to work but can’™t -
work because there 15 no place for their children to be properly cared
for. Many mothers are on welfarne who would mther be working if
addequate child cn=e wers avarlahble to them, T

A renewed effort 1x about to begnn 1th Congress to enact legislation
desigmed to assurs that the children of familiex who need day care  »

. serviees pecetve adeguate supervision and care that enhances their
“ development. This hearing ix one of the fing <teps in that ctfort.

U~ing thix hearing, and the onex that follow. as a hasis. I hope to
intremdizee a comprehensive child care and child development all in
Congrress next spring. I am hopeful that’ this long overdue effort will
be successful anS wiﬁ have wide bipartisan support in both Houses.

A~ we draft this legislation, we will be concerned with a number of
.eritical subjects, and T hope that today’s witnesses will help us explore

© theme jmuiex. Thev are: .

One: what fonstitutes akality child care and what can we do to
bringr about such quality ino hild care programs?

Two: what are the <pocial needd of different groups for child
~are and how can legislation provide for the diversity of programs
of child eare services that meet their individual needs?

Three: What tyvpes of supportive services. such as information and
referral agenciex, are necessary to assist families in finding the type
of child cafre and services that meet their individual needs?

Four: Wow can legislation be drafted so that individual parents
and lncal communities can retain control over the programs with a
minimum of bureaucraey and administrative redtape?

- ' v
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Five What 1a the telationship of child vare to emplovment both
tor the r!llp]u_\ ment of pPutents whone chaldren are in tife Programn and
to the emplovount of those who care for chilidren?

Niv How do we annure that the programs will be comt effective and
stall prosiude cate sathin reasonable hitmita of quality ?

None af these gquestions are vers diflicult, but they must e t‘:pluml
and wrappied with of wne are (o design a reabintie, reapon=ive piece of
legandntion. )

Ity far the Inrgest federally supported child development program
1w Hend Start, and we will b hearing feom some repivsentatives of
sotne very fine California projects toxday.

[ have some gomd news for Californin Head Start project« and for
the oo Cahfornm children needing but not now gettingg thess
kinds of merviees, A~ soon as we have worked out the impasse over
the labor HEW appropriations Inll, Cahfornia should be recerving
n GO pervent thervga N0 ‘Hend Start funding, from IO TH N} the
inm timenl venr to 240 nulhon for fival vear 197 which began last
(Ictober 1. .

“This «should cover coxt.of hiving increases needed by existing pro-
grams and ntlow the enrollment of about T.000 more children in Head
Start projects in the State, a ) percent increase over thomse presently
wrvedl, ;

Canhifornia has not been pgetting 1ts fair share of Head Start money
wince the program begmn in 1965, Congress enacted a formula in 1954
to provide a more squtable allotment. After some rather extensive
discussion with HEW we wem to have convanced them to apply fully

_nnd correetly the statutory formula under which Cahfornmia will re-
cetve S milhion more than otherwise out of the nationwide 25 percent
Head Start funding increas: that we have been able to got approved
by Congrress.

Fhis ~t1ll 1sn’t the full share California should be grtting based on
the namber of needy chilidren here. but 4t 19 a great <tride forward.

Finallv. I want to note that w@have twen able to arrange for child
care, albett rather ad hoe, to be provided for the children of some
of the participants and observers at this hearings this morming. [ want
to give special th s to =allye [arge for volunteering to help us with
todav’s vl;:?l-d care. This is the kind of recognition of the needs of busy
parent~ and ehildren that more Foderal activities really need to
prosade. ;

RBecnti<e we want to get as many points of view ax powable, f
heve scheduled a great many witnesses for this moeming’s hearing.
and T would hike to sav to cach of the witnesses that this means we
need to have the cooperation of evervone n keeping presentations
~hort. The entire written statement of each witness \vigl be printed
in the hearing record and [ want to assure each of yvou that these

~—Written ~tatements are a< important to me and the subcommittee as
the oral testimony .that we receive todav. They ¥ill be carefully
reviewed. '

Becentise nf another commitment, I am zoing to have to leave
promptly at about 10 nunutes before 1. If 1 have to interrupt you
and a<k vou te ~shorten vour testimony so that I crn hear as much
as possible before I depart. I hope rou will under<tand. If there isn’t
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, ’(;ime for € to ask all the questions I want to ask I will &end to tRose

of you whom I don’t reich with questions today some written questions

and ask you to send hs written answers to include in the hearing record- -
‘I welcome each witness and look forward to hearing from you.

' « Before we proceed, Sam, do you have any opening remarks?
Senator Havaxawa. Yes; I do, Mr. Chairman. ' .
I would like to thank you. first, of all, for having arranged today’s

hearings of the- Child and Human Development Subcommittee. I am

“the only Republican on this subcommittee and I hasten to say this is

one of my preferred assignments.’ ‘This assignment not only provides
me with an opportunity to work closely with the distinguished senior

~ senator in Californi# but it also enables me to concentrate on ‘problems

which have concerned me as a teacher and educator for z long time.

. My interest in child development goes back many years. I have had

2 continuing interest professionally in the subject of early childhood
development. Personally I -have been involved a great many yvears,
first, of course,.as a parent of three cl}i]dren and. second, as the parent

~of a retarded child,

I became a member of the Child and Human _Deve]opment Subcom-
mittee only last March. The principal piece of Ieérsjslﬂ;ion which occu- -
pied mis since then was S. 961, the Opportuniti JFor Adoption Act. ’

- of 1977

- Some of you krrow, who followed the legislative process. title 2 of
this bill actually extends the Child Abuse Prevention Act for 2 more _
years. There weré a number of provisions in the original act which I
did not like. A's a consequence, the chairman and I fought 2 number of
pitched battles but the outcome of this legislative contest was a poSitive
one, and I believe most beneficial. for evervone concerned. I certainly
learned a lot during that debate, Alan, and T am grateful to you and all
of us who are'concerned. e , .

* Senator CraxsTox; I'learned some th . too. I assure you.
- Senator Hayaxawa. Thank you. e . ) .
We reached an .appropriate compromise and the final bill. which
passed the full Senate a few weeks ago. was sponsored by both Senator
‘Cranston dnd me. I consider this a cood and meaningful omen fer the
forthcoming work in the subcommittee. ) _ < : ’
As you know, child and human development is also part of the re-
sponsibility of the Finance Committee_ which has jurisdiction over the
financial aspects of Federal legislation. It has just reported H.R. 7200,
the public’ assistance amendments:-of 1977. and Senator Cranston and
I will soon have the opportunity to vote on this bill on the floor of the

. Senate.

H.R. 7200 contains a number of pro'{-isions which deal directly with

child welfare services. _ : o . o ]
These hearings. therefore. could not come at a better time. We will

"hear todav from witnesses about community based child care delivery

systems. about children’s centers. about- school care. about drop-in and
crisis care. infant handicapped care. Head Start and other related

- programs. _

- I must say that Head Start is a program that I hgwé long been inter-
ested in, especiglly since I am interested in academic performanceas a

-

professor for so many yvears of.my life.
Lor : -
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~

e



L

" Iam here to learn and to hear testlmony that will enable me to cast '«
x\ny vote in accordance with your interests and the best mterests of the
ation. :

*  Chairman Cranston has announced that his subcommittee will be

paring comprehensive child care legislation. Before we hear the

’Eﬁtlmony. I would like to comment on the role of the Federal Govern-

ment as 1t applies to child care services and other matters under con-
51deratlon here.

There is no question that the children need the protectlon of Gov-
ernment against abuse’or_neglect. We have laws covering those areas
but the matter needs constant.attention. There are times when it ma
be proper for Government to finance certain types of programs whlcg

- are necessary for the wellbeing of children but nevertheless beyond the
financial means of parents. Assistance for handicapped children would
be in this cate ory.

However, 1 have serlous concerns about whether the Federal Gov- .
.ernment should intervene in what -essentially are the private lives. of .

citizens or if Government does intervene, what limits should be set
upon that intervention. .

The basic¢ problem with Government programs. whether they are for |

lead to Federal controls. Someone says there is a need that is not being
met, let’s develop a program with Fedeyal funds, and everyone agrees.
Fhe program is established.

| the benefit of children or anybody else, f)(hat Federal funds inevitably

Then the next thing you know, some Washln, on agency- is busy

writing what they.call guldehnes, that is, rules that have the effect
of law, telling people what to do, when to do it, under penalty of los-

mg the Eederal-funds if they do not comply.

E long with controls, others in the Federal agenc1es are busy -

-“ov.pandmg the list of eligible people, thereby increasing the cost of the
- program. Soon we have another huge bureaucratic complex. o

So I approach-these hearings on child services programs with some
reservations, although I .shall keep an open mind’ on the issue.

I, therefore, hope and trust the witnesses will make it clear to this
subéommxttee to what extenf they consider an enlaraed Federal
involvement appropriate. - . . :

- Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Senator Craxsrox. Thank you very much, Sam.

We will now proceed with our’ witnesses, and the ﬁrst 1s Sue |

Scarpul]a office of the mavor. San Franeisco.
-, Sue, we are dehghted to have you with us. -

STATEMENT OF SUE SCARPULLA OIE'FICE OF THE MAYOB,-
: SAN FRANCISCO CAI.II' R

-

1\/[s. SCARPULLA Thank you, Senator. - .

. Senator Cranston and members of the commlttee, on behalf of

"Mavor George Moscone, I would like to welécome you to our city today

and express my personal apprecmtlon for your invitation to present
testimonv before you.

The similarities in the genesis af program issues to be discussed

toda,y w:th that of other systemic issues being reviewed in many other

-
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human service programs has led me to concentrate my remarks on the
need of the chlxl)drenv and families involved for power to shape their
own destinies. S _ ’
. At the risk of resiating the obvious, 1
. ernment, through our levels of regulato
machinations, have hurt children and, fheir families far too often.
T am reminded of Margaret Mead’s copdment that our civilization has
- learned what to do with those who hux;t,'ipeople with evil intentions, but
we havafailed to recognize and deal with those who hurt with
‘intentions. It is lucky for many of us in Government that that is the

I am convinced that the most appropriatechild care financing mech-
anism available to reach the largest number of families in need of
such services is the voucher. I avould further suggest that vouchers be

_analyzed in terms of their bénefit potential as both gross income as

" well as an itemized deduction on Federal and State income tax sheets

- as a way of reaching far more middle-class families who currently re-
ceive no real governmental support in this regard.

A voucher has the distinct and overwhelming advantage, I think,
of placing major decisions and choices in the hands of parents very
early in the child’s life. If you listen, as I have. to the complaints of -

- teachers. cqunselors; probation officers, and criminal justice profes-

. " : sionals, the integrity and Yower of the family unit has eroded.

> Strangers are now res nsible for the fate of our children and most
particularly those who happen to be poor. _ '

- There is no doubt in my mind that parents are much more likely to
remain involved in decisions about their children if they have choices
and supportin the beginning. 7 ' - i,

Axailable child care programs in a structured setting would increase
predictably in correlation to the purchasing power of families. The
public-private mix of these programs is and must remain an issue of
local concern. Above all else, the flexibility of funding human service
programs, such as child care, is my major concern after observing, as
I have for the past 10 years, the inevitable “cutting edge” of eligibility
formulas. ‘ '

By this stage we ought to be able torunderstand the nature of the
basic need for child care as endemic to society in 1977 America and not

/separable on the basis of economic, geographic or linguistic

Y

1 convinced that the Gov-
. bureaucratic. and funding

-,/ de phics. . . _ )
Y Thzg particular program responses obviously have to includehese
congerns, but the funding fundamentals should not. : ,
/ The quality issues involved in the provision of child care programs
4 are distinct, in my opinion, from funding through licensure and certi-
fication measures. Structured child care settings must address quality
standards that involve not only program content and staffing ratios but
also must protect the workers involved from substandard labor
practices. - ‘
If, as I suggest we must. we recognize child care as a legitimate need
. of this society., then it follows that those workers providing the service
have legitimate claims on decent wages and working standards.
‘In reality. much child care has been and continues to be proyided by
extended family members or close friends or neighbors. In San Fran-

. - . -
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cisco., a]one, we have over 400 licensed famlly day homes and at least
~ as many more than|that that are unlicensed.

Vouchers could provide the entry into underqtandlng far more than
we now know about family day care homes. Hopefully, financing could
reflect lower costs but, as important, legitimizing this kind of activity
would result in nonpumtlve support services, such as training, respite
care, increased playgrounds and/or’ partacxpatlon in the structured
program network.

We must not ass
a nurturlng suppo
or in their school.
and foster homes

I cannot help bu

me that professional skills are any replacement for °
ive environment for children either in their home
Jur junior high and high schools, detention homes
ght e be evidence enough of that fact.

recall a recent incident in this city where an elderly '
woman was beaten to death on the streetsof a “safe’ neighborhood 6ne
afternoon. The farhilies of the teens arrested, from public accounts,
could not understand how their.children could possibly be involved
since they had evidéenced no behavioral problems at home.

One conclusion Ijdraw from this is that the educational 1nst1tutlons
supposedly supporting families such as these are either not knéwledge-
able or are not tr nsmitting the -information to the famlhes Thls .
should not be a startling revelation by this point.

Schools are forei entltles to far too many cultural groups in our
inner c¢ities. They do not recognize, let alone program, instruction or -
counseling based uppn particular family needs.

We would be foglish to assume that we can address this problem
without including young preschool children. Child development re-
searclt has proven the obvious power to support or destroy self-esteem
and independent growth through child care programs. I do not have to
be an expert, but o Iy the mother of a 314-year- “old daughter, to know
that her self-image|is intimately interwoven with mine and my hus-
band’s. Preschool is her first opportunity to express her plgte 1n our-
family. Her growthidepends upon mutu { support : a,nd communlcatlon

inside the home and: put.
If we truly want children to oTOW and families to c=t£|.\f,too'ether. we

must not prejudge the ability of those families to shape their own des-
tiny. Before we. as the Grow.'ern.ment~ help.as we,do so well, to break
them up, we ought to at least give them a fighting chance.

Thank you. J :

Senator CraxsTtoN. Thank vou very much.

"I know that Mayor Moscone is very supportive of our procra.ms and
very coghizant of the needs of children in this area. He demonstrated
that while he was 1t the legislature and he i1s demonstrating that as
mayor of San Francisco. I Took forward to working with- hxm very.
very closely.

Sam. do vou have any questions? 7
Senator Havaxawa. Ms. Scarpulla. I am wrateful to you for your

testimony. and I would like to ask, in add.ltlon as to your concluding
© paragraph: ! . :
If we truly want chxldren to grow and famllies to stay together we must not

prejudge the ability of the family to shape its own destiny. Before we, as the Gov-
ernment, help, as we do|so well, to break them up, we ought to at least give them

a fighting chance. : -




v Would you elaborate on that a bit ? * S .
Ms. ScarpcLra. Certainly, Senator. I believe, if you look at the wide
range of child welfare programs in this country, if you look at the state .
~of social services in general, you will see the incredible lack of case-
- work and support services available to people for all sorts of needs, in-
cluding-child care. You will-see, for instance, as I have unfortunately,
: that through the Federal, State. and local limitations and bureaucratic
problems that exist within all human service programs we have, for
instance, in San Francisco, 20 social worlkers assigned-to 16.000 AFDC
families in the city. ‘ '
Senator Haxyagawa. What was that figure again?
Ms. Scarpciia. Twenty social workers assigned to 16,000 AFDC
families. - S N ‘
The social workers involved are the first to come to e withthat kind
of information. The service response means that social workers today
in San Francisco get involved with a family when the family is or has
disintegrated. We do not have the capacity to respond any earlier than
- that. When a social worker. by virtue of the overload on them, has to
_make those choices about which family to go visit, it is inevitably these
days the family where either the children, the mother, and/or the
father have to be removed from -one another. We have no capacity at
the moment to be able to respond with any kind of old fashioned social
work. ] LT
.~ Senator Havakawa. What you mean by “giving them a fighting
chance,” is to make more social workers available to them so they can
™~ keep families together? : ' o ‘ o
Ms. ScarpULLA. What I am suggesting is that the Government it- -
self, through all of the millions ang millions of dollars that we spend
on’services, ought to put some power initially into the hands of those
families to let them purchase tEg service as they see fit.
' . Senator Havagawa. Let them purchase the services? , o
Ms. ScarpuLra. Let them purchase the services as they see fit as a
way to put-the public and private agencies that provide such services
. in the position of responding rather than having to be the initiator
. of service as it now exists.
- Senator Havagawa. In other words, you want to put more auton-.
omy. and power of choice in the hands of the individual parent?
Ms. Scarprrra. That is right. I think the quality issues inherent in
‘what takes place within any given program. be it public or private,
is 2 separable issue and ought to be dealt with as a matter of licensing
or certification. - . .
. Senator Havagawa. And this would be done through your voucher
syvstem ? .o T - .
o» + _ _Ms. Scarptrra. The voucher system, as I see it, would be something
™ that would be related far more to the income tax system, so that the
- ‘paper $low comld come -to families directly. either through vouchers if
' they need it, or for upperclass families, if they don’t want the voucher,
some mechanism could be done to eliminate the paperwork for them so
they could simply claim an equivalent on” their income tax. )
Seénator*Havaxawa. Please go on with this.
If you'll excuse me, Mr. Chamrman, I want to hear more about this. -*

e
-
L -

17 | - S\




How does the voucher, system /401'1(? How Avould I get one and how
would I spend it or use it 2. / > : '
- Ms. ScarpuLLA. An agency of the Government, be it either the In-
* . ternal Revenue Service or the State of California
Senator Havakawa [interrupting]. Let’s say the Internal Revenue
Service, for instance. . >
Ms. ScarporLra. If I as & mother of a preschool age child would
- like to participate in that kin%of”a.{program, I could either mail an
. application or a letter of inquify or whatever, go down to an income
= tax office within my own city and simply file a claim, and receive in
the mail a voucher, which could be used throughout the year at -
whatever stamdard level that could potentially, hopefully, in a State
like California, where the costs- ire probably far higher than they-
o ~. - are generally throughout the rest of the country for such care, that
s A the State could supplement, as they now do, the cost of child care.
' Senator HayakAwa. And this voucher would purchase what? .
* Ms. ScaArpuLLa. Would allow a family a flat amount of money a
month to seek and purchase the kind of ¢hild care they think is needed.
Senator Havaxawa. This gives, then, the families the autonomy and
.the power of choice that you seek Thank you very much.
Ms. ScarrurLra: You see, Senator, to add one final thing, middle-
class people now have those choices. . R
. "Senator Havarawa. Yes; because they have the money.
s Ms. ScarpoLra. But the poor inevitaﬁly do not. . )
.~ ~Senator CraNsTON. The voucher. system ‘would give that choice. It
. . .wguldn’t obviously increase the quantity of service -available, would
. 1t ? ' . : g - -l
IR Ms. Scarpurpa. I believe that it would -in that the marketplace .
wouldt become far greater, and I think both publie,agencies as well
as private agencies would respond’in kind wit. availability of
the purchasing power to the families involved. ' :
Senator Cranstox. Insofar as quality is concetfied, would there be
a direct impact ? | — :
Ms. ScarpULLA. Again, from where I am sitting, I believe the qual-
ity is a separable issue, and I believe we would be ar-more likely to get -
‘those people, those hundreds and hundreds.of people who are now
providing child care within their homes into the system by virtue of
the availability of the voucher to bring them in, that would allow us
to see what kind of quality child care they are providing, which we
as the Government, with all of our money, are still not able to get 1nto
those homes. ‘ ' ’
Senator CransTox. Thank you very much, you have been very
. .

helpful. .
[The prepared statement of Ms. Scarpulla follows:]

T

b4
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n-:snnomt OF SUE scmruu.a

. ’ - OFFICE OF THE MAYOR -~
SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA
iR ¥ -
o 'Before _,‘

) Subcotmittee on Child Human Development
of_the

- Cooxzittee on Human Resources
Senator Alan Cranston, Chairman

. Senator Cranston and Members of the Cmpmitf?é, on behalf of
Mayor George Moscone, I. would like to welcome you to our City
and express my pecsqnal appreciatioﬁ for; your invitation to
present :estimony before you today. ThegsimiIarities in the

" genesis of program issues to be discussed today with that of
other'systeﬁic issues béing reviewed in %any other human service
programs has led me to concentrate my re&arks on the need of the
children and families involved for poweri:o shape _their own

* e

destinies.

e

At the risk of rescacing‘the qpvious. 1 lam convinée& ;hgc }(
the government through our levels of regqlatory bureaucratic,
and funding machinations hawve hurt childrbn and their families
far too often. I‘:; reminded of Hargareﬁ Mead’s commen:‘thac
our civilization has learmed what to do Hith those who hurt
people with evil in:entions. but we have failed to recognize and
deal with those who hurt with gocd intentions. It's lucky for

many of us in government that that is the case.

I am convinced that the most appropriate child care financing

mechanism available to reach the largest number of families in
|
need of such services is the voucher. 1 qguld further suggest

that vouchers be analyzed in terms of che&r‘benefit porential as
|-

.
- t
1
'

Fs
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both gro-s income as well as an i:enized d.duction on federal
&
and state income tax sheets as a way of reaching far more .

middle class families who curyently receive no real governnen:al

- -

support in :hi- regard. .

A voucher has the distinct and o§crwhe1ming udvhn:age-qf_placing

major decis¥ons and choices in the hands of parents very eariy

in the child's_life. If you listen. as I have, to the complaints

of teachers, counselors, probation officers, and criminal

jusctice professionals - the integrity and power of the family unit
—has eroded. Strangers are now responsible fO{ :hf fate of ocur i

children, and bost particularly those who happen to be poor. .

There is no doubt in my mind that parents are more likely to remain
{invoived in decisions about their children 1f they hlve choices and

- suppart in the beginning - ‘ . . - : i
. &~ - . .

-

. Available child.care programs in a structured setting would increase

predictnbly in .correlation to the purchasing power of families.

-

'Y

The public-private mix of these programs is and must remain and

1ssue of local concern. Above all else the flexibility of funding human.-

service programs, such as child care is my major concern after

observing as I have for the past 10 years—the inevitable "cutting

edge of eligibilicy formulas. . )

»

3y this stage we cught to be able to understand the narure of the

basic need for child care-as'endemic to society in 1977 America

and not separable on the basis of economic, geographic or linguistic

The particular program responses obviously have

demographics.
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to include l!!se-cpnccrns - but the funding fundamentals should '

‘nor!’ : ,

The qualitﬁ issues involwved in ;he érovision of child care programs-
is distinct, in my opinion, from funding through licensure and
certificcﬁion measures. Structured child care settings must address -
qualicy standqjﬁs that involve not only program content and staffing
ratios but also nust protect the workers involved from substandard

labor practices. If. as I SUZEEest we Dust, recognize child care. as

‘a legitimate need‘in this society, themr it follows that those )

workers prov@ding the service have legitimate claims on degént

wages and working standards. (,

In reali:y. much child care has been and continues to be pProvided by
exrended family membera or close friends and neighbors. - In San
Francisco alone we have over 400 licensed family day homes and

ar least as many more that are unlicensed. © .

Vouchers could provide the entry into understanding far wore than

we now know about family day care homes. Hopefully, financing could
reflect lower costs but, as important, legitimizing cthis activity'

could result in non-punitive support services, such as training,

. rgspite care, increased playgroups and/or participation in the

a:ructured program network.

"We must. not assume that profsfsional skills are any replacement for
R - - » . - .
a nurturing supportive environment for children either in a home or

in a school. Our junior high and high schools., detention homes

and foster homes ought to be evidence enocugh of that fact.

'.I cannot help but -recall a regent incident in this<C1ty_whcre an

.’ -




'our_inngr.gitien. They do not iecognize, let alone pr@grgn

. - v -
break them ‘up, we ought to at least give them a fighting chance,

- 13 -

¢lde€1y woman was bgaten to death on the s:g&e:s of a "safe”
neighkborhood one afterncon. The families of the rteens arrested,

from public accounts, could net understand how their children

could possibly be involved since they had evidenced no
behavioral problems at home. - One conclusion I draw from this is

that the educetional institutions suﬁposedly supporting -

families such as these are either knowledgeable or are not

transmiteing informarion to the Iiﬁilies- This should not be

a startling revelation by this poinrt. - )

— ’ T : . .
Schools are foreign entiries ‘L far too many cultural groups in

instrucrion or counseling based upon particular family needs.

We would be fodlish to assume that we can address this problem-

without including young pre-school children. Child aevelopmeﬁt

research has proven the obvious power to support or deskroy self-

esteem and independent growth through child care progrimi- I do

not have to be an expert, but only the mother of a 3 1/7 year old

daughter, to know that her self-image 1is intimactely int1iuoven
with mine !nd my husband's® Pre-school is her first opportunity

to express her place in ocur: family. Her growth depends uponm

mutual support and cgggunication inside the home and out.

-

If we truly want children to grow and families to stay together,
b a

we must not prejudge the ability of the family to shape its own

»

. L]
destiny. Before we as the government help, as we do so well, to
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Senatof ("RANSTON, “’eNnow hear from the first of three groups
on the topic of diversity in child ¢are deliverv sustems. The witnesses
will be Ruth Yee, representing the Chinatown Community Children’s
Center. San Francizco: Ruby Brunson from the Family Day Care
Association. OQakland: and Ed Warren. from the Private Nursery
School Association of California. San Francisco. : .

The fufl text of vour statement will go in the record. and we will |

~then have a chance to ask you questions, You may proceed in"whatever

order you see fit. - .

STATEMENT OF RUTH YEE, DIRECTOR, ‘CHINATOWN COMMUNITY
CHILDREN’S CENTER, SAN FRANCISCO, ACCOMPANIED BY LOUISE
SWEENEY, PARENT .

Ms. Yee. T would like to start first. ml name is Ruth Yee. T am
the director of Chinatown Community Children’s Center.

T realize the time given is short but I am going to split my time
with a parent from another community-based child care program.
Since there is such a diversity in different kinds of community pro-
grams. it would be more appropriate to have someone else to share
their viewpoint on another kind of program. -

Senator Cranston -and Senator Hayvakawa. I want to start my
testimony by stressing that I am here to speak about the needs n
community child care centers in general. '

Let me. first of all. emphasize that our center is not a babyvsitting
service. Like so many other community child care centers, our center
is a full-day bilingual and bicultural child care center which serves
pre-school-age children between the age of.214 to 5 vears old. Most
of the children are from low income and non-English speaking fam-
ilies where often both parents must work in order to survive.

Our center is open from 7:30 a.m. to 5230 p.m. and is staffed by
bilingual teachers and other supportive staff. As with all other com-
~munity child care cénters. our center is serving maximum capacity

of children and have a long waiting hist. T

The Chinatown Community Children’s Center is created to provide
experiences, opportunities. and environment which foster a child’s
"educational, emotional. and secial growth.
. The center is designed to take non-English speaking pre-school-
age children and ease them into the mainstream of American society.
The children experience and learn in an atmosphere where their fam-
ilv’'s Chinese culture and language are respected and at the same
time the American language, customs. and culture are absorbed. Both
English and Chinese Janguages are used. although some programs
are tatight in English while others are taught in Chinese.

The center also attempts to provide some transition into the public

schqols for those children whose first language is Chinese. The need
for transition is bevond argiument. Moreover. the U.S. Supreme

-

... Court in"the case of Lau v. Nichols stated: ~ ° . - B

Students who do not understand English are effectively “foreclosed from any
meaningful education. Those wha do not understand English are certain to find
their classroom experiences wholly incomprehensible and in no way meaningful.

I
-
-

22 -~
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Thereforg. the importance of bili al multiculture education is
emphasized in community-based children’s centers.

Another significant feature of our center is that we have strong
parent participation. Our children’s parents are active in the govern-
iIng and planning of the ‘cenfer’s programs and aflaims. The center
is governed by a board where elected parents constitute a majority
of the board. These parent board ‘members are elected by other
parents. Through their elected board members. the parents have con-
trol over the types of which affect theif children. They.
‘have taken and continue to take an interest in the children's affairs.

I want to mention that I am very glad that both Senators have
expressed the need -for child care and point out some statistics of
working parents in the State. I want to take our community as an
example. again. just to support the statistics, that in the Chinatown,
North Beach area there are over 3.000 pre-school-age children and
that only 10 percent of the population is served now. meaning that
we only have 300 £ull-time service capacity for child care.

I guess the sdme situation occurs in other parts of San Francisco

and perhaps worse. Therefore. I strongly urge that some kind of

bill can be written up to provide more services for children and that
commumtv-?nap%’ grams are greatlyv needed.
I would [ike to turn in the time for our parent, uise Sweeney.

Senator CraNsTON. Thank vou very much.
[ The prepared statement of Ms. Yee follows:]
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Prepared Statemsnt of Ruth Yee, Difector, Chineam Community Chllidren’'s Center

San' Francisco, "Calif. -

- - .- - IS ~

- .,

- - g —

Senator Cra..atont and honcal ~ic =z ~hers a’ he
staff. My neme is Ruth Yee. T am _he dlselidr O
Chxinatownh Community Children’s ‘enter, which 1
lochted at 797 Clay Stree- in Sen Prac--tsco, Call-
fornia. .

Today I like to speak 20 you atouvt our center -
oally and adout the need for community c¢billd- -

Let me, first of all, emplssises that- our oemter
.2 babysitting rvice. Like soc amcay other
ty childcare ter, our ceater is a full
‘s¥ Diligual and bilcultural childcare center which
esves Dro-school age children bDetween the age of
22/ to S wears of age. Most of the chilaren are
“sow lov inccs an® non-English speikxing fuxllies
1670 ofLe1. both parents must work in order to

survive. N

] Tre Ciater is open from 7:30 z.m. to 5:30 p.m.
and 1is staffed by tilingual teachers and other sup-—
portive staff. As wit!: all o>the> community child--
care cermter, our cerrmer 1e derving maximum capacity
of childrer and have & lon: walring list.

The Thinstown Coammunity Childra.u's Center 1is
created to »rovide experiences, opportuniiies, and
eavironesent which foster a child’'s educgtional,
aemoctional, and soclal growth.

- e Center 1is desirned to take non-Eagplish
speaking pre-school age children and eace thep into
the mainstrean of American socilety. Ths children
experience and am in an atmospherc wheve thelr
fanily®'s Chinese culture and language arc respected
and at the same time the Amsrican langusare, customs,
and cdlture are adsordbed. Both English and Chinese

language are used, although sOome Programs tau-
ght 1in Pnglish while others are taught In oo .
T™he Center also attercpts to provide s tran-

sition into the public schools for thnoi= children

whose  fifrst language is Chinese. The need for such
- L
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) transitidh 1s bDeyondt argusmnt. Moreover, the United
™~ . States Sugm Court in the cass of Lsu v. Nicholis
(1978} 33 ©.%. 563, €6 states ~ =

=+ students who do Aot unierstand Eng-

1is* are =Tlectively foreclosed fron any

. ) meaningful eSications . trhose who o not
v . understead Ingligh are certain to find

‘a =7 thelr clarurocm ex-elences w.:nlly fricom
prehensitle -1 in mo way meaninglful.”

At our cenle™. the ghilldren's PaAreits are

active particiwecgt: 1in the Eoverning and plannimg
of the conter's prosrana and affairs. “he Ceanter
‘1% moverned.*; a dusrd vhere elected parents con-
stitute & majority of the board. These parent
board S ATy elected by other parents. "
thelr elect ocard mwsders, the parents have con-

ty,es of programs which alffected thelr
children. They havre taken and continue to take
4n interest in their children's welfare. - -

. T™he need for community childcare service,
sach a8 our canter and others, cannot be over e~
phasised. There aro over three thousand (3,030
pre-school age children living 1in the North L ch
and Chinatown cormunity of San Pranciseo. Most or
these children are tenled chililcare services. Orly
adbout ten peorcent 110%, or three bundred (30C) of
these children s—e ven full cay services, and
about two huncred (200 of thea are giryen half day
childecare ser: ices. All of the chlldcare centers
in the Chinatown and No~th Beach community rave a
long watting list of c*1ldren who requirel and
desired childcare seTvioes.

In conclus’on SencLor, I stronzly urge you to
sSupport biling:21, blcultural, and other types of
Somunity childcars services for Ameria’s future,

the childadren. :
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Senator CrRaNSTON. We will now hear from Ms. Louise Sweeney.

Ms. SweeNEY. Good morning. My name is Louise Sweeney.and 1
live in San Francisco. I am a single, working parent and will be
speaking to you, about two types of child care, public, community

" based child care in a center and private family day care.. ’ -

But first. let ine state that in any discussion eof child care., our first
concern is always quality. There just aren’t enough quality child
care programs. 1’m lucky. I have child care that T am pleased with
even though I cannot afford it. Many., many other parents and chal-
dren have either no services or very inadequate services.

My two older children, ages 3 and 5. are enrolled in St. Patrick’s
Day Care Center. a bilingual multicultural program here in San
Francisco. The center has 36 children and provides a variety of serv-
ices to the families involved. The center’s small size and strong com-

. munity ties has proven a good basis for /involving parents in decision-

making. a . . e S -

I am an officer in the parent group and-féel very strongly that if
St. Palrick's were a part-of the school district or any other larece
bureaucracy our influence as parents would be greatly minimized.
The parents and staff work closely togcther to provicde a program
designed,to meet the needs of all children and parents involved.

- St. Patrick’s is publicly funded. Because of my income I pay no
fee for my two children to receive care while I work full time. Un-
fortunately no such subsidized child care exists in my community
for my 5-month-old infant. After much anguish T finally decided
to ask friends for help in paying for private care rather than quit
my job and go on welfare. .

The arrangement I have for my infant is a family day care home
which I am very pleased with. However. even with the financial
assistance of friends. I can only afford to leave him there for 3 days
per week. For this T pay $100 a month. The other 2 days per week
a patchwork arrangement of voluntcer babysitters and bringing him
to work. with me is what has allowed me to continue to work.

As T stated. I am pleased with the family dav care situation I have
for my infant part time. I feel that small babies need a small home-
1ik8é atmosphere. I would like to see some way that the subsidy which
I have alreadv been determined eligrible for could be extended to pro-
vide care for all three of mv children full time. : ]

As T look toward the future another concerp T have is after school’
care. Next vear, mv oldest will be school age and I will have a whole
new child care problem to deal with. —— _.

The list of what parents need goes on and on and diversity isim-
_portant, Not all parents work Mondav threfigh Fridav. 9 to 5: not
_all"ch'ilciren are ages 2 to .5; not all families need full-time care. What
is: needed is a variety of -services in each community, xith-sQbsid
available 'to those who need it and with the decisionms vl
tained on a parent-community basis. -

I would just like to add another personal experience in tlfat ter-
dav T spent Thanksgiving with four children whose mother 1s in the
hospital. She had some problem and had gone to the doctor. and they
said she had to have surgery immediately. that she wonld be there
overnight and would be home the next day. So she said. “Well, T have
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to make arrangements for my children,” and called all over town try-
“ing to find Someone. She has four children.

Shef couldn’t find anyone and convincgd herself that since she would
be home the next day they would be OK and left them alone in the
hotel room where they were staying becailse she hadn’t been able to
find anywhere to live. ' : -

Well. she wasn’t OK?Y and nearly died. The children were there
alone and went to the hotel manager who called child protective serv-
ices, which.gnall right, except now this woman is in the hospital and
being thredtened with losing her children, that they are going to be
taken away from her because she left them alone., when clearly she
didn’t have much alternative but to leave them alone in the first place
because there weren't any services available for this woman, who is a
single mother. Any one of us could some day get a horrible ailment
and be thrown in the hospital and have nowhere for these kids to go.

That is just another example of the types of care that are neecfed in°
the community. .t '

Senator CraxsTo~N. Thank you very. very much.

Senator Havaxawa. Thank you. ) .

Senator CraxsTON. Next we will hear from Ms. Ruby Brunson.

STATEMENT OF RUBY BRUNSON, P IDENT, FAMILY DAY CARE
) ASSO€IATION, UAKLAND '

Ms. BrRrxson. I'am Ruby Brunson and 1 am president of the Fam-

i1lv Day Care Association of California. - .
Family day care is a- viable alternative to the institutional atmos-
phere prevalent in most child care delivery systems. Years ago when

there were very few child care facilities, children of working parents

. were cared for in the home of relatives or friends. Family day care

has a historical setting that predates but supplements most recog-
nized child care delivery systerms such as nursery schools and pre-
schools and centers. S .
The diversification of systems in the delivery of gocd child ‘care
and development services should command equal suppor®The recog-
nition of the family day care home as a relevant part of the child care
delivery system and worthy of public financial support only happened
a few yvears ago. . ‘ :
Family day care providers bring to child care and development the
erivironment of a home-away from home to the child. Most are small
business operators that place the well-being of the child above the

profit motive.

Within the family day care home the provider is the mother, the

cook. the custodian, the psychologist, the bookkeeper or any other role
that has to be played. Provider's hours are flexible, many offer to par-
ents a choice in life-styles that is near-to their own. In many instances
Eamnts are able to locate a family day care home in their neighbor-
ood. : . :
- The delivery of child care and development services in a family
day care home should not be viewed as a cheaper delivery system or
a way to write off expenses normally charged to other child care sys-
_tems. Family day care providers work 10 to 11 hours per day. They
‘receive no fringe benefits. They are the most available child -care

- . ‘ 23 : e o
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delivery system for working parents with children 0 to 4 years, for
low-income parents, parents whose children require special care or
parents in need of ag;er school care for their children. The provid-
er's home serves as the child care facility. Through the provider’s crea-
tivit¥, dedication and love for the children, the family day care home
serves as a vital part in the delivery of child care and development
services. ' ~ ‘

Thank you.
Senator CraNsTon. Thank you very. very much.

Senator IL\Y._AKAW.\;I'_hank you.
Senator CraxsTON. Mr. Warren.’

STATEMENT OF EDWIN WARREN, PROGRAM COORDINATOR, AL-
PERNATIVE PAYMENT SYSTEM, PRIVATE NURSERY SCHOOL

ASSOCIATION OF CALIFORNIA '

Mr. WaARREN. Senator Cranston and Senator Hayakawa. my name

A4

is Edwin Warren. I am currently the program coordinator for 1 of

19 vendor/voucher programs in the State of California that were
funded last year. The views that I present are my own, basedon not
only my. current experiences but upon those I have had in previous
experiences which range from parent co-ops to Head Start programs.

The topic of this panel is diversity., The key question I think is how
to provide that diversity while maimntaining high quality and at the
same time cost-effective programs. This trio of intents has not been
resolved to anybody's satisfaction: but must it remain so? I believe
there are ways that we can learn.from our previous expgriences and
overcome the particular interests that we have developed within the
field and to overcome those obstacles that are outside the field that
must take place if we are to expand this much needed service.

Child care has the special characteristics of sharing with'the parent
the responsibility for the care of a steadily increasing number of young
children. Given a world where single parents and married couples
must work to preserve the economic base essential for decent living
and self-respect, the Government faces the need to identify and iniple-
ment a public policy that will strengthen the family in our current
condition of shared child rearing. It is not an easy task.

In a book that was published a couple of years ago there is one of
my favorite quotes that set$ forth the difficulties that you face, in Sar
Levitan and Karen Alderman’s book, on the first page they say:

Since it deals with the foundations of life and bears upon the social fabric, it is
not surprising that the provision of child care is clouded by emotionalism,
clashes in valne systems. and tunnel vision perspectives. Social concern with
parents’ care of young children is’ viewed by some as an invasion of privacy and

for others. failure to correct any percéined deficiencies in child care is equated
with lax morality. if not. outright. crime. The road to hell is paved with good

- intentions, and in the child care area, road maps are poorly marked.

.The‘re ‘are three areas to which my remarks are directed today.
First is the consideration of alternative payment systems, vendors, or
vouchers. The words are not precisely defined in the way that we use -
them within the field but T will refer to it usnally as alternative pay-

= ment system. I am speaking to the same kind of idea that Ms. Scar-
- pulla was talking about when she was talking about vouchers.

P
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I would like to have the alternative memont system considered as
the major, if not the universal, form of financing child day care.
Second, the importance of resource and referral programs for both
short-term and long-term goals leading to fuller use of existing re-

sources and improvement o ?mgrams. .
And third, the crisis California faces as a result of a fragmented,

unsupported regulatory system. .

Funding mechanisms, support, and information techniques, and
protection of children are the three functions which, in a structured
and more coordinated fashion, would provide a solid base for the di-
versity of service programs needed to reflect a variety of family con-
ditions and preferences. ' :

\s I indicated, we are 1 of 19 vendor/voucher alternative pay-
ment systems currently funded in the State. The State of California
has just also finished a 2-year pilot study in Santa Clara which also
deals with this approach. '

The principal value of vendor/vouchers, as stated by most people, is
that it gives parents choices. There are outcomes that come from those

. choices, not only in terms of parents feeling greater control over their
lives, but also in providing them with some ability to have direct
influence upon how the services are delivered. '

It also has the ability of opening up. as we clearly see now, a hugre
additional array of services such as family day care homes. Small
private centers that could not participate in the normal paperwork of
Government programs can participate through an alternative pay-
ment §ystemn in public subsidies.: ,

Its potential as a process to fund programs should and must be fully
explored. For the purposes of focusing discussions on this topic, I
would suggest that vendor/vouchers or aiternative payments 1s the
most effective way to finance the divergent but growing subsidy of
child day care.

From my experiences it seems to me that the most serious obstacles
to full consideration of alternative payment systems are more political
than technical. If California proceeds as it currently is, I can well see
in a couple of vears down the road that we will have two svstems of
financing. One is through vouchers and another is through direct sub-
sidies, another process of fragmenting the system that is too frag-
mented already. . - ' : P

I see alternative payment systems as a funding mechanism. not as
a type of program delivery. It applies to in-home care. family day
care, and center care. both public and private.

- _ Tt is a way, if not the only way to unify what currently in Califor-
nia are three vendor/voucher programs we have today. One of those
is the income disregard method of financing child.day care for those
who receive some public assistance together with those programs re-
ceiving direct subsidies. It is also a way of making explicit the current
Government’s voucher subsidv of middle income families-which takes
place through our system of Federal and State tax credits.

As has been said, the enrrent rationale for vendor/vouchers isthat it
gives parents ¢choice. Within the current supply that we have. parents’
choice is restricted. but it still maximizes what choice is available with-

in the current options.
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Vendor,/voucher is flso a strong way of making programs respon-
sive to parents. An example is Texas where parents are an active part
of a new regulatory system, and that is sible through the use of
vendor/vouchers pecause they really can_choose where they go. '

Even with vepdor/vouchers, onec must not fail to note that many
families will cdntinue tdé nwed specialized support services and those
are available. Those kinds of direct service programs are already bein%
contl:acted with -outside agencies for specific services, such as socia
workers. ! . -

The child development health screening program could be a viable
alternative to building medical screening into a child day care pro-
gram budget. The children will continue to need environments, includ-
ing staff ratios, appropriate to their need. _

One of the areas I want to mention was resource and referral. There
are three values to resource and referral, as I have indicated in my
remarks. which I could summarize by saying that they assist parents
in both the ﬁnding and providing of parents with the tools necessary
to make choices within the alternatives that are available to them.

I believe that resource and referral ggencies are the best way that
we have of beginning to determine what needs are. T have not yvet been
a survey. which attempts to portray need. that’is accurate,

And the last thing they can do, over the long haul, is they can really
provide supports to programs so the quality can be improved.

In the area of regulation. California in particular. the system is so
chaotic that I think “we would be ter to start with a new law. That
law should follow the recommen n of the Governor’s Advisory
Committee on Child Development”that says, “Licensing and regula-
tory standards should be the same across all program types and
enforced equally among types of care however funded and of whatever
program description.”

The issues I have raised today must be viewed by all in the context
of supporting a diverse and high quality, service network. If we can
establish the framework within which that varied service delivery can.
take place, we can move forward toward providing a system of child

" dayv care to all children that need it at a price that their parents can

afford. .
. The task that you have in sifting the multitude of perspectives on
this highly personal issue is immense. I would not support an alterna-
tive pavment system of financing unless we have both a support system
which’is available through resource and referral agencies as."lwell as an
improved regulatory furfction. )

As you develop the next comprehensive Child Develop}nent Act
based upon previous experience and the current testimonya 1 would
urge volu and the committee to remember the adage that ma
tasks are lost when people attempt to bridge a chasm in two
need thoughtful planning and coordinated legislation at the
State. and local level. i

Thank you. . .

Senator CraxsToN. Thank vou very. very much.

Senator Havaxawa. Thank you.

[ The prepared statement of Mr. Warren follows:] _

e
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ALTERNATIVE PAYMENT SYSTEM

Market Street i :

Francisso, CA 84103 P.O. Box 42307

4TG) 4218228 . ‘ . * Sen Franoisco, Ca 04121
-

Kovember 23, 1977 \

Honoreble Alen Cranston

Chairman :
Subcowmittee on Child and Muman Development - . :

4230 Dirksen Senate Office Building . <" .
Washington, D.C. 20510 ) . . .
’

Senator Cranston and Committee Membere,

INTRODUCTION

My name is Pdwin Werren. I am currently the Program Coordinstor for ona of
nineteen vendor/voucher (alternacive paymsnt eyetem) programe funded laet year by
the State of California. The Private Nureery School Association of California
(PNSA). my ewployer, ie the &secociation of private, both profit and non-profit,
licensed child day careland Preschool programe in Northern California.

sent today represents my current thinking on future
directions for child 4y care. It doee not represent any official poeition of -y
smployar, PNSA, or tha col lective posicion of the PTfesent alternative payment
tystem programe in California. Py views are basad MPpOB Wy current experiences
and previous activities which Tange from e parent im & co-op mureery to Director

of lead Start progreme in Loa Angelas.

The testimony I p

TheTe ars three sress to which wy remarke are directed. Firet, coneideratiom
of alternative peymant sy. tems as the major if not universsl form of financing
c¢hild day care. Second, t e importence of Rescurce and Referral programs for

T use of existing resources

both short term and long term goals leading to fulle
the criais Californis faces as o resule of

and isprovement of programs. Third,
s fragmented, ungupported regulacory aystem. JPunding mechanisms, aupport and
and protectiom of children are the three functions which
coordinated fashiom would provide & solid baae for the

Srams needed to reflact the variaty of family conditions

informatfon techniquas
if etructured in a more
divareity of serviece preo
and preferences. .

(Y
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The topic of this panel is diversity. The key question is how to sssure
divereity while maintaining high quality and “coet effective’ programe. This
* trio of intents has not besen resolved to anyone's satisefaction. But must it
remain 207 Can we learn from our previous experience and overcoms our particular
interests? I hope so. The balancing of values muat take place if we are to
give children the opportunity to develop into healthy adulte.

Child day care has the special characteristic of sharing with parents, thes
responsibility for the care of a steadily increasing number of ocur young
children. Civen s world where single parents and married couples must work to
preserve the economic dase essential for decent living and self-respect, the
government faces the need to identify and implement & public policy that will
strengthen the family im our current condition of shsred child rearing. It is
noet an easy task.

[
I

Sar Levitan and Karen Alderman in their Book, ""Child Care and ABC'a Too™,
point to the difficulty of worki in the area of concern of this committee
when they seaid, "Since it deals ztth the foundations of life and bears upon
the social febric, it ie mot surprising that the provisiom of child care is
clouded by emotionalism, clashes in value systems, and tunnel-vision perspec—
tives. Social concern with parents’ care of young children ie viewed by some
as an iavasion of privacy. For others, failure to correct auny perceived
deficiencies in children's care is equated with lax morality, if not outright
crimse. The road to hell is paved with good intentions, snd in the child=-care

area, road maps are poorly marked." .

Even among those who see government as having & positive role, there are
many differing points of view. In hearings conducted by the California
Assembly's Human Rescurces Committee two years ago, the clearest msssage from
parents was they liked the program they knew. In wmy opinion this simple and
understandable fact reflects a personal preference based as wmuch on chance and

circumstance as on choice-,

How can public policy be modified to iwprove and widen parental choice.

" In & world whers the power to control ona's life is sevarely circumscribed, bhow
do we reinforce parental power -in . maintaining their rightful responsibilicy am
the raising of their childrem. This concermn clearly extends far bayond the
eingla program ares of child dey cars. But in its variecy of forms child day
care csu play ite parct. .

The curreat system of child day care in California is a cracy quile of
types of programs and fuanding mechanisms. It is & reflectionm of governmant's
tendency to pass legislation in emall uncoordinated increments rather than a
comprehensive planned process. It continues to suffer from governmant
indifference. The forces for change are not unified, with lsadership as often
ot odds with easch other as joined in the extension of their common commitment—

the caring for children.
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ALTERNATIVE PAYMENT SYSTEMS .
Ite pessage

In 1976 Covernor Brown eigned into law Assembly Bill 3059.
came aftar two ysars of discussion between the Covernor and child day care
end the providers,

proponents in the Legislature, State Department of Education
It is an effort to "design effective

users and supportere of child day care.
and economical metimds for meeting the future requirements of Califermia .
families eligible for subsidized cara." Specifically the funds are to be used

to:
“1l) Teet potential coat-reducing features and delivery machods on a
trial basie in child care programs, and :
2) 1Insure that a broad range of services is available to maximise
. the opportunity for parental choice." ‘l
Three of the ten million dollare were designated for alternative payment aystems .

just completed a two year pilot estudy in Santa

In addiction Califormia haas
That report will be available shortly.

Claxra County using vendor/vouchers.

Clearly the one year sxperience of the ninetesn AB3039 vendor/voucher
port is not sufficient evidence co

programs and the uncowmpleted Pilot Study Re
maks a final vrecommendation on the value of alternative payment systems as a
funding mechanism. Nor are we prepared to sdvance solutions to all the probleme

raised by this funding method.
Ite potential as a process to fumd programs should be fully explored. Por

purposes of focusing discussion om thise topic, I would guggest that wendor/

voucher is thea wmost effective way to finance t

subeidy of child day care.

native paymants have
subsidizing child care, as these funds are sxpanded.™ - ~
~ Interestingly cthere is no r-tiona& advanced for this poeitiom in the draft
report. : : .-

Because the couversation on this topic is so mnew,
to sort out attitudes towards alternative pPayment systems.
naad to be identified amd maagsured against & universel model alcernative

pPeSymant system.

it is difficult for mes
8pecific concerns

o 294 O -T8 = pe1 -2
ERIC™ -
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Just as paremnts prefer the type of service they know, providere are
afraid of a system that will certaimly add an slement of uncertainty te
their budget process——will the parent(s) choocee my nProgram? Certainly
there remaine a common misunderstanding thet vendor/vouchers would purchase
a unit of servica st a rate varying from program to program’ Vemdor/wvoucher
is seen ¥y direct subridy (usually 100 percent public funded centers) pro-
viders as e device that would underwine their relatively more expensive program.

It seems to me that the serious obstaclas to full consideration of

alternative payment systems are ®more political rather than technical. 1z
California procedes its current course, the child day care picture will be
divided along the 1li of the entrenched subsidiszed center and the growing

alternative payment systCems.

There is » growing understanding of the problems and potential with
alternative payment systems. In a draft report omn vendor/voucher hearings
conducted Dy the Covernor's Advisory Committes om Child Development it is
stated that "The Governor's Advisory Committee on Child Development FPrograms
believes thet maximizing parental control and parental choica should be a
primary policy fector in designing delivery systems for child care.”

I see alternative payment systems as a funding mechanism, not as a ctype
of program sesice. It applies to in home care, fmmily day care and center
care both public and privete.

It is & way if not thae only way to unify the “incomm disregard” mathod
of financing child day care with those programs raceiving Jdirect subeidies.
It is & way to make axplicit the government's subsidy of middle income familiees
as currently carried out through our system of fedevral and state tax credits.

During PNSACAPS firet year of operation the following example pointed out
the inaneness of the current system. A single parent in Sscramsnto wanted to
transefer from "income disregard”™ to the PHNSACAPS program. The advantage
being, she 4id not have to advance the cash pasyment . to the school each month.

_tp other factor changed. If she had made the program transfer, she and ber
hild would have lost their medical card benefits.

Parental choice in a vendor/voucher system is directly tied to the avail-
r able supply of child day care. Full choice has never besn attempted in
California although it has been implemsmnted in other parts of the country such
as Cantral Florida. But given the supply at any point, alternative paymant

systems would allow maximum parental choice within axisting constraints.
v Jwouchar is an immediate and strong tool in making child dsy care
progr responsive to parents in the caring of their children. At the risk

of oversimplification, "I would side with the uncducated parent over the alitist
professicnal. A responsible caregiver muat always recognise the dowinance of
the parent iz this area. Obvicusly what is needed is that the howse and child day
caTe center must work in harmony. Parents do need to be better educated in the
difficult tssk of parenting. A stronger, more sustained cosmitrsent on the part
of professiocnals in child day care to parent participation is oceeded.




Page Tiwve
Rovesbsr 23, 1977

paying 73 achools within 13 dayse of the cowmpletiom
indicates to ms the potentisl! of computers to

in determining rate reimbursements aa well as
aumbay of providere ie

At pressnt PNEACAPE ie

of ser@lce. Our experience
coneider many more variables
the capacicty for a locel progrem to work with a large

very promising.

Rany families will coutinue to need specielimed support services. Eome
diregt service progrems already contract with outside agemncies for spacific
services such as & social worker. The Child Davelopmant Mealth Screening
Program could de & viable alternative to building medicsl ecreening into a
child day care program budget. Children will continue to need emvironments,

includiag steff ratice, appropriate to their need.

improve upon the current ragtfonasl for veryihg staff
ratios. Curvently g Title XX eligible four year old might be in a center
with @& 1~5, 1-7 or 1-12 adult/child ratio. The diatinction is based solely
uwpon the source of the funds for the child day care program. While we hawve
not developed a model to handle all poesidilfities, I cen think of nO reason
why these dimsnsions and other problem arcas cannot bde resclved.

payment system or the current funding mechaniesm
or comacera for the groes depressed conditiomn of

wages in the field of child day ‘care. I see this sad state -of affaires con-

tinuing until & sclution ie found within the rate setting mechanism of the
axpanding public subsidy of child day cere. This needed improvement would
be enhanced if the personnel in the sarvice dalivery machanisw ware mot

1eclated and divided into program types.
f

-
RESOURCE AND REFERRAL
I want to driefly diecuse Resource and Referral as a necessary adjumct
to an alternative paymant system. Thise activity provides the parent wicth the
tools neceesary to make choicea. Rescurce and Referral is a4 weans to identify
and describe axieting progrems. Resocurce and Referrsl systems can bde devisaed
to keep treck of vacancies and could even keep central waiting lists for

e#ligible children. Many programs have printed brochures identifying criteris
for a good child day care program. As part of their consumar orientation
programs conduct sesesions on child development as well ae providing individual

counsaling for paremte. -
e -
child day care

In 1974 two state agencies scated the need for immadiate
difference ise

"slots. One was for 200,000 snd the ocher was for 26,000. The
In my opinion neither had merit.

significant. Both were based upon surveys.

Tha sad truth is~——we dom 't kmow. s have Bo master plan for the developmmnt

of new programe and few wvalid statistice to guide the formulation of a master
and Referral network relying upom actusl inquiries

plan. A ststewide Rescurce
for service ie the soundest approsch to the dasperate need for dewslopiag

planning estimates.

=
L

Cartainly we can

Whether an alternative
is used, there remains & maj

“
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A long renge valus of BResource and Referral agencies is the improvemesnt
of program quality. They not only equip the pasremt with the toods to insist
upon pregram quality directly, but aleec are o sschanisa te suppert programe
with technical aselstamce. Thie techmical sssistance cam venge frem jeimc
sharing of toys to workehopa on how ts work with parasts.

T ION

Regulation is the third topic ta which 1 wish £o address some remarks.
Ite current condition im Celifornia ie e0 bad it ie difficult to know whers
to start. I hnow of po one who is even halfway pleased with our curresnt
situation which might scat charitadbly De called one of total disarray. We
have been weaiting three years under two sdministrations for the dewelopment
of regulations under the Community Caras Facilicy Act of 1973. Counties have
increasingly been turning back to the state the function of the licensing of
family day care homsa. - In & meeting I recently attended in San Mateo County,
they indicated that providers heve been waiting over a year for their lficense.
The Governor seems to not believe in the regulation of child dey care. The
legisleture in recent years has been forced to pass specisl emergency legisle-
tion to appropriate necessary funds for tha center licensing fumctiom. The
last two ysars have seen a continual change in leadership withia the Departemat
of Health for thie activity and s continual introduction of new drafts of

proposed regulatiomns.

As mentioned earlisr we currently have three separste sets of regulatiomes *
2qQr group cemntars and have 0ot acolved any of the probleme preseat whea the

Community Care Facilitiee Act was passed.

I believe the situation is 80 chaotic that we would be better to start
with & newv lav. That law should follow she recommendation of the Covernor’s
Advisory Committee on Child Development that balieves "that licensing end
regulatory standards should be the sames across all program Lypes and enforxced
equally among types of care however funded and of whatever program descriptiom.”™

“The system should be one rhat maximizes the abilicy of parente to partici-
pate directly in the regulatory systems. It seems foolish to continue a process
of licensing family day care homes when we know that 30 to 90 percent of thea
Tewmain cuteide the system. I would hope that California will sgain examine
some form of registratiom similar to what has been tried successfully is
Michigan snd Texss a&as & means of brimgiag the bulk of this type of ptovi‘.t

i..to the rTegulatory system.

oo



20

Fage BSevea
* Neoveunber 23, 19%)?7

SONCLUBIow

The f{sewes 1 have raised tadey auet )l ba viewsd (mn the content of
suppeviiag & diverss and high quality corviee netweorh. If we con establish
a framowerh within hish cthat varied service dslivery eom tahe plase. wo san
asve fowerd teoweard previdiag o syetew of ehild day sare te sll ehildven that
ased it ac » pl‘-,_tcc that all parents caa afferd.

The task that you have ia eifting the sultitude of perspactives en this
highly persenal ifsewve is iseense. I would et Suppert an alterssative paymest
Teopoteon of finenciang, wnleee ws have beth o suppert systam which (s availadle
through Ressurcs ond Referval Agencies sa well as as impreved regulatery
fumction. ‘ .

As you develop the nent comprehemsive Child Davelopment Act based uwpeon -
previeus eamperience and the curremt testimony, I would urgs you and cthe

ttee te rommmber the sdage That many great tasks are leet whea people
atteompt te bridge a chasa in Two steps. Ve aced thoughtful planning sad
sserdinated lagislatiom ot the feaderal, state and local level.

Bespectfully submitted,

- " Pregres Coordisacer

N/ ar




30

Nenator Crasatos. We appreciate very much the teatimony from
cach of vou. Nam, 1 ~ugpest we proeeed thaim way, [ will ask just one
or two quentions of cach withemn and if vou want to follow up and
that witness & quention st that time or {ater, vou may do so. You may
want to address one to the whole panel. :

Fird. Loume Swegney. T wanted to ank vou thin (question, A= a con-
smumer of both center cabe and family day care vou clearly have found
something 1n each syvntegh that perhaps suita sonw diffeient need. What
led vou to choose center care for two of. vour children and family care
for one of them !

Mo Swresey. Firet of all. what = available; and second. myv 3-vear
okd wan previousy also in a family dayv care home and T felt, an he was
petting older, he necded to have mé&re structureid situations, for one
thing. Also, agmin. 1 had the opportunity to grt subsidized carean the
center,

I think even if therr were a center available for the baby, I would
«till want to have him in a small home because he in little and 1T hike
the atmoaphere in the home much better for him, whereas my other
onex, the bigger onex, need to have lots of thingn available for them
to do. They are there for 10 hours a day and they need to have a variety
of experiences availlable to them.

They have ficld trips twice a week so they do not have to stay in the
same place all day every dav. T think that having the variety of exper:-
ences in what is important in terms of having them in the center.

Senator CrexsTox. Thank vou very much.

I would like to ask Ruth Yoe this question. You have mentioned that
the parents are active participants in vour program. and there in a
general view that parent participation ix very helpful. Do you have
anyv methods vou follow or suggeations to make about wavs to promote
family involvement? - :

Ma. Yrr I think the only way that vou can promote family involve-
ment i~ to work clo~ely with the parents and have the attitude that par-
ents are patrf of the leadership of the child care centers.

What we have been doing. other than secing the parents once a
month at a meeting, is to really trv to see them as often as we can. We
talk to them through informal discussions and at the parent meetings
or rent obscrvation programs. We solicit their ideas on how and
which wayv they think the center should run. Then we come together
once a month and the parents will be able to verbalize their ideas.

Senator CraNsron. Thank vou very much.

I would like to ask Ruby Brunson a couple of questions. _

First. do vou think some tvpe of training is either necessary or use-
ful for family dav carce providers and. if =0, what sort of trainine?

Ms. Bruxsox. Well, I feel that training should be available. It
should be there for those who want training. T don’t feel that i1t 1s neces-
sary for all familyv dav care providers. but T really feel that it should
be made ggai'able. it should be free of cost and easMami]y
dn}' care provider to obtain. We would have more d care providers
going into training if it was easy .for them to get to, but after all the
dav care providers do work 10 to 11 hours a day. We have quite a few
dayv care operators that will out there after thev get through with
these hours and do weekend classes. Like I said. I believethat it should
be available. but not mandatory.

39

\ .



Nenator (‘ranwmin. Name communitica are developing remource cen -
tofw to provide aupport mrvices for farmily day care homea Do you
believe that thome progreme are needed and umful and, 1f mo, what aort
oflwervices do vou think are mant helpful ¢

Mu RHeowsox. Well, a lot of timnes farnily day care providers are
in home all dav. It 1n an 1molated job. Same kind of way should be
Agured out that they can gnt out .m{gwt togrthergNome of the rmanures
TeNEters Are [rying o grt us rrepite workem, trying to obtain benefits
for ua. It in a hard thing for a dav carn provider when they need to go
. Into the hompital or they are afraid to gt nick. Sometimen I wonder

how do the dav cam providers keep from getting mick because they
don’t have anvone to take over for them. Through some of the resource
centern they are finding wayn to gt us rrapite workems, trying to find
insurance for us. We ld have dimability insurance, unem ﬁoyment
benefitn, and some of the other fringe benefits that jobm va, the
health insurance. I don't quite know what the anawer in. but thees are
the things that mavbe we mhould be looking into, attend; meotings
and bringing back reports to us an what ix going on inm I have
bren able to do 1t beeaune | have help. but & It of the operntors don't
have the help or the time to grt out there and do it. They bave the toy
Wianding library. This has beet o great help to us

One of the places cven has & place where vou can take the kide n™
buat that is just one resource place. There snhould be places in each area
where an operator can take J:e children in, leave them there while she
hax a dental appotntment or a doctor’s appointment. things like that,
SUPPOrtive acrvices,

Renator Craxsrox. Thank vou very much.

Mr. Warren, you have tentified that the vendor voucher system «n-

Some people have distinguished hetween

courages parental choice.
perental choice and parental control. Do you think that the vendor,

voucher program encourages more parental control and_ if a0, what

wawn does it do so ?

Mr. Warnrn. I believe that it provides for both control and
choice. Obviously the first step within control is that you do, in {act,
have a choice. I mean. if they don’t like what they are receiving, they
can choose to go somewhere else. That would tend to make p
responsive to the persons that they were serving. T think that
the issue of parcatal involvement in Empruns. both where you
have centers as well as family day care homes, needs to be strength-
ened. I think vendor/voucher is one way of coming at that, although
it is not the last task that needs to be done.

Nenator Cranerox. Thank vou very much. Sam ¢

Senator Haraxawa. Yes. I havea question..

There is only one question I want to ask. What does the word

lary of child caret

- “respite” mean in vour technical
Ms. Brrxsox. There are two types of respite workers that I know

f at this particular time. One is the respite workers that the agency
that a family dayv care provider can take the children into the

office and they have a space available and they can leave them there
while thev—their respite worker«< will take care of the children and

the dav care operator goes off to her apprintment and comes back
and picks up the children and takes them home.

AR
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Senator Havaxawa. Respite from what? )
. Ms. Bruxvsox. Well. the family day care operator needs respite.
A fter working 10 to 11 hours anyone would need respite.
Senator Havagawa. So a respite worker 1s sort of a pinch-hitter?
Ms. Brunsox. Right. Also. relief worker. Also, there will be respite

" ‘workers that-will go into the home and relieve the operator while she

goes tothese appointments. _
Senator Havarawa. Thank you. : g ,
Senator CRANSTON. Thank you very much. You have been most-

" helpful..

We will now .pl;doe-ed to the next group-on diversity in child care

. delivery systems, with the following witnesses: Norton Grubb, child-

hood and government project, University of California, Berkeley:
Larmor: Buckner, Hayward Unified School Distri FHayward; and
Irene Kudarauskas, Tenderloin Child Care Center,J8an Francisco.
You may .proceed in whatever way and order you wish. Again,
please hold vour statement to the high points. Your full statement
will go into the record. : - o - o

STATEMENT OF W. NORTON GRUBB, ECONOMIST, CHILDHOOD AND

- GOVERNMENT PROJECT, UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA, BERKELEY

Mr. Gruee. Senator-Cranston, Senator Hayakawa, I speak as &
father of a 3-year-old who has been in family day care since she w:
414 months old. I also have a professional interest.in child care. I am -
an economist at the University of California, Berkeley. One of my in- -
terests has been child care as it has developed ‘over the past several
vears. Finally. I am a member-of the Govemor’s_‘advisory committee
on the child development programs. an advisory .committee to
Governor Brown. although 1 speak as.an individual today and not
as a representative of that committee.. .. _ . , "

" Despite the large amount. of Federal money that_you cited at the

beginning, ‘Senator Cranston, as being spent on child care, Federal

over theé past décade has been chaotic. There is, I think, a sim- '
le reason for this: Although the Government has been in the business
of supporting'the family and is now being asked to do more to support
the family. the concept of the family which has always been embedded
in Federal policy has been one in which the man works, the woman
does not work, and children are cared for in their own homes. But
child care by definition presents a different image of the family, in
which children are taken care of outside-their homes and in whi
women are likely to work. Because of the difference between the

_ usual concept of the nuclear family and the one that is embodied m

child care, child-care has been provided by tHe Fe 1 Government.

only in.periods of crisis such as the depression 0 orld War I, .

‘or as a way of addressing some.Serious social problems, like the need
" to have women on welfare return to work or the need to deal with
- the school problems of some children. ’ ' - s. 7

The result of linking Federal involvement to these crisis situations

or to serious social problems has been disastrous for-child careg It

" has {neaxxt"that funding has been stingy, that child care has been

- 5
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linked -to problem-ridden situations, and it has led to the currept
. chaotic situation. I hope that you can correct this in the course of
" developing mnew legislation. This kind of chaos in child care has
become particularly intolerable as more and more women have.gone
to work, and as more of them find that they neéd child care.
At the same time that women have increasingly gone to.work and
‘there has been more need for child care, I think you are well aware that

there has been ¥ backlash against child care, a distrust of child care.

In particular, this was expressed in a very vicious campaign against
the Mondale-Brademas bill, which I am sure you are familiar with.
I think this fee hgas to be taken seriously. = . :

Senator Cranxkron. What is the reason for that backlash?

MMr. Gruss. The reason has to do with the fear, which I consider to
be valid, that children will be reared by the Government. That phrase
actually comes from the flier that was sent around the country, and
reflects the fear that Federal intervention in child care would amount
to rearing of children by the Government. -

Now, historically«it has been true that once-the Government has
taken over certain functions from families, families have had a hard
- time getting those functions back. I think the schools are a
example of that. Families last control over education in the 1830’s,
1840°s and 1850’s, and*they have since found it rather difficult to ex-
ert any control over tke school system itself. : '
- It seems. to me that there are two different things that need to be

done in order to assure people in general, and parents in particular,
that Federal involvement will not mean “rearing children by .the
- Government”. The first is that control of child care should be demo-
cratic. That means, in the first instance, parent control. That means,
to me, parent control on a local level rather than having parents ex-
ert control through their congressional representatives or, as some
school ¢fficials -would have it, through school boards. I find that inade-
quate. I think it important that a framework be established and man-
dated in Federal legislation that would allow parents and providers to
discuss policies and practices_at the level of the child care facility,:
and would allow in the final analysis control to be:in the harlds of--
parents and providers rather in the hands of State, Federal, or lodal
- bureaucrats. . . : .

The second thing that I think is necessary in order to assure that
children won’t be “reared by} the Government” is diversity. Diverdity,
as"Ed Warren indicated,.would strengthen parent control, since if
parents don’t like a center,.they ¢an go elsewhere. Diversity would also
allow child care to fit the needs of individual children and parents,
rather than to assurhe that they can all fit into a certain mold. Only

- -1f there is diversity will parents and children have a sense of child
care fitting their needs, rather than their fitting the needs of bureau-
- cratic institutions. . - A . '

There are two Jlessons about diversity” that the country can learn
from California. {’nlike most States, the system of subsidizéd child
care in this State Macludes a wide Variety of child care. You will hear

- about most of theseNginds of child care in the course of the morning;

they include public-schegl-baséd care, child care sponsored by commu-
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nity groups, campus child care, migrant child care, resource and re-
ferral agencies. The pojpt is that a State can sponsor a great varety
of child care programs. ) ]

The second lesson from the California experience is something about
diversity of sponsorship. Diversity of child care to me implies that
the sponsors of child care must themselves be diverse. This is in
contrast to the pressure that the American Federation of Teachers
and other school groups have exerted to have child care controlled
only through the public schools. The position of the AFT and others
" has been rather controversial, as you know, and hasled toa deal
of criticism. We have in California a situation which allows us to

make some statements about what public school control of child care
-would loock like since the Children’s Centers in this State have spon-
sored child care under public school control ever since World War II.

Appended to my testimony is a rather lengthy.article from School
Review, November 1977, in which I have amalyzed the Childreni’s Cen-
ters, their history_ and their current status. I hope you.will take note
of that. Based on the California e rience, I would recommend that
child care not be given to the public schools as primie sponsors or, as
a matter of fact, to any other institution as prime sponsors. Based
on the California experience, I expect public school control would
cause parent involvement in child care to be rather minimal, com- .
pared to other kinds of sponsorship. I expect that public school con-
trol wauld decrease rather than increase the. diversity. of child care
programs. 1 would expect the flexibility of school-based programs
with respect to time schedules and specific facilities to be rather lim-
ited. The kinds of inflexibility and bureaucratic procedures that we
see in the schools mean that school control would be dangerous to the
development of child care. In the interests of diversity, I would con-
tend that limiting control to any single sponsor_ would not be in the
best interest of the child care. '

"Thank'you. - : _ _

Senator Craxsrox. Thank you very much. )

. 1[lThe,]pre:pared statement of Mr. Grubb and the article referred to
ollow : o - . ,

-
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N Testimony Before the Senate Subcommittee
-—Or Child and Human Development
Concerning Child Care and Child Development Programs

San Francisco, November 25, 1977

W. Norton Grubb -

I am the father of a three-and-a-half year old who has been in fa;n'i].y dny
since she was four-and-a-half months old. I also have a professional interest in child
care: I am an economist at the Childhood and Government Project of the University
of Cali!'orhia at Berkeley. This Project has been investigating, among other matters,
governmental’ policies towards families and children, and -child care has been among
my special responsibilities and interests. Finally, I am a member of Governor Brown's
Advisory Committee on Child Development Programs and as part of that committee
1 participate in examining child care pmgrams in this state and formulatmg more
tppropnate policies. However, this testimony is mWowm and does not necessarily
reflect the position of the Governor's Advisory Committee. S _

Federsal child care pohcy over the past few decades has been msystematfc and
.ehaotic. ~ One study in 1970 counted over 200 federal programs providmg for young
children in one form or another Since then the only- way in which the federal
government has attempted t.o deal with the chaos is by throw;rg up its hands and
turning back deczsngn—malang responsibilities to the states through Title and to
individual pefents through thé income tax credit for child care. Federal standards—the
Federal Interagency Day Care Reqzﬁrements——have been suspended, and tr; ;ro—;es of
formulat:rg new regulat:ons is far from completion. Indeed, there have been indicators
that the federal g'overnment may abnndon FIDCR entirely and—as with Title XX—return
the’ responsibili_ty for day qn-e standards back to indivi_d.xal states. There have been

no umified or coherent principles guiding federal efforts.
. .

/
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Why is this? Ithinkthémsonisasi.npleonetlmt we usually refuse to face. _
Governments at all levels, but especially the federal government, have lorg been in
the busifiess of "sn.pportmg the family. In fact, pressure is now . mounting on the
federal government to do more to "support the family", since there s widespread
sentiment that families are -experiencing  especially difficult tunes. The problem is
that the conventional notion of "the fami.‘:y as“espoused by the federal government
has always involved a husbend worlnng, a mfe at home, and young children cared for
in their homes. But child care by definition presents a different image of the family,

- -

one where the mother works and children are cared for some of the time outside the -_‘
home. Because-of-this d:fference, the federa.l government has historically partxclpatedd )
in child care only in periods of crisis or in rsponsﬁto very serious social problems.

For cnmple, the federal government set up child care és part of the Works -
Progress Admmnstratmn during the Great Depmsion, because the need to employ
teachers was so severe and because farnihes were in such desperate s:tuitnons 'l'he
ereation of day care centers during World War. I was snmilarly s response to a crisis
situation, the necessity for women to work as part Kf the war effort. but funding
under the Lanham Act stopped abruptly when the war ended and "normal” times
mumed ‘I‘he federal monies. earmarked for childcare in the mid-1960s by and large
supported efforts to g'et fam:hes off the welfare rons—e\gru@ng admission that
working tmght be a]l right for women on welfare though not for others. Head Starft

-. . and "developmental™ day care have also been presented as solutions to a spet-:ia.‘l.
"_problem", in this case the poor performah‘:e of some children in school.

The result of linking fed-eral involvement in child care to national crises or to
special problems has been disastrous. Not only has federal policy been chaotic, but
funding has also bden stingy because of our national reluctance to condone arrang‘eménts |
for taking care dof children outside their own homes. Child care has been used to -

further goals' unrelated to the welfare of children, and it has become associated with
- Fad -

) special "problems".
~N -
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Horc and more women mt.h young children have been going to . work, either
tlrough sheer nccusxty or because of the._desire to live more complex and wen-rounded
lives_ ' As this has happened, the lack of coherent child care pohcnes, the shortage of

child care places and the stinginess of federal funding, "and the association of child

care with "problems” have become intolerable. We need more child care, some

eembh.nceotordcrinchndcarcpohcy,andan
is somehow abnormal or inconsistent with our mmge of the family.

to the suspicion that child care
Not until we accept

. the idea that child care is good for children and a legitimate alternative to raising

them within thc home (with some distinct advantages) rather than & necesary evil or

a poor sd:sutute for chﬂd—rearu'g within the nuclear family, will a decent federal
policy towards children be possible. Both as a father, and as an historian, I urge that
thcee ideas be made the basis_qf federal policy and legisiation. This is the only way
in which to develop a coherent and fair child care policy which’ean be truly supportive
of parents and children. )

At the same time that more and more women. with children have become

ernployed and pressed their demands for child care, there has been strident opposition

to increased federal funding. Obviously, strong emot:ons were behind an anonymous

Smear campeign that was waged last year against the Mondale-Brademas bill. I think
we have to take some of this campaign seriously rather than- dismissing it as the work.

of a lunatic fringe. While most of the charg-os made in the anonymous nyer were
false and vicaous, the charge of "rearing chudren by the government™ reflects a fear
which I consider to be historically valid. Artcr all, during the past one hundred and

fifty years, families have lost many of their child-reasring roles to other institutions:

* they no longer pi'ovide health care ot security for other family members in old age

‘or cbr:rg hard times, and with ‘the axpansxon of schools and television they are no
Ionger as powerful in educating their chudrcn as they once were. The pubhc schools

exemplify how, once parents lose control of some aspect of child-rearing to government
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institutions, they have found it practically impossible to get that control back- The
fear that the same thing could happen in governmentally provided child care s a real
one, even to people like me who support child care and the need for federal funding.

There are two conditions which I think are necesssry to prevent federal sub—
sidization of child care from degenerating into "rearing children by the government.”
The first is that control of ‘child ~care should be democratic, This means that there

must be mechanisms whereby parents using child care can individually and collectively
control the child care they use. Their contro]l must be exercised not in some distant
way-—such as influencing congressional répresentativs, or (as the public schools wouid
have it) exerting.pressure on school boards—but rather through direct and parﬁcipatory

~control in the child care facilities they use, as well as in the local, state, and federal
organizations which govern &nd regulate child care. Democratic and parental control
must encompass all asp;cs of the care provided, like conceptions of quality, the
purposes of child care, the kinds of activities stressed, and standards established for
child care workers. If these critical aspects of child care are dictated from Washington,
then we will indeed find ourselves "rearing children by the gavemnin-

Now the concept of parent control is a tricky one and should Itself be influenced
by perents. After all, some parents will have neither the time nor the energy to
partic;pate act.wely, while in other situations groups of parents may insist upon active
partnclpanm as a condnlon of joining a child care facility. 'Ihe mechanisms nec&ary
to insure parent control are not well developed, and need to ‘be carefully cons:dered
in a large center a decision-making council with parent representation may be necessary
while that would be inappropriate and unwieldy' for family day care and evén small
cente}, Also, parent control does not imply that child-care workers have no voice.
But it does imply thet a framework must.be establshed where parents and care-givers

. P
- can discus_ and negotnate over policies and practices, where policies are developed
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cpauyu:ddemocrntielny,-:dwhereintheﬂmlmlysiscgatrolisinﬂtlnndsot

_ parents and providers, rather than bureaucrats gt either the federal, state, or local

community. Children themselves are incredibly

red

levels. - . . fF .
The second condition which is to develop a sound federal program is

diversity in the kinds of child care a
control, since if parents don't like a

of facility, they will be able to more sulted to, their needs elsewhere in their

in their personalities, their
developmental needs, and their preferences, and it foolish to think that one kind of
child care can fit them all. Parents are just

and in their goals for child care; some want

diverse in their desires and needs,

whjle others care only about social deve
in- the time and raouree‘they have for

is sufficient diversity will parents and children

their hours and conditions of work,
perticipation in cbild care. Only if.
have a sense of child care rescurces fitting their nee&, rather than -being forced
themselm to fit into the needs of government burea.ucracis- Finally, divets;ty creates
a situtmn in which it is possible to compre different kinds of child care, as a way
otdnekirgttedﬁadvmtagesofareparhcumidrdmdemandmgnsmm
relative to other kinds. ) .

Diversity implies, then, that there should be family day care as well as centers;

-in—home care Tor thase situations which can only be handled that way, care for infants

and after-school care as well as care for 2-5 year olcb' mlmt ea.re, campus child
care, child care specifically tailored to rural aress as wen as urban ones; child care
for handicapped children and work-site care. It implies that child care should be

provided by public agencies as well as by private dgencis. community groups, and
care should

parent groups. Diversity implies, therefore, that the sponsors of child

lable. Diversity would help strengthen parent
icular child care facility, or & particular kind

-
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themselves b‘ dwerse, rather than giving eontrol to a sargle inst:t.unon as the American

Federaticn of Teachers and other school groups have demanded.
In f-ct, one of the two important lessons which the .federal government can
e learn fro;n Cahformn's experience- witﬁ\child care is that it .is possible to create
dwersity in pubhcq—sxbsxdxzed chnd care. The Cahforma State Department of Education
supporp a wide vmety of child care PI'OE'I"M' the Children's Centers, run by loeal
school/ districts, with loeal tax revenua in addition to state and federsal revenues-
prozl‘/nms run by commuﬂty—baSed -a-mizat.lons, including religious groups, ethnic groq:s
and propnetary groups; migrant child care; and child care centers on campuses. More
reeently there have been specific programs to fund family day care, informatlon and

ferral programs, some kinds of wvoucher systems, and some of the capita.l costs N

- P

b

wlved in setting up child care facmtxs.

,/ " There remain, of course, difficulties and inconsistencies in California's child care
,f/ system. For example the bureaucratic procedures and peperwork required by the state

create special bnmers for small groups and for community-based groups i:rovidirg child

‘
!

care. But compared t.o most other states, California’s system d.isplays great diversity,
and shows that it is possible for a state agency—even a state agency which has had
a long attachment to school-based child care as has been true of the State Department:
of Education since World War. OI—to manage“a highly differentiated system of child
care. -

The second lesson from',the extezmsi;re California experience concerns the major
issuve of who will eontrél child care. The American Federation of Teachers and other
school-based groups-seek to have child care placed under the control of the— public
schools. This position has been controversial, needless to say, and has been attacked
by a variety of individuals who argue that, given the values and insensitivites of the
public schools, it makes no sense to entrust them with additional responsibilities in

-




41 ,
such a uniitive area. However, there exists in California & situation wiizh allows us
to make empirical rather than rbetorical statements about the’ direction which child

care would take under public school control

In the Children's Centers, school districts in-California have sponsored child care
since World War Il. The arguments I have made about public school sontrol based on
the Childrens Centers are lengthy and complex. They are coatsined in an article
published in this month's issue of School Revie\-w, sppended to this testimony. (I also
commend to your attention a compenion article in this same fssue of School Review,

entitied "Should the Public Schools be Entrusted with Preschool Education: A Critique
of the AFT Propasals”, by Ema Fishhaut and Donald Pastor.) The California Children's
Centers on the whole provide care of relatively high quality. But what is more
" important are.the M which have taken place in the Children's Centers, particularly
during the past decade. Even with their long history, and the unique conditions which
fostered their. early independence in the 1940% and 1950, the Children's Centers have
been rapidly coming under the_influence of the elementary schools. They have become
increasingly suffused with .the values and norms of the elementary glrada,“_and ‘have
been losing the autonomy’whid: would allow them to develop methods and goals very
different from the schools. .
h Based on the California experience, 1 expect that child care sponsored by the
public schools Wromote cognitive goals within child care, in preparation
for the elqmﬂmry grades, rather than other kﬁs of goals. In all likelihood,~curriculum
plamning and testing would be developed to suppo\ cognitive goels,-as has already
happened in some of the Children's Centers. Public school control wowld inflate the
educational credenuals .requ:red for child—care positions and, unless specific steps were
taken, would pnobably stress the kind of preparation typical of elementary teachers .

rather than that emphasized in early chudhood programs. FEven now, several school
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districts In the state are using their Childrens Centers to provide jobs for surplus
elementary teachers, thereby bringing into centers individuals who have neither sn
- interest in young children, nor expe-ience and training relevant to child care. Moreover,
mmwmw‘uwmtommutwmdd;mmmmwm
Mmﬂdmpﬁtmmiﬂﬁmm“mwimmaMcmmym
an extensive college program. I a eommmity‘like Sen Francisco, with a variety of
ethnic groups and mn-E,lishcpukirg populstions, this is a serious problem; there has
proved to be a shortage of bilingual childenreworkers. for example, and the credential
requirements of the Children's Centers are partly to blame.

Based on the California experienee I would expect perent involvement in child
e-reu)derpubl.icschoolcontroltobeminunal. Thslusbemthec-sewith;ublic
schools generally, and of Children's Centers as well. 1 also suspect that public schodT
control would decru_sy-ther than expand the diversity of child care programs. Part
of this is due 1o & preference evident in the Children's Centers for center—based care
rather than family day carc and in-home care, and a clear emphasis on cognitive goals.
1 anticipate that public school control would also limit thg flexibility of ch -in
terms of time schedules and choice among specific facilities. After all, the WD
when elemet;t.ary schools are open are fixed and rigid, and the common practice of
assigning students to spfcxfnc schools is essentially replicated in the Children's Cu'lters
now. The inflexibility and buruucratic ridigity of the public schools presents an
especially horrible prospect for child care. 1 would contend, however, that limiting
the control of child care to any one institutions would limit thé variety and flexibility
of child care. , '

_ One implication for the development of a federal child care program is clear:
in the interests of parental ir'lvplvement and diversity, federal Iegisla;'iian should not

give sole control of child care to the public schools, or to any other si
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Obwicusly, Mmm»-nbnmofmmawuwmwm
fedem d\ﬂdmponqmbecomew fair, andnupporuveofd:ikr-:and
pDarents. hmem,mhnthmﬂmofm:wdimty,thenm valuable
cwminthmmns&tulﬁe&lﬂaﬁaﬂﬂd:wm&-ma

for federsl legislation. For other lsmg. like that of democratic and parent control,

practices and procedures must be developed almost from scratch. Pirnelly, and most
importantly, & comprehensive federal policy will require a revision of our collective

attitudes, abendoning the ' sssociation of child care with national crises and social

problems in favor of a view of child care as a normal alternative to child-rearing

withjn the famiy. These will be difficult tasks, but if we are to develop coherent

federal policies and legislation we have no choice but to face them squarely.

(Appended to this testimony is a copy of “Child Care Government Financing, and the
Public Schools: Lessons f the California Chilcl-en‘s Centers”, an article by W.
‘Norton Grubb and Marvin La from School Re\new. November 1977.)
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Senator CraNsTON. Now we will hear fmm Mrs. Buckner.

STATEMENT OF LARMON BUCKNER, SUPERVISOR, PEIXOTO CHIL-
DREN'S CENTER, HAYWARD, CALIF. AOQODAHIED.BY ECRETTIA
" Mrs. Buce~xex. I am Larmon Buckner, supervisor of the Children’s
Center in Hayward, which is a part of yward Unified School
Dastrict. :
I would also like to introduce you to Ecrettia Miles, a parent, and
a member of our parent sdvisory board, who is accompanying me
today. R - _
Senator CraXFro~. Thank you. We are glad you came along.
Mrs. Brexyxer. We would like to express our concerns L
the need for comprehensive, quality child care programs for children
from infancy through the early childhood years. Parents should be
able to have quality child care for all of the voung children in their
family. The child development programs in Hayward, which are a
part of the school district, offer &m type of comprehensive p
for low-income families in th€ southern Alameda County area. How-
ever, we are the only program in the area to offer service to families

with infants through third grade children. There are 400 ilies on
our waiting list. Attached to my testimony are details of our\waiting

list.

We are Federally and State funded with also some local tax &istrict
money, which provides us with the ability to have quality staff that
have adequate salaries.

I would like to address the criticism of having child care in public
schools and say that our district is an example of it being both quality,
comprehensive,.and available. I don't thinE that we are an exception.

Parents have expressed special concerns for child care for school
children in kindergarten through third grade. Young children in this
age group need quality programs staffed with professionals to plan for
their particular developmental levels. Schoolage child care is not a
repeat of the public school classroom, rather it is an extension of the
child’s learning and development. The Children’s Center environment
more closely resembles the home environment. than the public school
environment. The Children's Center teachers and the elementary teach-
ers maintain close communication with shared goals and plans for the
children. Out of the 400 families that are on our waiting list, 119 are
for school positions. |

The child care programs that we operate also include satellite family
day care homes. We serve 50 children in these homes. They, too, have
an extensive waiting list. Our family day care providers come in to
one of the centers for training one-hal"f day a week. Qur pro ms also
serve as field placement sites for students in the local high school, from

our local community college, as well as nursing and early childhood
students from the local State university, Cal State at Haygcl'ar%, a,.lnoill
ublic healt

an interdisciplinary team. including a social worker, a

worker, and an education graduate student from C.C.- 3erkeley. Our
child development programs are comprehensive. We do quite a lot of
. things for cEi]dren and families. We also operate a State preschool
. program. You can see the diversity that one program can offer.

_

o3
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At this point. we would like to emphasize the schoolage child care
because this i« such a needed area in our area and in many areas, as
yYou can see from Ms. Nweeney who testified this morming.

Schoolage child care 1s much more than babysitting. We do not want
schoolage child care to be considered fustodia) care for older children.
All the component services to childfen and family are necessary. In
my testimony. I have listed all of t&e things. and I am sure there are
many more. such as developmental aswSgents. needed supportive
services of psychology. health. speect ial worker. and many others.

Omne of the ones that [ think we must mentjon is parent activities.
Our parent education and parent support grodps are very vital to our
programs, especially to schoolage parent e need to stress that a
parent advisorx and we do have iember here, 1s most impor-
tant. Many of the parents when I ask them what they would like me
to include in the testimony stressed that they wanted to be involved
and are committed to helping plan policy, program and development
of the program. We feel this is very important. We support Norton's

statements on parent involvement. . .
We al~o provide services for children with handicapped conditions

and special needx, asx we have children from protective services as the
No. 1 category for enrollment. These children are most often given
immediate service. ' :

Schoolage child care programs give positive reinforcement to the
elementary child and enhance his school experience. We have often
found that our children do better in school than children who were not
in the children’s centers, and also get more out of their school and like
school better. We provide a nice environment. a honelike environment
to do homework and development of academic =kills. as well as social-
izing. We offer many kinds of interest activities. The purpose of in-
cluding this is so that yvou see that our environment is very rich and
well rounded. as well as stimulating. '

We must stress that the staff and the program. the curriculum, must
be rexpectful of the cultural diversity of the children that you serve
in your community.-In summary. working parents, parents who are
students. parents who are in training programs. desperately need com-
prehensive child care rervices for all of their children. including the
children who are in the kindergarten through third grades age range.

NSchoolchildren in this age range are much too voung to be left
unattended. I am sure you are familiar with many of the current child
molesting cases that happen with children in this age group.

Senator CransTOoN. Thank vou. Now we will hear from Mrs. Mileg.

Mrs. Mires. My name is Ecrettia Miles. I am a member of tHe
parent advisory board at the Peixoto Center.

I am a single parent and T have three children ages 5 and 5 and 3.

One of the things that I would like to stress is the need to have all
the children in the same center. There are many parents whose children
are separated in various centers. To have all the children in the same
center will give a homelike environment to them. :

Nenator CrasxsToN. Thank vou. .

[ The prepared statement of Mrs. Buckner follows:]

-
\
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.. We sould like to express our cancarns regarding the need for

conprehensive, quality child care programs for. children from infancy through

t_hh Early Childhood +vears. Parents should be able to have qum;y child care

P

for all of the young children in their family. The Child Deve ment Programs

in Hayward Unified Schocl District offer this type of comprehensive program for

low-income families .in tho_"Sou_them Alameda County Ax"n. . However, we are the
. . - -
- »

only program Iin the A_ma"

» -

o offer t?is service to fnmiuo"sl w.{,th infants through

a.m.i.lies on our walting liats. (See Attaghed)

e

3rd zmdo childr-n. are. ‘400"

o i

ants hav. mosod an omeul. cane,rn for child care. for their
neaool. age e.hmm in kindergarten through 3rd- tradc.. !m children 1::.
this age greup M qualicy progr—- staffed ﬁt&pro*.iiannla to plan for

GQ

cthetir dmIq—-anl lml. School-m child care is noc -n mz of cha -

’?ubl.‘tc school cluorm-, :-:h.r an -:tmi.an o! the chi).d'- lurnl.ng -nd
—

‘developasut. n. Children's Center .nﬁro_nl: moTe - clouly r..-bhs :h.

The Childrcn s Center Teacher and‘ the Elen.ntn-y Teacher

hona environment.

- _—:l.nn.:l.n closs commmicaticn v:.t:h shared goals and plans for the childrem.

0'! :hc _&DO !’-.111.- on th‘ -i.:ing list, 11 1 for -chool-q. opcniuc.
Ih. child cars progr-a oparjted under Chu.d Dcv.lopl-nt P:pgr-

-

.include the Children Canters serving "350 children and :h. Satallite Day Gl:l.'.
—f—' -
Homes serving SO Mn- These progn!m serve as field training sites.

f -

o * - “n
.- : :
- » - L -— -
| - g
) = ooe It ®
.- L - o . g .
. -
-
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NAVRARE. CALIFONEM
1Y

. T , - INTER_-OFFICE COMMUNICATION
TO. Semn. Alan Crniton. Chsirmen DATR: Mow. 21, 1977
Subcommittes on Child and Fuman Development
FROM:  Larmon Buckner, Supervisor - . -
Moixoto Children's Center . ‘ . -
- ) ’ P B ot ‘e
WAIECT:  Diyersicy in Child Care Delivery Systems . , Page 2

for early chl.l.dhood students from the local high schools and Chaboc
c_n:l.:y Collegas. The 'c_-::._ra are also f£iald plac—-ne sices for’
bursing studenta and ECE students from California State Untversity,
Bayward, and n'wueipumry temm of ooéi;l workers, public health
l‘ ad .anc.eu- sraduaces of ‘tha University of c.uzoru-. Berkaley. .
_ mmldmlmmunmmmsm mr |
oo . mmmmm'} ' .. L .
At this potnt, we would like to emphasise that school-ege elu.u
emummuhmhmmm:mcdulm Sehoo!.-
- q-cuum.u-chmmu&uumouam- All of the.
. ] . compotnent services to elu.ux-n and t-t_l. m_m.l;ry. nlbaly :

Developmental assessmesnts that ars coordinated with
tha slemencary school teachers and support staff,

Trained profsssicoals to provide needed psycho- 1

‘logical, baalth, social and speech servicas.
Coutinuity snd e;ordm:m of sarvices thru a
- designated staff person including other communicy
. agencies. (Bayward employed a parentc-commmnity
o teacher for this purpose.) ] -

-t . -~ Comprehensive oducncml ptogr— reflective of " T
° indSwidual needs. . ) - <

- - . h.u-mmmm“gm
: and devel op and learn.

Butritious msals nd_-:.ck.l. .
Parent sducation and activitieas. '
Parent support groups.

—
- N L3
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NAYRARD ‘Iﬂ“'.‘ﬂ SCHMOOL. DISTRICT

mAVRARE daciPePRmia

INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION j .

0 Ssn. Alan Crsmstomn, Chairman . OATE: Wov. 21, 1977 o
Subcommittes on Child and m n.v-l.op-nt

PROM. lLarmoa Buckaer, Supexvisor L.
Peizoce Children's Csater

. § weRCT. Diversity in Child Care Delivery Systams Page 3

Parent advisory board to give input into program
developmsnt and operatiocn.

rrov:l.-ton for hendicapped children.

Provision for working with special need children
and families, such as child protective raferrals.

School age child care programs give positive nmt&e-nt to

-the elementary school axperisnce by providing an adﬁu.oul place

m childrea can Mlﬂp thair skills, do b—wrk and loc!..’llu wlth
_ their friends. The envirouamsut in these d‘l.a._.-_roo- shcould be ralaxed
and ccﬂitiv..ly stimlaging. On;r center ho!!m meny intsrest group

. nc::vj.:l..‘l.mh'_u dt— club, sciencs clud, ctet::ln dance, etc. ot
Tha ;utf and program’ in school-age child care n:t‘!.n;- need to 7

- . be respectful of the cultursl diversity in the community. .
- . n summary, working pareats, pareants whe ars .ud-n:_- or in .

‘w‘:eationnl training programa éotporml.y need compreshensive child

care servicea for all o! ‘theiy young childrem, including their - ',:-
_children dao are in wﬁ.\ through :hird ;r.d. khml-m -
ch!.ldrcn in those gradas ars much too younyg zo be left unattanded. . ' -
. ~ ) ' ~ Larmon Buckn er, S_npirv_iaor
. ’ : _ Ecrettia Mliles, Chairman . -
Parent Advisory Board
. o - : . ‘"  Peixoto Children's Center -
. Fi o . -
N LY
- e
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. _ » e A TRANS. SaLIFeRes
- -« . - -
. < .‘ (. \"‘-T!. OPFPFICE COMMUNICATION
™ ) Larmem Buckar, Supsrvisor, Peimote C.C. saATE: Movember 11, 1977
_ . a\ . . ) . - -
RO Tillie Perkine, Eligibiliey Qerx ‘. .- s T
v o . * .

B ’ .. . -
suesncy. Statissias for Helen Tuiner and Laurel Chiliren's Centers. In referenod to
Jenste Nearing, Senator Crenston, 3San Prencisco Pedersl Kdg, November 2%, 1977.

ERD YNGR C,C, - Top earollmsnt 1s 160, present ertrollment as of 11/71/77 is 157.

Age; O=2 = 185
-3 = 13 - -
>3 = 65 : - - -
3 = 61 {(school sge) . - -
Of these the following are handicapped 1n varisnt degrees)

SARREL C.C. -~ Top exrollment 1is A0, present emrollment as of 11/21°7T 1s 33. =
Age:s Anohildmmnahgolm. of these m‘:onmmhmmpmmﬁnm
degrese: 21 ahildren. -

WALTING LIdTr There are 42 familiss on my walting list. mmmm.uﬁ
7D are two-parent families.

Ager O=23 - ST Age: O=2 - 2
Kadrd = Tl(school age) KaJed = 13 (school age)
l” -
‘.* eas C. Stugkey - *
.- H. ¥Mioclini -
- T
- -
‘ - -
- :
rd -
- S8
Q -
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VY USHIPIED SCHOSL. DIETRICT
V\‘ . "t vea il . lau"ll-.u
. ) - INTER-OPFFICE COMMUNICATION T
B TO Larmon W. ' ) " - GATE: Nowvember 17, 1977 -
. Carolyn 3tuaksy, ) - - .
PO0m " premees Williems, Klig. Clerk : _ .
v ._—— ‘ . . " - - .. - ) -

SUBJECT: Statisties for m C.C. and the Day Care Homee
Yaiting list for Peixoto and Day Care Homes (oombined) .

There are: ’ ) * '

 Present enrolliments (as of 11-17-7T). ) .
PEIXOTO C.C. (Top enrollment will be 150)

= mm.wmﬁtumumrud;w'u
to age gToupe: = 146

16 = infant ages up to age 2.

17 = toddlers (2 yrs %0 35 yre).

66 = preschool (3 yrs to S yre).
_b&-mm(m:ﬂ:nmmy).
1

um.mrmm-m”mmw:nwm:

32 = Medical/Physisal
2 = Othar/Speqial Counseling

SATEIITTE DAY CARE MOMES (10 separats homes)

2 = infants {undar sge 2 yrs)
- 9 = toddlers (ages 2 to 35 yrs)
- R Z7 = preschool (ages ™ to 5 yrs)
S = ¥ohool Age (grades X thru lst)
3 = Total

-or these, the following nimbers are handicapped in varying degrees:
'y -P!:u-ical/Spoem

—~
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Senator Craxsrox. Now we will i)etr from Ms. Kudarauskas.

STATEMENT OF IRENE KUDARAUSKAS, TERDEREOIN CHILD CARE
. -~Ms. KUbARAUSKAS. My name is Irene Kudarauskas. I will be speak-
%, ingonthe drop-in crisis care. .

ter or TLC is a drop-in center for

e Tenderloin Child Care Cen

.. children from infancy to 9 years of age, which provides emergency

" child care, crisis intervention services, and respite care to families
- of the Tenderloin. The relatively small geo'g‘::glical area served hy
ettos found in most

" . the center is representative of the inner-citg &gh
.-~ lprge cities. The residents sre the rest o e poor. Most of them
are dependent upon one public welfare progrn.m or anothér. There
is a large number of . h&ndlcs%;;ed and mentally iH. Many of

them are people without roots an that increasing number of
th;npo ulationifmown-u“thang'epoouxl'.’ , ' ved | b :

' past few years, another po ation group mo into the
Tenderloin, families with small chilsren. Almost all are d dent

upon Aid to Families with Dependent Children, and L%vibgg‘;y 5
percent of these are headed by single parents, most of them women."
Spanish.speaking countrics. refupmes trom Bomin, Sumigrants from .

- countnes, ' m utheast A, Ihoreans,

- and East Indians 1 employment in hotels and other service

industries. T .

They have come to the Tenderloin because they find a degree of -
acceptance here. Rents are lower than in other parts of the city, chil-
dren are “allowed,” and the location provides a certain atmosphere
of anonymity and self-containment. ' —

... All of the above factors were considered by the Travelers Aid
Society of San Francisco as they sought fund.l.ng to develop a child
care resource -within a 37-block area that included no facilities for
children. City records show an estimated pulation of some 800
children below the age of 18 and other reoorg: indicated the Tender-
loin had higher than the usual rates of- child abuse and neglect,

juvenile delinquency and crime. - .

To the best-of our knowledge, no other child care program in the
country was designed to serve this population with the purposes we
have-identified as top priorities. S .

‘These objectives were, and continue to be: To Frovide quality child

» care to children ofrmobile families and to those living in the Tender-
loin area of San Francisco as a support service to parents, as a means
of strengthening family life and the welfare  of children and as a
preventive measure agamst child abuse: to assist families in knowing -

t- r-sources of the community and in helpfing them to use those ap~
propriate to the need ; to offer individuai anu rougﬁc]mnselling to pars’
ents on both their own and the problems of their children; to provide __ -. -
-positive social and educational experiemnces for the children; and to

" participate in commnunity pla.n.n.ing and outreach efforts to improve
the quality of life for the mobile poor_and thoee living in -the
Tenderloin. 7. " . T S - - |

| TLC has been in existence for 2 years and during that time has ;
served 582 different children in the are\‘ i ST, )

’ Q - - : c ~ A el -

S - 26 . .

¥ ’
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Presently TLC is moving from'private foundation fundi to
State support through the Department of Education, which will en-
uble it to continuée. operating. Other financial support has been pro-

-« vided through several small foundations and private organizations,
the State, and the Comprehensive Employment and Training Act.

It 18 our conviction that the program should continue here, that an
impact has been made in the community, and that similar programs _
could and should be sponsored in other urban ghettos across the
country. .

Thank you. _

. Senator CraxsToN. Thank you very, very much.
[ The prepared statement of Ms. Kudarauskas follows:]
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Ztatement of Irene Kudaraunkan

-
-

Rivarsity In Shild Saxs Ralivary BYatwna
The Tendarlein Shild Sars Santer or IZS is a Axop-in
~ ocenter for children from infancy to nine years of age
which provides anqo'n'cy child ocare, crisis intervention
'l.ﬂi“-. and respite care to families ©Of the Tﬁéch&n;
Thé relatively small geographical area served by the
Center is representative of the inner-city ghettos found
. in most large cities. The residents are the poorest of
t;h.poors most of them ars depandent upon one public
welfare program or another; there is a larger number of
aged, handicapped, and msantally 1ill than in oSt oommmun-—
-ities; and many of theam are people without roots anywhere:
that increasing number of the population known as - the
mobile poos. -
‘ o In the past few years another populatiocn group moved
into the Tenderloin: families with small children. Almost
. all are depandent upon Aid to Families With Dependent
Children: and probably 73% of these are headed Dy aingle
parents, most of them women. Among their nsmbears in the
mhu m recant (.I_.ln.tgr-.nt- £from Spanish-speaking
ocountried; ro!ng.oe_fg:cn South East Asia; Koreans, and
East Indians seeking qléyn-nt in hot.h amd other
ssrvice agencies. mo. in large numbers, are black




families iholuding & high percentage of white mothers with
black ahildren. '

They come to the Tenderloin because they Tind a degree
of-acoeptance here; rents are lower than in other parts of
t.hg'c:.ty. and children are "allowed”; and alsc becauss
the location provides a certain atmosphere of anonymity
and self-containment.

All of the above faators were oonsidered by the
Travelars Mdliocs.cty of San Francisoco as they sought
tt;nqu to develop a child care resocurce within a 37
block ‘a.t.- that included no facilities for children.

- Caty records showed an .-u.—é.a population of some
$00 children below the age of 18 and other records indi-
‘oated the Tenderloin had higher than the usual rate of
child abuse and neglect, juvenile delinguency and crime.
tot:l}ob..tctmrmlodgo. no other chila care program
:.n- the e'ountry was designed to serve this population with
the purposes we have quntu!..d’a-- top pricorities.
"  These objectives were and continue to be:

1.) To provide quality child care to children of.

- mobile families and to those living in the
Tenderloin area of San Francisco, as a support
service to parents, As a means of strengthaning
family life and <hildzen,- And as

a preventative Bsasure against 1ld abuse and
mm. ) R - "




. ‘ 2.) To assist fimilies in knowing the rescurces of
’ mm:ymmmlmth-tomthm
: . appropriate to the need. *

J.) To offer individual and group ocunseling to
pParents on both thaly own and the problems of
thalir ohildren. ) '

4.) To provide positive social and educational
u&p.rlmo.p far the children.

3.) To participate in community planning and out-

TeACh efforts to improve the guality of life « .
for the mobile poor and those living in the
Tenderloin. '

Z1& has been in sxistence £Or two years and during
that time has served 362 children and provided 16,384 child
care shifts(approximately two shifts per child).

Presently, IIL is moving from private;foundation

fanding to State support through the

Education. Other financial support has b
!

through several small foundations and private organizations .~ “— -

tho. lut_.. and the Comprehensive Employment and Tra

provided

Act, f
. It is our comvicti that the program should inuve

hare, that an impact has been made in

that similary programs
other urban ghettos a the country.

.\‘l .
Te=30C -~ 70 = 1 =7
= ERIC i :

IToxt Provided by ERI
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Senntor Crassron. T would hike to xtart with you, Mr, Grubb.

It has been suggested by some that since every child in a preschool
l:rngrum will eventually attend school, the child care program should
wve 8 working reiationship with loeal public schoola, ‘In view of your
arguments against public school control over’ child care programs,

what sort of constructive working relationship, if any, would you
. mugrest ? g

Mr. Grunn. I don't think I agree with the premite that there should
necessarily be a closee working relationship between child care and
the public achools, ’

Senagor CraxsroN. Do you think there should be none ?

Mr. Grunn. There isn’t now for th; majority of children. Tho?run-

sition from the carly years into sc % 18 not the major problem that

children face going into kindergartén and the first grade. If 1 |

thought that transition were cxpecially bumpy, that there were some
reason to suspect it of being especially problematic, then there might
be reason to have a-smooth working relationship between-child care
and the public schools. But 1 don’t sce that ax a major problem. On
the ,contrary, I sce some major problems with having a smooth tran-
sition: child care would become geared to the kinds of programs the
schools offer. that child care, in essence, would become structured
around cognitive skills—reading readiness and math readiness—and
preparation for the kinds of curriculum the schools start to offer in
the first grade. -

Senator CraNsToN, Mrs. Buckner. vou indicated that you have 400
‘hildren on your waiting list for admission to your program. Are
other facilities available in the community you serve for after-school
children you can’t accommodate ? )

Mrs. Brexkser. There are not adequate services available. Again,
middie-class families are able to afford to pay for this, but low-income
families, which we serve. cannot afford to pav for this. '

Senator CRANSTON. N0 there are at least 400 in your community
alone who are not getting decent opportunities?

Mrs. Buck~Ner. Yes. - '

Senator CraxstoN. Ms. Kudarauskas, in a community which does
not have the capacity to have separate crisis or drop-in _child care
facilities, do you feel that other child care programs could fill some
of the needs for that type of care and. if so. what changes in exrsting
programs are needed so that those needs can be met ?

Ms. Kuparavrskas. Certainly other agencies could sponsor such a

rogram as the Tenderloin Child Care Center. What is necessary 1s to
{:a\'e staff who are aware of the developmental needs of children and
who are able to work with children as they come into the center, dealing
with separation anxieties. diagnosing perhaps mental or physical prob-
lems that the child might be having, staff that is available to work with
the parents to resolve the crisis. I think it has been attempted, another
program in San Francisco had attempted an afternoon program of 2
hours. I think it would be entirely possible for a Head Start program.
a YMCA. a YWCA. department of social services. who might have
space ayvailable for this. ' - .

Senator CraNstoN. Thank you very much.

. Sam, do you have any questions ?

- -

\-r'/ . T ‘_‘

»
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Senator Havaxawa. Thank you very much. We appreciate your
helpfulneas

Senator (Cmalwrox. Now we have our third group on divernity in
child care delivery nysemn, consisting of Judith Lewis, Family Deo-
velopmental Center, San Francisco; Eleanor Clement, Continuing Ie-
velopment, Igc., San Jose, and Stephen Park, Rural Communities
Child Care, Ukiah. oy '

STATEMENT OP\ J"U’DITH LEWIS, DIRECTOR, FAMILY DEVELOP-

MENTAL CENTER OF THE FAMILY SERVICE AGENCY OF SAN

FRANCISCO

M« Lxwin. Thank you, Senator Cranston, and Senator Hayakawa.

My nameis Judith Lewis and I am the director of the family devel-
opmental center which operntes a mainstream infant day care pro-
gram. Wi have been in operation for 6 years. : )

Increaging numbers of women with voung children are trying to
cnter the work force every year in order to provide for the financial
needs of their familien; 6i7.000 new schoolage mothers need day care
overy vear if they are to finish high school. any children neeg edu-
cational and therapeutic programs because of thelr own needs regard-
less of their parents’ work or educational status.

In San Francisco referral requests to the child care switchboard and
the family developmental center, two of the most active referral
sources for infant care. show that these agencies alone receive over
2.000 requests for full-time day care for children from birth to 2 years
of age each year. Around 10 percent of the requests are for handi-
capped infanta. I.ess than 10 percent of the parents seekin
finding it in any type of situation. They usually want center-
family day care. but they end up with in-home babyvsitting if t
afford to pay for it

In the last 6 vears. San Francisco’s group infant programs have only
grown from services to 50 infants in 2 p ms, to 150 infants in 9
Rmmrma. These include fewer than 20 handicap infants. Only one

andicap infant is ca for in a licensed family day care home. Be-
‘cause-of the infant-related restrictions that are praceg on family day
care providers, this method of service has been thwarted in its growth,
as has been the growth of center-based rograms because of complex
licensing standards and the lack of funds for renovation and startup
costs to meet codes required by five different departments.

Parents usually want full-time care for 8 to 10 hours per day so that
they may work full-time jobs. attend school or training programs or
combine schooling with part-time work.-Wbhen infants are in day care
for such substantial parts of their lives, it becomes even more impor-
tant that recognition be given to the needs of and cost of. quality pro-
graming and. in particular. to staffing by stable caregivers who are as-
. signed to the same four infants evervy day. Ongoing staff training. sn-

pervision and the provision of .relief staff for coverage during breaks
and lunch periods are also important.
" Day care programs enable many infants and young children to have
a chance for a better life with proper nutrition. loving relationships
and appropriate attention to their individual developmental needs.

\6_:
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This may be the last chance for some neglected, failure to thrive, and
abumd infants, :

Since many developmental delays and handicaps are not diagnosced
until the child 1x over 1 year old. many infants will be entered into
day care situations with statf, as well an parents, unaware of the

~handicap. Imii.\;:‘{}-.liml quality programs are needed if infant day

care in to be mistniaireamed ax 1t should be. Remediation such an phyw-
cal and sprech therapy can be consistently carried out on & daily basin
by caregivers supervised and trained by appropriate specialinta, pre-
venting and lexsening developmental disabilitien, A great part of the
search and serve effort for handacapped chilidren under the age of 5 can
be undertaken within the day care community 1f funding ix at a level
that will insure proper stafling, individualized programing, and sup-
port services which may be provided through resouree and technical
BAMISERNCE TP,

One out of «every five babies is now being born to a tecnage mother,
with a wang number of them being under 16 vearn of age. They
particularly need support, education for pareathood, guidande in st -
ting and pursuing carcer goals, and mature role models ax they deal
with the problemis involved in their own growth, as well as in the
growth of their child. There need to be more infant centers in cl
proximity of the high s«whools so that teenage parents muy.srfnd re
time with their infants instead of in traveling to and from school, part-\_
time jobn, day care centers, and home. '

Alternatives that are needed for infant care include mixed a
infant and toddler and day care centers, centers serving 114- to 3-year-
old children, satellite family day care homex nffiliated with a center
for training. irtake and support services. independent family day
care homes, ~atellite or independent mini centers of around eight
children, play groups. respate, crisix and drop-in care, in-home care.
weekend care, night care, and eare where parent education and sup-
port are integral parts of the service for especially high risk families
such as school age parents and abusing and neglecting parcnts who are
under the supervision of the courts. o

Seryices are needed for low and moderate infome two-parent work-
ing fanPes, as well as for single parents and welfare level families,
The ehignbility of a young child needing educational and therapeutic
services should not 'be dependent upon . a parent’s eligibility status.

Senator CraxstroN. Thank you very much. '

[ The prepared sedfement of Ms. Lewis. follows:]
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DIVERSITY xn cuan CARE DELIVERY SYSTEHS {PANEL III)° zvrAnT/uanorcAPon CARE

Testimony by Judith Lewis, Director of Fam11y Developmental Centengof the
Family Service Agency of San francisco, 1855 Folsom Street, San Franc1sco.
Cajifornia“ 94103 , . .

PART 1: SOME RELEVANT QUESTIDNS AND RESPONSES L )
1. Why do the rents of;xpuna children, with ‘and without hgndicagg, seek day

care instead of caring for them at home’

Parents requesttng day care at*the Family Deve1opnental Center (FDC)
over_the past six years, have needed to_attend full day high schpol. college,
or job training programs, have needed full time employment, or have both
attended school full time and worked part time, in order to meet t?e finan-
cial needs of the family. Almost all of the more than 300 school age par-
ents served since 1972. have received some form of public welfare assistance
and have entéred the FDC program in order to complete high schocl and college

educational goals in order to enter the work force and get of f of welfare.

Slight12*0ver half of the parents of the handicapped children served (ran?ing

in age 'from 16 to 52 years), received some form of public assistance; 802
have beeﬁ from minority groups. The majority did not finish high school
and for over half of them, the handicapped child was the intrpauctién :’ the

parenting experi;nce. Again, these parents needed full time empl8yment or

tfaining so that they could become empldyed in crder to meet the family's

financial neecds.

How acute is the need for infant day care? - .-
s’

There is a great demarid for infant caré services of all types. FDC is

risk popuIations yhich itnclude the children of teenage parents, handicapped,

neglected, and abused children. Because of the nature of FDC's funding sources,

“we have never been able to provide services to children w%thout handicaps or

developmental delays wheap the parents ére over 20 years of age. Requests

-~ L

. ) -

-funded to serve only a fraction of the referrals we receive for particular high
-
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- of this nature av ge almost 1,000 each year, h parents are usually re-

According to statistics compiled by the Switchboard during a 16-month

. - period from Deceuneﬁ. 1975 to April. 1977, their telephone counselors re—
- ceived 2. 187 requests for day care for chfldren under two years of age. the

. majority needed full time services. These figures do not reflect children

refecreh directly to FOC because of the school age _status of the'‘parent_or -
123‘referrals for

-

-

‘the handicap of the child. During the same time period,
handicapped - chfﬂdren under the age of 18 months ( the upper age Iimit for in-
ltake) were received by FDC this was dur1ng the beginninq period of a new
communi ty service so that it fs rea!ized that the actual number of children
- of this age needing day care service is under represented. It is a[so ex-
pected that there is an even greater need for service to children beteeen
* the age of la.months and three years, since many déﬂaﬁa become apparent dur-
ing this period as the child fails to Tearn to walk and talk.
Currently there are only nine day care programs who accept children under
two years of age citywide. These programs are operating at capacity ievels
and are serving approximaiely 150 children in-part and full time care. There A
are consistently very few openingg,in these ﬁrograms wﬁich are filled immedi-
:ﬁ; ately‘ftom lohg ua&ting,lists. Séecific eligibility. requirenents {such as ‘
teenage parenthood) prohibit many families from using these services in any

'event These figures demonstrate the dramatic need for infant care in San

Francisco.

-

3. What happened to the children who were not able to enter existing programs?

According to a follow up study of persons seeking infant care duriag a
two month per1od in 1976 through the Childcare Switchboard, 312 of the sample
of callers found any form of full time infant care. About half of this was

_through in-home baby sitting, a servige that;}; not subsidized and which tends

. P - . . '
ferred to the Childdare Switchboard. - , o - _ <, 3

-
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to be an _expens:lve way to care for an 1n’ﬂi‘qt. The second highest i:ategory of
full time care (30%) was found in family day care homes, an optioin which is
limited due to requirements.,:ggreaucrat‘lc changes of :nglé&’}'f'ﬁﬁa the
restrictions that are plaf:ec! on the number of infants which can ‘Iegar‘l;ly be
cared for in this ;1tuatfon. Only two infants can be cared for Py a sir;gie
prcw‘lder". foulqmy be accepted if there is adult assistance. . Center based
care was available for only 23% of the infants. We can assume :h;nt around
66: of the mmers who sought child care, continued to care-for their ch'l'ld
and were not able to continue schooling or take jobs which they needed 1n
order to shape a better life for the family unit. g . - i o

What were some of -the reasoas that the day care needs of families were no
met? What types of care situations were sought? - s

Jhe Childcare Swi tchboard stated that parents who could not fimd infant
care said that the expense, age of the child (too young). lack of toilet
training, non-availability of services_.and transportation problems prevﬂ’_ted
them from ]_ocating the needed child c?re. The pa-rents needing full time care

indicated a preference for either family day care (43%) or in-home babysit- -

ting (34%), while 232 wanted center-based care. Since almost all of FDC's
tei'ephone requests are for center-basedscare. we would es{imate consumer de-
sire for this type of service at a consideraﬁ'l_y higher lefel, particularly
for welfare level and low income parents who cannot afford to pay for baby-
sit.t'ing or family day care. . '

" The experience of the families seeking day care for young handicapped
children is much worse than that mentioned already. .From 1972 until Septem-

ber of this year, when another mainstreamed program opened for fee. paying

“parents, FOC provided the only day care center in-the City which accepted

jﬁandicapped_infan;s; fewér than 20 are now being served. Many famﬂ;f ‘day

care providers were found to be reluctant to accept infants decause of the
greater responéibeity and risk invoived. Only one licensed family day care
home in the Ci ty is currently approved for care of handicapped infants.

-~
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5. Why has infant day care been so slow in exggnding’ Why are there s0 few
centers, so few family day care Q rov ers . )

Personnel costs -

- Infant care is more costly than.day care for threé to five year olds be-
cause of the greater numbers of personnel that are needed. Whereas three to
five year olds can feed themselves, go.to-the tofilet by themseleves, general-
ly fend for themselves. and expiore aﬁd»investigate an iﬁtei;st;;g environL
ment, infants are dependent upon the adults ardund them to provide for their
‘needs . Our‘experfeﬁce has shouﬁ_thap no more than four ‘infants and toddlers
should be assigned to one teacher if & quality program is to be maintained.

In addition there should be Feﬁiéf_b;r$oqu1 toxare for the children during
lunch periods and morning. and afternoon breaks. (Ratios should be described
in this way. not in vague terms of 1:4 or i:3 where ail_types of staff may be
counted as part of the ratio. Very young.babieg.in the first few months of
lifé do not require more attention than an eight or nigg month old undergoing
separation and stranger anxieties of that period. or of a toddler who is being
toilet trained or who is demanding because of jealouéy of* a younger baby).
Personnel costs which général]y make up around 75-80% of a day- care center's
budget, are the chief reason for fts greater cost. When the staff has been a
stable and conststent one, the costs will be even more because of increments
from year to year. Fringe benefits such as medical and denta] 1nsurance ang
retirement will also increase the personnel costs. Agen;ies which are more
responsible for their employees in this regard find tﬁat théir costs rise and
they cannot compete for the low State reimbursement rates which can‘only serv;
:hp needs of agencies_uho pay minimum wages and whq‘QO not provide yearly
rafses or other than mandatory benefits.

-
-




Licensing costs, rencvation costs

qu]icihts must work with five different local departments in the licansing‘:
process. It is difficult to find facilities with sufficient space-orn the r;— . ‘
quired ground floor with required outdoot play space, spf'ink'lers.: pl@bfng. etc. .-
It is affﬁc'_u_l: to obtain grants which allow sufficient costs for the reguired
renovatfon as ué!l as start up costs for equipment. It took one and a half
&ears qf intensive searching for FDC to find-a potentiaf faciiity and approx- )
imately $60,000 for rencvation and equipping to meet the codes. o

Lack of public funds .

There have been very small amounts aof funds for expansiog of éxi;ting ser-
~. vices or for the initiation of new ones during the past five-Zi-six years in

‘ California. Most of that came from AB 3059 last yeadr when ten million dollars
was granted to alternative programs designed to reduce costs which were already
.pitifylly small.. Clearly, the amounts given uére not enough to provide quality
infant programs or to make any kind of impa;t in the tremendous need for infant
servicé5.q-- _

* Manyffamilies..including teenaée and single parents who are just entering
the work'forcgiand who are having the‘financial burden of setting up a household,
as ue;Ilas'tio parent families who are working in unskilled ﬁobs for low ﬁay.
cannot-afférd fees Lased upon actual costs ot care. They need fee deferred or
partia; payment systems based upon fncome where the remainder of the cost is

paid through public funds. This is another reason that infant care has not ex-

panded to any degree through private providers or centers.
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_6.What are the implications of the lack of services to ycung handicepped children?

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

The implications of the lack of services to very young children sre many
faceted. The opportunity for remediation which could be achieved at an early
age 1s“be1ng missed. Search and serve activities are beginn;ng at age five under
PL 94 142. Tnis means that unhealthy patterns of development will go untreated
during the first crucial five years of a child's life.

The small number of services available now do not begin to address the
diverse needs parents have. They include transportation. parent education, and

counseling. .

Transportation

Parents with no cars and several small children find it difficult if not
impossible to.transport a handicapped 1nfanﬁ with éhe siblings in tow to care
situat;ﬁns acroés town from their residences, especially when several bus trans-
fers are required; the problem is magnified for single parents. Cenierﬁ and
individual providers can seldom supply transporta;ion S0 that_funding is needed
for some;centrai bussing plan where young children caﬁ safely be picked up ancd
delivered to care situations {(with or without parents). Another alternative is
to provide more care sftuations in various parts of town sa $hat soqe families
can more easi}y manage their own transportation to more convénieni locaiions.

8

Parent Education

In order'for ihe;educatibnal and therapeutic effects -of programs to havé
a magjma1 and continuing effect, research ;uch as. that summarized by.Dr. Urie
;Bronfehbrenner (19?45. point cut the importance of involving thé parents active-
1y through participation of various types 1nc1ud}ng darent education. Where
parents have had poor role models themselves (have been neglected and battered),
they often perpetuate the only type of parenting~that they know (bafter'their
own children). Active participation in educatjonaI child éare programs , R11ow

such parents to expand their frame of .reference and begin to have s choices
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in dealing with their children. Teenage parents, in particular, need support,
education, and guidance as they deal with their own growth as well as that of
théir child. Parent education of any strﬁctured type again requires siaff time
which m;ans that budgets will rise. Failure to respond to family needs at this
jevel, however, means that much greater amounts of money will be required to
ceal with the physical and emotional effects of ‘abuse and environmental devel-
opmental delays that result from the fnexperience and lack of edncation of the
parents. As an example, a study of the home environments of 16 faqi]ies of young
handicapped children being served at FDC _showed that only 30% of the families
‘had any tCys that were appropriate to the developmental la@vel of the ch11d..
Almost half of the homes had no toys at all. '

Counseling . - - .

) Often parent have no ene to invest in their young child because it 15-
uged up in their own iro&b?es which include interpersonal re]ationshibs with
each other, their own parents; financial worries, housing and Health problems .
When in addition to the above worries, a fam1]y learns that their child is hand-
icapped, they exper1ence shock and grief. Counseling is needed so that some

amount of positive energy is available for their child.
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What additional factors must be considered in providing care for handfc
nfants? 1 t cost a lot more?

When quality care with individualized programming is provided, addit{onal
costs involve.only the consultation time of specialists such as an occupation-
31.7physical-and speech therapists. These services could be obtained at mini-
mal cost by funding resource and technical assistance groups who could provide
consultation time as needed tc a number oéfg;?Id care groups or 1nd1riduais.
Additional services migh: be obtained through supervised field placements of
college level students under the supervision of resource center spec1a11sts.

Since many developmental delays and handicaps are not diagnosed until the
child is over a year old, many infants uith handicaps will be entered 161q day~
care sftuations, with staff as well as pQrents unaware of his handicap. A num-
ber of children in our Center have had delays and handicaps discovered by the
teacher/caregiver long before the family doctor saw anything unsual in the

When new federal money is appropriated for child care, we strongly feel.
that the concept of mainstreaming should be inherent to the receipt of funds.
Teacher training should be required so that all children receive individual
educational plans.and so that children who are discovered to have develop-
mental delays and handicaps recei;e appropriate prograumiﬁq-lnd therapy.
Support personnel such as physical and speech therapists should be reguired
invstaffing batterns. by contract or inkind services. A great part of our
search and serve efforf for children under the age of’five can be undertaken

within this context with a great deal of efficiency and a2t almost no extra

cost. -

o1
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8. Hh-at are FOC's plans for the future?”

" In spite of having developed a rodel innovative program. FOC like many other
organizattions, has had to spend major blocks of staff t1y;e on yearly refunding
efforts. A secure funding base is needed so that this time can be spent in
developing' new alternatives ar:d in assisting others who want to duplijcate ex-
isting programs. _ . .

Having already de\v‘e:loped a mainstreamed day care program from birth th‘;gh -
age three and a home visit program for parents who wish to care for their hand-
icapped infant at home, FDC's next major t'hrust will be to establish satelite -
family day care homes which will serve both normal and handicapped children from
birth 2o three years. We see family day care as the most viable alternative on
the horizon at the present time., We want to establish a'.lnodei which will provide
for appropriate training of providers and support and referral services for pro-
viders and parents. Earlier this mnth ‘(Movember, 1977)., we submitted a proposal
.to the Bureau of Education for the Handicapped, U.S. Off‘!:.:e of Educgtion for a
- three-year demonstration gr'ant which would provide us with funds to set up five
nod;l provider homes and train potential providers from San Fra.nci'sco and the

. surrounding counties.

Training and technical assistance for others

\ . During the past two years, FDC has conducted several training programs which
_have included staff members. from day care centers from the entire. Bay Area.
During November, we are conducting a series of workshops for Children's Center's
teachers around the emotional needs of two year olds. teaching and learning,

- individualfzed programming, and handicapping conditions of early childhood. Hq.;

have had many requests from community groups who want sfmﬂaf training for their

staff. In February, 1978, we will apply for Outreach funding from the Bureau

of Educat1oﬁ for the Handicapped to provide training and technical assistance

to others who want to replicate our model and to monitor and evaluate their

FRIC | | | :

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:
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progress toward that end.
. Expansion
We hope t0o expand dur contract with the San Francisco Unifled School Ois-
trlct by opening another infant and toddler cent;er. -1&:1& the next year and
through satellite family day care homes. -

Long term goals

If funds become available, we would alsc 1tke to considér opening mint
centers for night care and part time respite care, and begin a weekend ,.dbcatibn-
sl care program. We would like to expand our services to low it_ﬂi_nﬂegate in-
come two-parent working families. as well as continue.services to the welfare
level and one-parent families that are our predominate service population at
the present time. - '

what child care alternatives are needed in San Francisco?

{1} mwmixed age infant and toddler day care centers

{2} centers serving 18 month to three year old children

(3) satellite family day care homes affﬂiated with a center for tra1n1ng.
intake, support serv‘ICes. evaluation

(4) 9dncependent family day care homes . ) ‘

(5) mini centers of around eight children {as satellites or independent)

(6) play groups ”

{7} respite and drop in care

{(8) fn-home child care - - N

(9} " weekenc care - '

{190} ntght care
(11). parent education and support services. especially for school-age parents

It is recoc-mended that any of the group care sftuations bea'ﬂstnaned Train-

‘ing will be needed for the teacher/caregivers. |If programs are individualized

and support services are available, there §s little additional cost required._

10

"
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Realizing that many ters or providers will feel Lnprepared and insecuyre in

accepting handicapped ir€ants, 1t is recommended that mode]l demonstration centers,

“such as the Family Devel tal (enter, be funded for the purpose of provfmng

O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

r.rnninq. technical assistance, and .opportunities for o-bservation by potential
replicators and that bonus reimbursements be granted %o repHcators according
to the numbers of handicapped children served in order to encourage the initfation

-

of services to this group. A description of the Family Developmental Center

mode ! ?oﬁo;-{in Section II.

11
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PART 11
THE FAMILY DEVELOPMENTAL CENTER MODEL: GOALS AND SERVICES
The Family Developmental Center cf the Family Service Agency of San Fran-
ctsco (FDC) assists infants and their parents by providing day care, 1nfag: and
parent education and support services through two fnnovative programs for fam-
il1tes with special needs-—-the School Age Parent and Infant Program, and the
lnfant Special Edocation Pro;ect Located fn the Far dest Center for Education-
"‘al Develppment at 1855 Folsom Strtet. the Center is a well designed and wel?
staffed complex u1th 4 spacious nursegy outdoor p1ay ares, k1tchen offices.
and rooms for observation, naps. and individuciized activities. 1Its visibilitf
and accessidility to the educational community of the state and the nation have
resulted in an accommodation to over a theuscnd visttors & year. Supervised
field placements have been made available to hundreds of students from high
school to post graﬁuate levels {n order to’e:pand their knowledge of infant
development, teaching strategies and therapeutic technigques. Represontati;es
of most of the area's day care centers and speé?al education programs serving
jounq children have attended training sessions at the Center aimed at upgrading

the quality of programmin- in general and in expanding services to young hand-

r

tcapped children.
The Center was originally funded by the Office ofsLhild Development dur!nq

1971-1975 as a research and demonstratfon project serving school age parents

lEs suce,s;_in helping these young people to complete ecducaticnal and vocational
goals and their children to demonstrate high lTevels of develoﬁment in cognitive,
physical, social., and emotional dreas resulted in continued funding fo} twenty
families by the San Francisco Unified School ‘District during 1975-1976 and 39

N >
® One out of every five babies i< now being borm to a teenager in numbers that

approach 617,000 each year with a growing number of mothers who are under 16
years of age (Forebush. 1976).

’

12
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families during 1977-1978\ Teenage parents who attend Ofstrict Schools are eli-
gidle for free services -hi\ch include educational cay care as well as job anc
career counseling. Handicapped and neglected -nd adbused 1nfants are acceplted
because ¢f thetfr own need.

A demonstratfon grant from the Buresu of Education for the Hendfcapped pro-
vides assistance to approximately sut.eenﬁnfui‘:s with hencicaps or de\;elomnul
dtfficulties for whom early education Ay mesn a reduction or prevention of
learning problems at mo cost to the parents. P_arents- have & choice of 3 home

teacher one hour per week or 4 mainstreamed day care program five days a week.

All of the infants served by the Lenter recelve periodic developmenta:
assessaents and an tndtvicualized pro-gr-_ of educational activities. Each infant
in the day care component is assigne’(!' t.o a _particular teacher and & ratio of no
more than four infants to one acher f{s -iflu‘lned. rhe ages of the children

. served range from two week three years,; =mo3t of ..thﬂ are less than two years
old. The children share Same spéce and are not segregated according to age

or handicapping condizion.
The broad goals of Family Developmental Center are:

(1) To help infants attain thetr full potential for soctal. emotional.,
phytical and cognitive growth through an individualized, developmentally oriented
therapeutic program based upon comprehenstive and continuing evaluation of each
child's development: to concurrently prevent or lessen learning disabilities and
retarcation in handicapped and/or high risk tnfants.

(Z) To provide a program for the parents which 1s supportive. educational,
and individualized to meet their particular needs: to help-Them to be more effec-
tive agents for the positive growth, development. and self concept of thedr child
through helping them to understand his i1ndividual needs.

(3) To provide a demonstration model of mainstreamed services to young

children with components designed for replication, including assistance and
training for others in order to encourage the expansion and improve the qua!i\/

of such services.

{8) To enable school-age parents o continue and croiete their high school
education so as to have a wider range of options for fur'ther education, vocational

13 -

ERIC )

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:
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training or esployment.

(S) To decrease dependence of parents upon the putlic assistance system by
encouraging, focusing, and facilitating progress toward educational and vocstional
goale fn order to Dvroasden thetr vocational potanttal asmd eshasce their autonomy
and self-esteem to the benefit of themselves. thelir children, and the family unit.

(6) To provide specialired preservice and inservice training for the teachers
which will enatile them to carry out a comprehensive multidisciplinary program and
relate in an individusl way to each child’s ongoing and changing developmental,
social. and physicsl needs. 30 as to promote optimal developsent.

{?7) To coordinate services with other agenci'cs' in order that the city’s
available resources say be optimelly used. : ’

(8) To demonstrate the program and to disseminate informatior about it to
the general public and to special groups.

School Age Parents' Program

Participcn.;s are accepted into the 5¢chool Age Parents’' Progralm according to
:hc--othcr's eligibility. She must be under the age of 21 yesrs, be enrolled in a
program of the San Francisco Unified School District. and need regular care for
a child from two weeks TO two years of age at the time of enrollment. She must
enroll in a five-hour per week Center field placement for which she receives

five untts of school credit. One hour each week 1% spent participating in a

‘.—'gr‘eﬂt group meeting and the other four in individusl meetings with staff and in

naursery related activities. Thése include: meeting with the Head Teacher to review
her child's educational program, o::arinq for her child and carrying out suggested
activities with him and with other children, helping with housekeeping usl.ts.
participating in the periodic developmental testing of mer child, and discussing
the child's health with the nurse. Parents may receive personal counseling by
arrangement as needed and may seek out other resource staff and consultants for
discusston of particular issues. A designated staff member is avai'lame. for educa-
tional, career, and job counseling.

A1l services are provided at no cost to the participant, but a high leve!l ?f/-

performance is required. Child and parent attendance and parent group participation

o

o
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must be maintained within a range of 75% to 100%. The mother must also attend _
school regularly and maintain passing marl:s.b Each participant‘s performance record.
is reviewed at the end of each school semester and participation’ {s renewed within
the context of the parent's demonstrated motfvation to maintain her eligibility
sutu;.ﬁm though high performance 1s expected from the parent, the program is
structured to assist her to maintain successful participation. When problems
become evident, they are discussed by the.supervisory%d resougce staff at weekly,
program review meetings and interven_tion strategies are devised and mn:l tored.
Because of 1ts success:oriented structure, the program has almost no'-tur-nover af
participants during a schoof semester. Group attendance generally averages around
o - 90Z. Good attendance increase; the quality, consistency. and effects of progr'am
participation by both children and:pamts. Monies spent by the funding scource

thus have a makximal impac:- Before such a structure was evolved over time,

b experience showed that tnany teenagers tested the system and participated at

whatever minimal leve‘l was allowed. -
More than'300 mothers have participated in our p grafu and st have “come
to us with a tasic. know]edge of the physical aﬁects of infant ca

them have 1ived at home and have had pareqts or older siblings &S |role models.

3 many of

It is the emotional and cognitive processes accompanying the peripd of adolescence

which need to be understood, because' they are oft:n inco'mpa‘t.ib‘l'e with behaviors
that are generally considered to be associated with positive cognifive and
emotional 'growth-in young children. The early adolescaent 'l.s°~ often?iiimi ted .'in. her
capacity to recognize or_relate to' her child '-s/nee_c.'s as being _differ_ent‘fi-om her "
own, because she is sti‘ll oper-ating within a concrete levelsof coghition or is

in the throes of upheavel and change as is seen io the groping and experimentation
which accompany .the transitjon from Zoncrete to formal operations as described

by Piaget (1958). From this developmenta‘l point of view. g'le focus. of intervention
Ld .
f should be on a2 young parent s genera'l emotiona] and cogniti ve growth. The way

o
»
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that we structure our thgpughts parallels the way that we structure our reiation-
ships with others. the developmental tﬁend.is in the direction af increasing .
differentiation. As the young mother grows cognitively. she becomes able to
perceive situetions from the viewpoint of others, Including her baby's. Parent .
effectiveness increases as an adolescent moves from egocentrism in her relation-

ship with her chfld to reciprocity.

Second, in order to experience this kind of growth, the adolescent must be

involved in a situation where she has an opportunity to become aware of her own

, thoughts and feelings and to expand .upon them through interactfon with others.

sne nust have the opportunity to experfence other points of view and to question her

own . This is accomplished in the FBC program through methods\nvch have been in-

-
corporated into the weekly parent group and which have been described inAtn FDC

publication. Growi g‘Hith tgur Baby, A Facilitator's Manual. These include pro-

motigg discussion of moral dilemma situations. fantasizing about future possi-
bilities for the infant and self with a rétracing of methods for attaining_them.
carrying out values clarification exercises involving practice in abstracting®
from a particular situation. thinking about alternatives and reflecting on the
self; and role-playing as an opportunity to experiment with experiencing another s 3

point of view, an perience which often Teads to a new experience of uncon-

scious thought processes which reinforces reciprocity in relationships.
The unfqueness of this approach fo education- for parents is that the focus is
on a mother's growth "as a total person. ‘Successful implementation requires that the

group leader be able to e}icit real enotional involvement on the part of the group
designed in such a way

members. Growing with YOur Baby, A Facflitatar s Manual
proached ado

ent parent educa-

as to help her do this. Others have_gone

tion by using a linear nodel Tearning occurs mply as fact is

added to fact. It has been-o tence that most very young parents will not be . -

- -

receptive to new information unless it 1s somegfu made personally re ant Ind that

.
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no real learning will take place unless they are encouraged to question their

own belief systems in a nonthreatening way through interaction with others.

Infant Specfal Education Project

'Participants in the Infant Special Education broject are acgepted eccording
to the infant's eligibility for the program as well as the parents' expressed
need for the services. The infant must be between two weeks and 18 months of age
at the time of admission and be diagnosed by his doctor as being retarded. hard
of nearing. visuvally handicapped, emotionalfy disturbed, o; crippled. Health
{mpaired infaots requiring special education and related services because of such
conditions as genetic abnormalities. prematurity, drug withdrawal. and various
conditions associated with central nervous system involvement, and/or undiagnosed .
developmental delays are also accepted. |

Parents must be willing to participate in the diagnostic and evaluation
components of the program which inciude perfodic developmental testing of the
infant and thelr evaluaticn of the program elements. ﬁarticipants in the Center's
day care program m:;t agree to bring the child to the Center on.a regular daily
Easis and to participate in periodic parent group sessions.

Each child enrolled in.the program is’ evaluated by a mu1ti-discip11nary team
which fncludes an infant development specialist, a physieian, a norse.'an occupa-
tional or phyiical therapist, and.a socia1 worker * These staff members eachange

imwressions and recommendations with the parents and the assigned teacher, who

incorporates their suggestions into the child’s individuaTized educational and
therapeutic program. . _ ] ) -

.~ After the detdb&ination of infant e1igibility and the assessment of parent
needs, infants are entered into the Home or Center Program as opedings permit.

It has been our experience that the Home Program is the choice of parents who

ire able to be at home during their child's infancy period because they do not go

- -
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to schoo) or work. Most of these parents have tramsportation prdblams or several
other young children at home, which makes 1t diff1§u1t_for them to attend any
Center-based program. Some feel that their infants are too youﬁg or foo health-
impatred for the Center 6rogrmm. By the time the baby reaches the age of 12 to
is month{. they often begin to feel that group experience would be good for him,
and that they are ready to return to work or school themselves. For some of
these families. an early home—based program followed by transition to a Center-
based one is optimally suited to family needs. The flexibility which is éreated

through the inclusion of both home and Center components is seen as being very
Q

desirable.
For both home and Center participants. the focus s on individualized programs

suited to the needs of both the {nfant and the parent. Differences in staff-
parent-{nfant involvement between the home and the Center components require
different approaches to implementing the infant's program. The full day, five

day a week day care program allows the teacher to be the primary teacher of the

-,

activities in the

€hild with parents participating in carrying out suggested
evenings. on weekends and during their dafily participation st the Center.- In the
home program, staff contact with the infant s limited to one to one and a half
hours. per wesk. The parent, fherefore. must be considered as the primary teacher
with Project staff supplementing with some direct teaching of the infant and
encouragement of the parent's teaching shills. Effective assistance to the in-
fant's development must be carried out with and through the parent; intervention

t be carefully suited to individual parénts-
> Therd are many factors which can limit the effectiveness Of a parent as a

teacher of a handicapped infant. For many parents, the bgéioq 2; infancy fs the
) time of initial adjustment to the baby's harndicap and patentiaiigThe-process of den-
d ial, anger, grieving, acceptance and information-gathering which many parents go

through is a ¢critical one with long-term impact on the 1nfant;parent b1aiionship.

18
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It may be hard for the parent to teach or even to interact comfortably with the
infant unti) some level of acceptance s accomplished. In other cases. there may be
instead a lack of concern with the baby's delays, eith;r tecause ©of a lack of In- .
formation about early development or because Of low expectations based upon the
parent’'s own life experiences. Some parents may only need assistance in discover-
ing appropriate materials and activities to supplement their intuitive teaching
skills: Others may lack & basic healthy parent-infant relationship on which all
other—interactions must be based.

The pericd of tnfancy 1s a critical one in which the basic parent-infant
. relationship 1s established. For a handiéapped infant. this relationship may be
_at the same time, more needed and more vulnerable. An important goal., then, is to
help parents to.grow as parents, partigularly during this early critical period.
The actual home visit often consists of a great deal of modeling of appropriate
behaviors and feedback to the parent about the significance of tQ55cbiad's re-
sﬁonses. The infitial qctivit{es that are demonstrated may be cho;dn_so that the
fnfant will succeed easily, allowing f&r positive comments and hop¥fully some
c0rrespond1ng,posigivg-fcelings on the pari of the parent. for other parents who >
are overwhelmed b} their coﬁcern with the handicap. early ho-e_visits.uay éoncentrate
on direct support to the paredis in order to increase their information abéut the
handicap and the‘ch11d's potential and to help the parent to understand and work
through their feelings about it. The primary goal of the home prograq\is to help.
the §nfant attain optimal development by helping the parent to develop emotion-
ally and cognitively through enjoyment of the baby, feedback and lodeling:\ﬁfin-
forcement of good parenting skills, support, 1ﬁfonm$tfon and written suggestions
where appropriate.

As in the Center program, addftional rescurces are available to home-based
famiTies. Special resource staff may make consultation visits with the Coordi-

- s
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nator. Soctal workers are available for counseling and for halping famil ies ob-
tain needed financial assistance. The Center's toy lending library mekes inter-
;.3:139 materials avatlable for all fnfants. Families are assisted in abtaining

saﬁplmury services, such as sarly bearing svaluations and penetic counseling.

Gi:;od emotiona) development of the fnfant s valued as well as optimal mental

and phyglical development. In the home this frequently involves helping the parent to

e of the smotional impact of a handicapped infant on other siblings. Con-

with emotional development may also rafse thsues related to the impact of a

handlicapped infant on marital relationships. Whenever possible. these concerns are

referred to the social worker or outside counsel ind resources 30 that the home visitor

can continue in the educational role. : .
Coordination with other agencies and co-mnit_y resources involved with the

fam‘l'ly is a frequent activity in both home and Center prograns This frequently

takes the form of inviting a public health nurse., hospital staff member, or Pro- -

tective §erv1ce uorker- to make a joint home v'ls1-t to observe'a developmental ass-

essment, special consultation or teaching activities. It may tate the form of

meetings with other professionals to determine the best way to m1d- overlapping

SGI’V“CSSHO reinforce each other's goals for the infant and -parent, or to jointly

establish an effective approach to a specific problem.

Center Program for Children
Participants who choose the day care service are usually offered the full

7 day -educational program. (Occasicnally two families are ab'le to arrange sched-
ules SO that one full day slot 1s shared by two children who attend the Center
at different times). Children are brought to the Center by their parents be-~ .

{ tween the hours of 7:30 and 9:30 A.M. and may stay until §:00 P.R_, ac-

cording to arrangement. Most children spend eight to nine hours in the Center,

.Honday through Friday. Breakfast, a morning snack, lunch, anc_.l an afternoon snack

} -
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are served as well as infant feedings according to indy¥idual schedules. Good

nutrition 13 emphasized and weekly menus are posted. Parents communicate with

the child’s teacher regarding sp;c1l1|1nstructions and Jeave written instructions

1f medication is requested to be given by the nurse. Stck children with non-

contagious 1l1inesses are cared for by thetr regular teacher 1n the usual setting.
The Center program for children 13 based on the following assumptions:

1. Hd-ostasis of a baby's organic systems must be established so that his
energy can be directed toward lTearning. (Maslow, 1943)

2. Attachment to one primary taregiver ¥s vital: the caregiver then be-
comes a developmental agent, an active participant in the learning

.y process. {Bowlby,., 1969)

3. The establishnent of basic trust s an essential component in pro-
viding for the child's safety and emotional security. (E n. 1950)

4. The program for any one particular child should be totally 1n@Pvid-
ualfzed to meet his special needs within the l1imits of the overall
necessities of the program. {Lewis et al_., 1975)

5. Each child must be encouraged to learn to cope and to master his
environment in an active way. (White., 1960) -

6. The concepts of consistency and regularity in the environment, re-
inforcement of the child's positive functioni and stimulation appro-
priate to the individual child are essential. (Maslow, 1943) .

7. A multitude of materials should be available to the child so that
he can learn from interacting with objects. (Piaget, 1975)

8. A toddler’needs to have his feelings of power and initiative respected.

. He should have help and guidance in learning to control his feelings,
while being given the latftude to express these feelings. (Erikson, -

1950; Bach, 1973)

9. Teachers need to be encouraged to invent. devise, and improve methods
to accompiish goals for the children. {(Pfaget. 1973)

Qpildren are assigned to one caregiver/teacher for the length o* their stay.
In this way. an attachment is formed and learning becomes élosely assocfated
) - with the'rﬁlationsh1p between teacher and baby. The teacher and parent also form
a relationship which will facilitate the parent's development as an agent for

- growth in the baby's life.

SERICTE
- Wﬁmmql - E;\E;




115

Sincq the Center program 13 totally individualized to accommodate the uﬁiquo‘
needs of sach child, there ts no regular schedule of activities. Although con-
sistency and regularity are seintainaed in the ;nviron-.nt. the sleep and feeding
schedules are Tlexible snough to allow the teacher time to work individually with
each of the four_children assigned to her and to take advantage of optimal times for
learning when the Eh!ld is alert and receptive.

The teacher wprks within the overall goals of a written educational program
which is availtable in the nursery for her own rofcrinc.. the parents’' use, and as
4 Qquide fOr substituts teachers and students on field placements. This consists
of short term goals and activigies appropriate to the unigue reiponse of each
child which are devised to accomplish them. The proqram js reviewed and revised

every tTwo weeks by the beacher'nith periodic c¢checking by the Program Direc tor,

_ In order to closely monitor sach child’'s progress every two weeks and to
i.? . nelp focus on short term godls sO that suggested activities will de optimally
- ef?oc:1ve. a tool developed by Center staff, and called the "Sequences of De-
velopment™ {3 used. Nine sub-scales assess Sensory Responsiveness. Gross Motor
Skills, Fine Motdbr Skills,. Exploration and Co-peteﬁce. Body Imsge. Self (oncept
and Confidence, Social Relatedness, Gestural [mitation. Perceptuo-Cognitive
Development (with subscales of Objective Constancy and Development of Schemas
Relating to Objects) and Language.

. Curriculum activities to accompany the goals are derived fnn-'nany:souttes

which include tne foliowing: Baby Learning Through Baby Play {Gordon, 1970):

Child Learning Through Child's Play (Gordon, 1972)}; Teach Your Baby (Painter.

1971): Infant'Curricu1un, The Bromley-Health Guide to the Care of Infants in

Groups (Tronick and Greenfield):. Teaching the Mentally Retarded {Barnard and

Powell, 1972): The Xarnes Early Langquaqe Activities (Karnes, 1975); The

Portage Guide to Early Education (Bluma, Shearer, Erchman and Hilltard, 1976):

ERIC : .

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:
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Wow to Xqep Yoyr Child Fit From Birth to Six (Prudden. 1964); Mandling the

Young Ceredral Palyigd Child at Home (Finnte, 1974). The Pre School Special

Ldycetion Project Currigylum Manyal (Rochester. New York. 1972); and Curriculum

Cuide, Hearing jmpsired Children - Birth to Threg Years - And Their Parents

{Northcott, 1971). .
As new curriculum materials become available, they will be reviewed and .

6ddod_to the Center’'s resource )ibrary as appropriate. Suggestions which relate
sp.cifically to & child's spocfnl.motor and language needs ars provided by the
coé;ultiqg Occﬁpational and Physical Therapists and the Language Pathologist.
Finally. and most importantly, the teachers draw on the‘r own knowledge and ex-
perience in devising activities that will have high motivational value to each
child. We have found that the use of many curriculum sources -ncouragés teachers
to incorporate a maximal degree ofﬁffoxlb111 and creativity tnto thei~ planning.

The Bayley Scales of Infant Déve*oo-nnt are the primary tools by which each
child’s development is evaluated. Handicapped children are assessed at entrance
and at three month intervals while the other children are tested at six month iny
tervals. Perfofianco and progress are revjeyed acruss nine areas of development,
and by the achievement of the short term goals set for two week perfods by the
child's teacher.

The program for the babies operates within an environment in which there i
optimal opportunity for development.- Growth of cognitive and personal skills
are both considered to be important inm helping the children tu develop thefr
potemntial and for the.handicapped children to compensate for and/or overcome
their hardicapping conﬂitlons. A large central nursery is brokem into homelike
sress with rugs,. couches, rocking chafrs, bean bags, indoor play equipment, and
Tow dividers. A wide variety of toy- and books are kept easily accessible for

the child to choose and use. A kitchen, bathroom, sleeping room. ard two acti-
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vity rooms adjoin the cCentral nursery.

and t00thing play with a4 rug. couch. waterbed. and book corner.,

117

One activity room i3 arranqged for Quiet

The other con-

tainy cabinets with a4 multitude Of materials which are uted in learning activi -

ties and messy play.

The room conteins 4 water table which 1s als0o used for

catmeal play. an easel and low tables for painting, a record player, puzzles,

formboards, formboxes, pegboards. loqgos. sorting materials,

clay, and many

other materials.

O

ERIC
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A large, grassy. lattice-enclosed outdoor play area 1s easily accessidle

from the nhrscry. This yard holds a large partitioned sand and a specially

des1gned structure with ramp and steps. enclosed platforms of different helights,

barrels and &4 1lide. The yard also contains balance beams. iwings, and a hasmock.
The Center 1s locat;d in a warm Delt of the city and the day s arranged so that
the children spend part of every mild day outdoors.

After Tunch, many of the children nap. Since individual schodu1o§ are
honored., this s & time that teachers can work 1;div1dually with ch!?dren who

are awake. It 15 2lso a time that teachers can use for record keeping, program

planning. and conferences with the Program Df or. .
While a few of the mothers spe ir daily field placement hour partict-

pating in morning ac}ivities. most are present in the nursery between 3:30 p.m.
and 4:30 p.m.. Upon arrival, they become primarily responsible for their child.
In addition to general care Qnd stimulation activities, they-help with assigned
tasks ;hich help to keep ihe nursery clean, safe. and organized. The Afternoon
Head Teacher coordinates and supe;vises their participation in the nursery.
Visitors usually observe the program during the hours of 10 to 12 a.m. so
thet they may observe the teachers working individuslly with children. free

play. outdoor play, snacktime. and lunchtime. .j

» » | 5y
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Teacher Selection and Training
Megthods Of Ltaff relection, tra.irnnq. and evaluation hq;o been tudied Over
& vin year period, as well a\ educalional and experience requiremsnts and jobt
roles. While particular screening technigues have been found to be tomewhat
useful, {(Lewis and others,. 197%), no method approached the effectivenrss of on
the job obiervation. fOor this reasonirw teachers are recuired to Mave worked
&% substitutes. .
Teachers are required to have a minima)l educational background of an A_A_
degree 1n Child Development. Psychology, or Early Childhood Education with two

years of experience with the group boing served or a B.A. degree with some

experience 1n working as a Aubstitute at the Center. They must demonstrate

. Comgetency 12_ areas of knowledge, pr am planning, and program implementation,
sccording to criterion referenced standards before the end of a six month p"(')-
bationary period. Knoulédgq__,mst be demonstrated for a mintmum of ten fie'ld.
tested tescher training units which deal with teaching and carimg for normal
and handicapped infants and in relating to thetr parents. Teachers must also
gdemons trate consistent competence in planning their children’s entire programs
independently within the planning time provided: gosls and activities to
accomplish them must be reviewed and updated every twO weeks.

Good sta’f morale and cooperstion are espectally imrm: an infant
program. [Infants sense the tensions that are present in the persons who care for
them and toddlers model the behaviors of significant adults. Work with yo;;-ng
children is both physically and emotionally demanding and work with disinterested
or neglecting parents can be frustrating and depressing. Regullar inservice .
traininq_ sessions and weekly staff meet‘l'ngs help to ens«re'cc_mu goals, continu-\"
ing enthusiasm and open l1ines of communication between"a’l‘l of the staff members.
Staff development plans are individualized according to periodic meeds assess-.

ments and are accomplished through methods which include group training, indivi-

. -
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dualized tutoring, iIndependent itudy. workshops and conferences. Developmenta)

agents are most ¢ffectlive when their own developmental mreeds are met.

Sumpms ry

The Family Developmental Center hat developed a model program for infants
wiith special needyr and thelr parents. Horl:‘ulth almost JOO families over & sinxn
year period nas smphasized serviceir to teenage parents and high risk and handt-
capped children from ethnic bsckgrounds that include Black. Latimo. Filipino,
NMative American, Caucasian, Vietnamese. Chinese, and Puerto Rican. Welfare
level and Jow income, 3ingle parent families Nave been the predominats group
served. The program emphaiizes the individuslization of 1nfant and parent
programming and offers families sminstreamed vcational and thonboutic day-
care or an a1t¢rnat; hm visit 'proqra- a3 wall a3 a number of support servicesi.
School age parents receive school credit for participating in a work/study
program at the Center each day. Ongoing evaluation of _ch'l'ldrtn. parents and
staff nas demonstrated progress toward goals set. A numbec of publications con-
cern-inq the Center's modc), research and program evaluation are avatlable from
FOC anc the ERIC Clearinghouse on €arly Childhood Education. Among these gre &
factlitator's manual for running a personal-growth oriented teenage parent’s
group (Lyman. 1975} snd & guidebook for the operstion of infant and toddler

centers (lLatzko, 1975).

"
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o INFANT SPECIAL EDUCATION PROJECT
SUMMARY OF PROGRESS REPORT
June 1, 1976 -- June 30, 1977

-

Progress.was referenced to eight goals and 47 measurable objectives which
were all accomplished at or above the criterion levels set according to project-
ed timetables. Goals for parents and for demonstration of the model as well as
a number of spinoff activities were outstandingly achieved beyond exsectations.

Twenty-three infants were served during the second year-of the Project in
Center and home based programs. The Project was successful in reaching handi-
capped infants early with S57% being admitted before they were one year of aoce.
It was also successful in reaching low income, low educational level, multilin-

- gual”and:- high risk families. Seventy-four percent of the infants were regarded

as having multiple handicaps in that areas of general developmental delay and
specific impairments in sensory or motor areas occurred simultanequsly. An
analysis of the source and nature of referrals indicates that efforts o inform
the direct service levels of community agencies were quite successful: a total
of 684 contacts made to 113 agepcies during the first two years resulted in 123

referrals. Sixty-one referrals were made by FDC to resources outsice the Center; .

efght of the 13 chfldren admitted during the year were successfully reverred to
additional supplementary services. The Project provided over 158 hours of sup-

plementary specialist time. .

The home environments for 16 %nfants in the program for at least six months
showed substantial improvement as assessgd by the Caldwell Inventory of Home
Stimulation: overall change was in a positive direction in each of six categor-
ies. These findings were corroborated by -improvements in Bromwich_ aternal Pro-
gression ratings. . Supplementation of the home environment through the Toy Lend-
ing Library was also observed to be successfully accomplished with a total of
431 1oans being made during the year. Clearly a significant accomplishment of
this Project has been its facilitation of*optimal physical and social elements

of the home environment. .

High accomplishment rates of goals set by the parent .for the child and fam-
ily suggest that a staff conference with parents can be a useful interveation
technique. Good atgendance records provided another measure of the sucgess of
the Projeet. High levels of parent satisfaction with the program were sShown
at 2 six month.assessment carried out in the homes by clinical social workers
employed by the Department of Health. Eighty-three percent of the parengs fert
that there was no improvement possible in the program. . )

Child progress was monitored over nine areas of the Seqiences of Develop-
ment for a total of 23 children. Except for two t{nfants who were in the pro-
gram for a very brief period of time, progress was made and documented for each
participant in each area during the year. Center jinfants as a group accomplish=
ed 80% of the goals set for two week periods while children in the-home program

" accompliszed an average of 77% of visit to visit goals with parents as teachers.

The monitoring of children's health and physical development was very success-
fully met. There was active preparation for ii:ren: ard .futurc placesents of

graduates. ) ]
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A ten unit training program for child care providers was devised and field
tested with nine FDC teachers prior to dissemination of the training materials )
as a major product of the Prolect. Efght teachers were validated as passing .
required competenciese in the arcas of knowledge, program planning and program
implementation and were assigned to handicapped—children. Continuing inservice
training was individualized and provided for all staff members according to
periodic needs assessments. Measures of staff satisfaction with training in-
dicated Tnat the staff members felt that the training provided was both appno-
' priate and satisfactory. , . -

Fifty-four representatives from numercus corrmunity organizations, colleges
and universities received training at FOC during the first two years of the Pro-
ject. Whereas most of the training provided 'durdng the first year was to re-
presentatives of community organizaticns, most of the training provided in the )
second year was to college Jevel and gracuate students. who assessed thefr super-

vised field experiences highly.’

Technical assistance was given to 15 groups which sought to inttiate or im-
plement new programs for yosung handicapped children and adeitiona) consultation
was provided “to 67 individuals representing ten agencies who sought to improve
existingy services. Of 557 Project visitors, 397 observed the program during the
second year. Comments written on a Visitor's form emphasized that observers
were impressed with the overall visit, particularly with staff interaction with
the children. Twenty-three letters of support and of gratitude for assistance
were received in the second year. .

Over 800.descriptions of the program were distributed during the ‘second
year. Eleven presentations were made by staff members to college cladses. work-
shops and cormunity groups. Sixteen nhalf kour television shows were »rccuced
with twelve of these being repeatec for a total of over 60 viewings. 0One hun-
dred and three copies of progress raports were distributed. .

Continuation of the day care portion of the model was achieved when the
San Francisco 'Unified Schecol District approved expanded admission criteria and
funding to include handicapred children because o0f theirwneeds for special ed-
ucation. Continuation of the home visit program has been partially achieved
through the ongoing contribution of a social worker's part time services from
the Department of Health., The Project has been successful in influencing at

least ten other groups to adgpt compcnents of the model. -
f
* - -

-

v s

39 -

. -
- - ~ .
N - - -

~ : o an S
E]{[lc‘ Lo - , ‘ B . L /

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

™



= ' 124

- . ..

Cenater CransToN. M= Clement you may proceed.
STATEMENT 'OF. ELEANOR E. CLEMENT, PROGRAM SUPQ SOR, . .
o "CORTIH’UING‘ DEVELOPMENT, INC., SAN JOSE ™ . )

- Ms. CreMmeNxT. My name is Eleanor E. Clement. I-am the program
supervisor for Continuing Development Inc., which is a private, non-
profit agency ‘operating nine programs under.contract with the State
- o department of education. . ) :
e At present. migrant families provided with day ocare services are
& served in 37 individoal sites: 25 federally-funded flash-péak farm
i labor camps:throughout the State—our agency operates 2 of these
- child care centers—6 migrant infant day care centers—we operate one
of these—and 6 outiéf-camp centers. These centers serve approxi-
mately 1,900 migrant preschool children and infants, .though it is
Y estimated that there are-abont 62,000 migrant children in California.
- between the agesofOQto 5. _ - :
Alternativeg for the children who are not served in the State-
funded centers are the fewer private-day care centeis provided by
" growers, or to be taken to the fields to stay in hot cars or left at the camp
under the care of school age children. . .

Ninety percent of the farmworkers in California are Mexican or
Mexican-American, with these workers being predominantiy mono-
lingual Spanish-speaking, two-parent working families, with an -
average income of $+,000. ' :

Atlthough all the components of a comprehensive child care opera-
tion are also essential- for the estaplishment and maintenance of a
high quality migrant child care center. there are many who need
additional considerations to be taken into account with migrart pro-

ams which require additional funding and special assistance.

In the text of our testimony. we describe the need for additional
funding for health services, to be included in the health componént.
Due to the mobility of mi nt families. health care is often sporadic
due to the lack of accessibiljty or knowledge of community health
services. as well as the mobilffy of the family. Most camps are located -
in rural areas set away from the .local community resources. - .

We would recommend that bilingual personnel be availsgbiéon each _
staff at the migrant child care infant care center so that they can -
work with the staff and family. Physicals and followyp treatment are
Farticularlv important to include. as well as_de screening an

ollowup. It is important also that health clinic located necar the
camp or-at least be available fairb‘ regularly? once a-“week or_once <
every 2 weeks. and a night clinic. | - -

The social services component is particytarly impdrtant with fami-
lies who do have a lack of accessibility/fo community resources an
language barriers in dealing with tife English-speaking personpe?
and English forms that are usually th€ case., ~ . '

We also would recommend that4 bilingusal social service person be
available on each staff to work A ith the families and assist them im
referrals. VA B L

The educational component has several unique areas of concern that
would require additional fphding and special-assistance. Most migrant .

-

- -~ . .
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child care-centers are centrally located in the public farm labor camps.

These enmps were built 10 YEADS ago as a temporary housing solution

for migraht families. The ¢hild care centers are deteriorating, as are

the homes, with the result that much mdre administration and time, as
well as money, must be spent in costly repairs throughout the season.

Often requirements are minin¥l or_handled in a makeshift fashion

to meet minimal State\standards, , -

Weo would ask that new or rebuilt child care centers with expanded
capacities be provided® updated expanded housing for the families is |
also a critical need. * ' < -
At present. only six small conters serve the babjes of migrant famai-
lies in California. with the result being that the children under the age
of 2 have very few alternatives. We would hope that at least one |,
- infant care center would be available for each camp. though there is

4 tremendous need for more than just that. S - .

) School ageicare is a particular problem due to the limited space.

Children who attend kindergarten and eclementary grades often do not

‘receive any care at all. We can serve most of the 5-year-olds, but often
must close the door to the 6-, 7-, 8- or 9-year-old™ '

Vpe would hope that additional space be allowed in the expanded
facllities to allow for a school age component, or at least recreation -
programs bhe available and staff available for recreation programs to
be organizéd in the camps. ' ' .

he particular problem with staffing that we have is that the pro-
grams’ only run 6. months. We do have specialized requirements for
the professional teaching staff that we will have to recruit, that is,
they must be bilingual in order to work with the families and the
children. they should have knowledge of the Mexican migrant culture, .
and we would hope that thev would be able to recruit ilingual cul-
“ tural staff so that the children would haive approprigte adult models.
In“order.to’find teachers with these specialized qualifications who will
stay for the 6-month season and not cause high’ turnover not onlv
during the season. but between seasons. we would hope that we would
be al:ffe to offer more attractive salaries and benefit programs to the © -
stafl. .
We also are unique in the program operation time. Because we op--
erate in a 3- to V-month =eason. from May to October. as well as nger
houfs. we open at 5 to 6. sometimes earlier during peak seasons, there
are additional costs incurred in that we have startup and closedown ,
costs. we have a whole new operation at the beginning of the season : /

and we close it down at the end of the season. ] /
It is also important to have adult education classes in the camp. as

. well as specialized inservice trainifig programs as a separate support /
~ component for Ohl:;n’i_g;a'f:t child-care workers. R
We have at this=fime very little opportunity toserve children with
special needs_and because of the limrted statf. limited space, limited
qualifications of our personnel in dealing with the handicapped. emo:
tionally disturbed, or any other children with’ special needs.
We would hope that Federal support of the child care food progrgm
would continue as the nutrition compdnent is particularly important
in the ntigrant children’s centers where we have a number of children
who do have severe malnutrition problems such 8s anemia and dental

+ oo . . . . .
- o AN - ’ M
- M . B
R - , —~—
- ‘ T - E .




-

-

- 126
carc. We are very thankful that the child care food program has been
avaiiable to help us meet the needs and:provide nutritious, well-bal-
anced meals whyle the children are in care for 12, }3 hours.

Parent conferences and meetings are important, though it takes
staff time to be able to net with the parents in the evenings or Satur-
days and we would hope that budgets would allow for this additional
time that the statf spends. ) .

Local child care agencies often receive misdirections becguse of
differing and inconsistent policies of various state agencies who hava
overlapping responsibilitics for migrant child care operations. 1.
would be very helpful if agencies such as migrant education, State
Department of Education. migrant services, housing, and State Du-
partment of Health, would coardinate their services and form can-
sistent polictes to further assist local agencies. '

Finally. because of migrant children crossing Statelines, it-is ap-
Fropriate'that we do receive increased supplemental funds from the

‘ederal (Government. ‘

I also would like to state that it is not restrictive to have us under
the FIDCR adult-child ratio requirement since the migrant children
in our car® do have special needs for a higher ratio than are presently
allowed under the State adult-child ratio.

Thank you very. much,

Senator CraNsTON. Thank vou.’

{The prepared statement of Ms. Clement follows :] . -
/ N -
.® ]
= * e {
- -



a2 # /
CHILD A\ND HUMAN DEVELOPMENT SUBPCOMMITTEE HEARINC

.Senafor Alan Cranaton. Chatirman

° NMovember 235, 1977
] San Francisco .

“Divereity in Child Care Déltvery Syestems (Panesl III)"
Migrant Child Care

Test imony of Eleanor E. Clewent, Prograa Supervisor
Continuing Development Incorporated
1680 The Alameda
San Jose, Califormia 95126

Continuing D-v.lopnani Incorporated (CDI) is & privare, nonprofir

aducational agency which conitracts with the State Dop?r*ht of Educattion,

Office of Child Development for the operation of nine preschool and day
care centera in California. 7Two of ;}go;o centers serve migrant children,
aged two to five yeare; one migrant infant care egnter serves babies frow

In a previcues agency, Ms., Clement has also

six weeks to two years of age.

coordinated prograw efforte of nine migrant child care and two migrant

. infant care centere in w'zntral Valley of Califorpia. -
- . * - . -
"I. CQurrent statue of Migrant Child Care in California’ .
* ' T . e
— .
- A. Availabilicy of Child Care Services .

. - AL present migrant families provided with day cafe sprvices aze

-ei'ved'in' 37 individual li;}; 25 federally funded flash-peak
‘ farm lsbor camps throughout the state, siz migramt infant day

care centers and six ocut-of-¢smp centers. These centers serve

approximately 1,900 migrant preachocl cHildren and infants. It 1is

estimated that there are 62,000 migrant children in California.
-
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Alternatives for the childrem whe are not served in the state=m
funded centers are thg !m private ‘day care centers provided by
3ro-nr-. or te be :ohba to cthe floldc to stay imn hot cars or left

at. the c~ uudvr :ho caye of ocbool-a.. brotheres or .u:on./
-

Charscteristice of the Population Served

-

Ninety percent of the farm workers in California ere Mexican or

Mexican—American with home Dases in Mexico , Artizocna, Texas, or

[ d
Now Mexico, though 51X of all migrants ¥n°the United States axe

Anglo according ro the U.S. Office of REducation. California migrants
’

are predominantly monolingual Spanish-speaking, two—-parent -orkin‘_

families with an average anmnual income of $4.,300.
[

-

Migrant families ususlly cross mtate lines more than once in a single

five to seven month gro.lrtng season in pursuit of agriculturally-

related work. TFamilies besed in the federal farm labor camps work

long hours which includes long commute hours. Steady ewmploywent

and |;ori hours may frequently .be determined by crop availabilticy.
- . 3 A
. S

“Funding and Cuidelines .

m;rant child care programs in California are presently funded with
a combination of state and federal funds. 1In 1977-78 :he state
allocation was $2,067, 800 including $457,000 from the ESEA Title I
sopplement and which is not a pefiion of éﬁe Title XX federal funding,
and $5457,.000 from the Employment Development DeparEmt (EDD).

Consequentcly, the gn*delines for operatiom of .the sigrant centers
L .
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are not tied to the federal agency day care r;qutrcnynt-.

Tha coste of wmigrant child care sre reimburnsd on the hastls

of average datly attendance achieved vegsuas .n..tton#;nc. goal.
The goal ts set according to the capacify of the é-ntor. the
population of the capp, and the avallability of funding., The
number of infante asrved for & given amount of dollar Tesources
will be fewer than the nuaber of childrea aged two and above
because the rescurce requirements (patrticularly an adult/child
ratioc of one to four compared to one to seven for older children)

are much greater. Infant care costs are 20X to 302 wore then

child care.

Special Needs in Migrant Child Care Programs

Although all of the components of a comprehensive child cAre cperstion
are aleo essential for the ?-toblinh-on: and maintenance of a high
Qu.itty migrant child care Pfogr-. there are many unigue, additional
considerations to be taken 1into sccount with migrant programe which

require additional funding and special aseistance. ;

A. Health Component

Due to the mobility of migrant families jhealth care is often

sporadic due to lack of accessibdbility or knowledge of communicy
health services. Most cawps are located in rural areas set awvay
from local community resources. Health agencies often do not

have bilingual personnel to asaist families with problems or with

forms printed in FEnglish. Children are often over-immunized as



) ‘ &
. N .
they travel from one program to ancther due to lach of record
howping and often ere not able to receive necwssary diagnestic

or follow-up care from health agenclies set up to serve locasl

It 1s also d1fftcult for families to secure Medti-Cal >"‘
’
cards due 1o differing policiss fram stete to state which also
- <

residonts,

limits care.

Recommendat ton ! Clariftcation of funding bame for health

L ] ,
-.rvlt:.g, to children in migrant programe with sddtcrional funde

) for on-site, bilingual health personnel, phy-!t'a‘la. and follow-up

. .udic.l treatment. - Bealth facilities need to be lecatsd nsar the

families and funds need to be avatilable to secure help from private

rescurces where public services are not seeting the needs. Dental

scTeening atd follow-up must also be included in funding ss many

of the childr®n Tequire extenaivd dental treatment. It is cosc-

effective to diagnose and tTeat sany -heslth problems while the
~<hild 1s young for early intarvention and prevention of more « i

serious problems which may be costly to treat (n the future and

-

detrimental to the child's dcvclop.-nti

B, Social Services Cowmponent .

In working with wigrant femilies wuch energy and staff time must

sust be spenthin social services sassistance. Because oY the language

barrier and lack of familiarity with local community agencies it is

often difficult for families to secure basic services, Referrals
-

made by the child care staff need to be followed through with

-
support to the families 1u-\1dentifytn; the agencles, contacting
the agency personnel, occatl"pnally transporting parents to agencies,
4/
[ -
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and asasteting with trenslation of }nr-n and itnterprating for

I.-}llo- o agency personnel.

!:yggg,gQg}lggl Addit tonal -up’ér! Iin the ¢hild care programe

of a bilingual, bilrultural staflf meaber apecifically tralned In

combunity rescurce asrvices ts sssential., MHelping famtiliea sclve

basic mocial mervice problems ;olp; the children we aserve in the

day care progrems, . ‘ﬁ

Fducational Component

1. Lech _c»_f__.:d_o_cl\nd-_tg_'_r_&l.!_ql__ﬁr__e'r‘o_‘_Lg_c_l_!_:_r_l_g_-_.- . Most aigrant child
care centers are centrally located in the public farwe laborem,
Camp . The campe themselves were bullt ten vears ago ae a
tewmporary houaing solution for migrant families, The child
c.r; coril®ee arte detericorating (as are the homes) with the
result that such more .dutnt,ir.tlvo and stalf time as well
. &8 money BUsSt be spent on costly repalirs to be minimally
acceptadle by atatse -‘.ndard-. Often requirements such as &
staff lounge, isclation ereas, -J:quato stoTage® epaces, or
appropriate shade structures in the play yarde are. Jacking or
net in makeahift and definitely sudb-standard wavys. ;dPQU.t.
heast ing, air condistonling .nJ ventilation are often problems

where contly repairs take place throu‘hout>th¢ seascn, *

Infant care centers with thelr apecialized requirements are
also & matter af concern. The child care and infent care

centers often cannot serve all of the childreh In the camp

‘due to limited apace, let alone the many migrant children

l,.hb
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outside of the canp vheose TamSltien were not lucrhy onough to

sesurs one of the camy houses.,

-_o:.’cm_g_lmi PFunds be allscated through Migrant Services
Divistoge nt/h-, State Department of Educatiom to dulld
sppropriete child c-r‘- facilitive or underyo a serlous
ronovation of enlating facilities. The new oY rabuilt coutore
should b enpanded to ssrve the sany sigrant -thlldr—n as veot
unn\r"d There 1a & great neef to update and enp housing

for the familisce s well.

Infant Care Pacilities. At present omly OIR ,aall cemterd
serve the babise of migrant familtes in Celiformnias with the

tesult that childrem under the ag® of two are often left ta —<
Mot cars or by the sides of fl-.ld. or in m'of the un-sircon-

dit toned houses under the care of & school-age »sidling.

With the incressed hnowledge of infant development and swarenees
that these early forumtive yo..r- "“i-Oqtl'lt‘lCll in terme of
1&51;. potential, basic truey, as well as health, it is
imperative that The needs of the youngest of the migrant

children do mot continue to be neglected. IThere are_no

viable alternatives for qualtity care for ¢ amiliee. Ve sust

begin with tne infants tn providing servic Additionally,

vhen infgnt health problems are identified, early disgnosfe and

intervention can take place, which 18 much msore cost-effective

)

than watiting until the child 1s older.

/

\
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Horommundat trom: M lesst one Propegly Jerijned and (rasifucted

1afant rure ronteor ahauld de svatladble ot sach camgp alte.

- .

ne_h..ﬁa_-_a‘o'__(_{hl }doon Duwe te Lialted epace the childron whe
attend hindergarten and slonswrary grades & et rocolve axy

care ot all., Ve can serve et of the five yoar olda, Byt

le/—-u-t flone the 480r o the ain, seven, eight oy unine

vur‘old with Just 48 B need for aupervielion and care after

schoel . .

L)

Recoamendast en:  Additicnal space In the facilitise would

- .
allow for & srhanl-age Fompanent. A Bintemms rec 2s==b g lon
would be to sakh funde svallable for & recreatics progres ta

be orgentised for school - age childrem in the casmpe.

Seaffing: Stafling the wigrant ¢Mi1d (afe progroms with
contlinuwuwe grouwp of qualifisd prufsasicnal teechers 1s an
on-golong and d1fflcule ‘t.-h. Cantera are in operatticon aa’lv

five to six mpgentha, They sre usually locsted in peripheral

arean 0P rural communicion. Specialised satlle arve required
such “- the abillity to spead hath Spanish Md Znglish to e
able to communicate effectively with the childyen. Aleo,
nowledge of the Mexican culture, and more specifically,
the migrant Mrxican culture, is lmportant so these e¢loments
cam be incorporstsd imro the curvrtevliuos. Resff that is
culturally aitmilar to Che children 18 sxtremely imporrent co
provide Mrxtcan sdult mcdels for the children. In programs
where chilldrea ate 1D grouvp cere for 12-13 hours a day, it
- P
@

— ' .



1. alsoIAeiirnSIe th-t-nalz staff members be availkble to the
' ) children. In 1n£ant care programs ve need to rec:nit not .

-

* ' T cnly bilingual staff bnt’staff tr;ined in 1nfxnt ‘carée and

B dcvciopnent, a rare combingtion 1ndeed. T .;;__:
» - : _ .
i ) . . ) ) N —_— A

- o ‘hebounehdation* In- order to make the positions a:cractive

‘to people uith the spSElalized requifenents_needed we- must

o+ . be able to offer attractivn salaries ‘and benefics. High
- »

‘staff turnover g the season and from season to season

. make 1t ex:remely difficult to offer the children a cohesive

[ .

program with scaff continuity.

-

-

-

' Volunteers are also not as feasiﬁle for nigrant prograna as
they-are for year-round reisdential chilad cate prograns due
td the location of the camps. Alsc, it would net be dcsirable

to have a parade of different adults even if tpgy were availab1§§§4

. R e -
given the critical need for consistency of adult—child . -
relétionships. Besides regular staff, substirurdiiy hers are

.  also a Tare counodi:y and essehtidl to the operation of rhe

center. We need funding to make subs:itute pay attractive.

- 3 . B

5. Proéram Operation Time Higran: <chila’ care programs are

unique in that the duration of the séason i? only five to seveén

m&nths b;tween May andVNovéﬁber. requiringfa complete opening ‘

. . ) ' - up of the center and closing down of operations in :he fail.
Start—up and close-daun’coq:s are not taken into. acc0unc i -

funding center operstions which is a harﬂship on programs-

It is often difficult to determine actual opening dates, roo

- - * '

- - . - . i
- - -
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. bring adule -classes to the cagps such as English as a Second ) -
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te

- 4 ) i | \
due to varied growing seasons and the famm wolker needs from .
area to area. Ad ditionelly, the day's operat:l.on is consider-—
ably longer than a typical ru:l.dent.ial day cere operation,
"ls children arrive at 5:00 a.m. (or earlier during peak season)

and often stay as late as 5:00 p.n_.g_or 6.00 p-.m. The centers

are :ypic.lly open on holidays .; needed “The need for -

" Saturday care has elso been evidenced. - . .
Récommendatfon: The ‘additional costs of operazing anm;;E;ﬁs;__—__——_E

#ix month operarion nfeeds to be taken into account and addictional

funds pravided- - . -
__/ ’ .
Career. Development Prograsms: It is desirable to have ataff

members from the local communiry. By having career ladder

obtions and training Programs. available at the centey, .we can
offer the children a teaching s:aff that 1is 11n3uist£cally

and .culturally similar to thed and offer tgl adulcs an employ— -

ment option where additional vocational skills can be learned.

Recommendationz Effective career development ladders be ,
- - 1

-

included in program developmen: and momey made available to

Language (ESL), child development, infant care, etc. Punding .

of specialized inservice training.programs for migrant chilgd -
care workers should be made available as a separate support

-
-

component. . ‘ ” )
Adulr—-Child Ratio: At present migranf child_care programs are _
-

funded by a combiﬁa;ion of state and Title I monies. State—_ .
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f ) ) ’ ) : b . :
o ) - guidéline.,callyfor adult—child ratios which are the e
B - for rTegular day care and migrant programs. !Hg#:ntl dren
' . are in need of special -ervices and moTe 1ndividua .zed
' artentiom giveﬂu;he'ianguage differences, :hc lﬁnél hours
away from parents requiring more individual adnlt-child - -
) _dnreracrtion time, and speciilizéd 1nstructiqn;1 ProgTame—
: offered which may be new toc the children,,;nd will include Lo

exposure to a new culture and readiness for a foreign school

13.tgnr——zxrprettnt-chttdrun*12~2~9~jyezrt of—age—tu—child———————u
care programs requird’a 1:z4 adult—child ra:io- This is a

most appropriate ratio. Hawever;’appropriate funding for

- o adéition;l staff has not $e2nlf;rthconing_wh1ch caus;; a

financial  hardship on the céenter wicth many young children.

- v . -
. - ” . e
4

.- - - =" P . .
Reconnendation: —An nigrant families do c;oss state lines, and

as the federal regulationﬂ are appropriate for nigrant chilad
care programs, it is appropriace that migrant child care

> programs be supplghented to a much greater Qegree uith.federql
fuﬁds- Az pre§£gt, féderal support is 17X of bur migrant
budget. A figure of 50X would be more apprépriate, It is

" also recommended that funds be distributed to local agencies
through the State Department of Education, bffice of Child
Deve;gﬁmcnc in order to ha#é continuity and cohesiveness R

begﬁ}gn otbéi‘fhild é;velopméni programs in the state.

8. /Children ﬁith Special Needs- At present staff is often not

/ qualified nor are centers set up to be able to meet the

/s .
/ special needs of handfcapped, emctionally disturbza or

// . | ..‘
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icy abencle.'alpo'ﬁake 1t difficulr for

needs who mist often‘bg'excludea. ’ \\\h

- I3

tion: Aqditionnl.fuhding-be allocated for

’ D

speciallf qualified -staff should there be children in the
RN - -

camp r’quiring specihi care.
f . . o L N

;
i

9. Liaison with Public Schools The migrant child care center

is often qbe.ligison becween the camp families and public
. elementdgi"scboals-_-Addi:iopal responsibilicies ire'pﬁren
. Placed on centerxr siaff for working with parents, kindergarten

teachers-ahd'priﬁéipala to help improve the relations between
the two gToups. »

- Recommendation: Federal Public School Migrant guidelines

.,should ‘-be changed to include a specific fequirement for-program

" planning in concert with staff of a feeder migrant child care

-

program., " »
D; Nutrition Component . . .
o '-_,‘ As all children requires well-balanced, ﬂutritiéus meals throughout
) ’ 2 : : ) - r .-
',; o the day_. t¢ be healthy and bDe able to learmn, it has been very

helpful to have the Child Care Food Program make ir possible to

?: ,“ offer a full, hot breakfast and lunch as well as a wmid-morning and -
’ - . j -

° afternoon snack. Many of our migrant children suffer from some
aspect of malnutrition (e.g., asnemia, dental caries) so thatr the,
nutririon component is especially crictical and unique. -

I
. _1?3' Ty
—— . e, f',-_'
Q 24-284 O - 7B - pt, 1=10 - ' . - ‘
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; ncconncndhtion: Continue €0 fund thé‘Child Care Food Program

"so that progrsns will be assisted in providing zhis 1nportant

. a component of a child care progxsn

~ . . - -
3

.. E. Parent Involvement and Educatfdn;— In order to work effectively

- °

with parents which 1s enpeciaif??inportant when thelr childfcn
are in grou? q;re !2—13‘bonr- per day. staff must work evening
. hours for ataff’ conferences as wvell as specinl parent neetings.
It is important, aIa;; that staff who work directly with parents
\ be bilingual. - | ' o :
- Recommendation: . Funding be availalhle for addictional bour;

» M .

required by staff to work with parents afrer uorking hours and

for a bdilingual liaison person be ‘gén the center and families. -

F. Stare Agencies: Local chi;d care agencies often receive misdirection

beéa::;‘af the differing and inconsistent policies of variocus

ftate agencies who havjhzjirlapping responsibilities for migrant

child care operations.

Recommendation: It would be very ﬁelpful if agencies such as

Migrant Educatiocn, State Department of Education, Migrant Services -
. 8 N

{Housing) and State Department of Health would coordinate their

- . - ) -

services and form consistent policies to further assist local

-

agencies. . -

. ITITI. Conclusion . ’ ) -
Delineated above are a number of characteristics and concermns unique to

>
- - -

* the operation of_pigrant,child care and infant care programs.

Q . : ;l-J!.:g : - *

£Ric S

A FuiText provided by Eric - .




’ : o : e 13
- 'U. heve described rhe need for additonal funding fox: C
. 1. bilingual health persoufel
2. phyf:l-.u].- and follow—up trestment
3. dental screening snd follow-up - .
4. bhealth clinics located near tbe c—p.,:", N
s. bilingual -oc:lal sexrvice per-ouacl ‘*’: i
6. new or re—built child care centers’ifh expanded capacities ‘
7. up-dated and expanded bouping fo?"’fuilie- - - ' ’
_B- 2t least one infant care cCenLer’ :or each csmp '
9. additonal sp.c; o -1100 tpr— arl.chool-agc componend and/or : "_: -
. recreation ptagr—- £or .cbool—ag- childm o ) - . r
. 10. attrocrive salaries and benefit programs for bilingual and
5_3\_ - bicultural staff witﬁ '-peﬁhl qu.lifi‘dttion. to work with
..:..‘_,? Hexican chu}m and in the infant c-re PTOETaMS . -
- "_’.',; -‘._'l. 1.1- start-—up and ' clole—dm costs for x 6--00:!.\ ch:llc; carte opcraciou.
- " 12. adult education classes in the camp for a .pecia:!.ized 1::—o¢rvfce4 .
‘ ‘ training program as a secparate aupporr: cowpou;nt 7 o - .
13, - pd.di:ion-;l -‘kf'f for children with -p-eci:l needs -.' e .
14. maintenance of {rhe Child Care' Food Program N
B 15. -caff time !‘or ewening parent conferences and nee-:ing:
o the need’ fcr increased supplemental £¢::'le:|.—-I° t’nnding, and gzrester coordination
between va.r:‘l’ous State agencles. The additional furu}s would provide
) _ tremendous assistancc‘ in helping to meet the diverse nkeds of the migraut s
.ch.ildrcn we ?Ave presently and fhoses who are yet to be servéd.-
. : - ) ’ - -
_ ‘l‘hank you for your thoughtful consideration of t'he m,nny critical 1ssues in
aigrant child care tcoday. - - - . - ‘
R ' . ’ , ‘Eleanor E. Clement i
‘Progran: Supervisor
- *
. . ’ . .
- -
& - oL
i 2
. | 17:; .
. .. ) . - ' . "
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‘Senator CraNsTox. Mr. Park you may proceed.

» -

SPATEMENT OF STEPHEN PARK. BI-COUNTY COORDINATOR, RURAL .

Mr: Parx. I am Stephen Park. I am from rural communitiés child

care, which is a coalition of child care programs in Lake and Mendocino

Counties.
X would like to enlarge upon Eleanor’s testimony, since mang of the

problems that she outlined are problems that we share. I woul

‘that rural child care, I feel, have. : : .
. First, I would like.to "about the idea of a rural area;.gtl':re
seems to be, due to the growth of the suburbs, a real lack of clarity ut
what is a rural area. f choose to think of rural as having geographic
distance between populations, usually a singie industry, timber and
. fishing in our area, and that industry is usually seasonal. There is
usually one town with a population of 10,000 to 20,000, probably the

county seat. In my case this is Ukiah. Mendocino and Lake Counties are: | '

approximately 4,000 square miles with only five locations that can be
described as urban. Approximately two-thirds isclassified as rural. The
other component to rural is far from an urban area. We don’t have
resources to drax on that many programs do. A unique component to
rural ‘areas in California is—California rural areas seem to be very
- attractive to many people who live in other areas of the country and
90 what we-have is a mixed population that is developi in many
Places in California, that is, you have traditional people who have lived
there for genérations ranging from nstive-Americans, Spanish-speak-
ing people, farmers, to what we call new rural, people who have moved
out of the city to get away from city life, they bring a real need for city
services with them. .
The kind of system that we have come to, and my pro was
started by .community-based groups who met and spoke and planned
. for years about child care and the need: for child care in their area. The
system they came up with, and it happened to fit with the alternative
child care bill here in California, assembly bill 3059, were funded under
that program. Prior to that, there was one day care center in Lake and
Mendocino Counties. This was in the city of Ukiah; there were seme
private day, care homes; very few, spread throughout the two county

area. :

like to-
talk about rural child care and the specific problems and advantages

The basis of our _system is an information and referral service. It is - )

on parental choice. Many times in our area there is a real lack of
services and a lack of coordination of services between one small town
and another, between county services. between the coast and the in:
terior, and so on. We have found the information and referral sérvice.is
a very important tool to present parents with a wide varietv of services

or to help
to home day care to day care centers to migrant programs. We also in-
volve ourselves in training- programs, the home day care program, we
involve various parental services, such as parental stress, health and
-nu€rition and parent education. We try to help parents get the services
i

' they need from their local city and county government.

-

Q

them develop needed services. This ranges from babysitting:
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Therein lies the heart of our préblems, preblems of isolﬁtion and dis-

tance between areas. the seasonal nature of employment and unemploy-
ment., a declining tax base and increasing®inability for rural areas to
deal with the overwhelming demands being made on local government
and services. We see-ofirselves as advocates for children and child care
and we lielp parents organize services that they want and need. We are:, . '«
interested 1In maintaining parental control of services that they are’, -
interested in. - _ : .=
Our other problems center around Government regulations. For -
example. AB3059. a State funded alternative child care program, our
" funding source has many regulations that are inappropriate for rural
areas. There are areas that we serve that don’t have indoor plumbing.
that don’t have electricity sometimes, they don’t have requirements
. cities and suburban areas take for granted, however children live there;
- families live in rural environments and the children are usually healthy
and happy in their. homes. Here is one of the real key problems to
running a rural program. The other is how programs are funded. They
. are funded many times on the premise that their service is available
, and many times there aren’t services dvailable. Funding should be
- based on area realities not on bureaucratic regulations. One_of the
things that I like about working. in rural areas is the sense of-inde- ~
pendence and-local control each program has, presently areas share the - .
real hesitancy to participate in Government programs, Just becausé the
money 1= there 1s no reason: rural areas want to keep local control and
responsibility for themselves and their children. g .
JFor example, one of the real hot debates right now in north
Mendocino County is whether they want the Federal food program,
whether-it is not the parent’s resporisibility to see that a child is fed. I
am sure this is quite different than many of the urban programs and
suburban programs. It is something that people are. very concerned |
about. that they maintain control over, their lives and their children.
Thank you. o -
"+ Senator CraxsToN. Thank you very, very much. .
[Theprepared statement of Mr. Park follows:]

‘ /
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- _ _ o , REPLY TO:_
e e ’ L . RURAL COMMUMITIES CHILD CARE
‘. : POST OFFICE BOX_ 449
T e s . UKIAH, CA 95482
- ' {707) 462-1954
- L -
- V- Jovewber 23. 1977 )
i) & - . S .
o~ .. f . - - .
- 3 . - 3 - -
——— :o: - i
z Dear Senator Cranston and Committee Members: b
= o
£ m —i
-~
- Pl -
Ly — . } .
—— Acrached is a copy of the Testimoay sumitted by Ru:a_l
—_— - Cosmunjities Child Care which is a coalition of Child Care
- . - . R )
- '27 oo ToToTT e 'group‘ % in Lake and mtmc ino Counties. . -
- » : _ . -
g“:’i - . U.:hmkyou:atth-opp_ortunitythn:on&hlodustogiw
Ay .
( ) . ! you input on rural child card in California.
T 1 S -
- T ,-u_-"- o
N Q -t . If you have any Qquestions eono.rni.nq =y Testimony or
‘5, Rural child Care please contact ma at (707) 462-1954.
— ‘ o :
w Sinceraely, . . - ’ .
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. - - T —
oo O 3 - o . : .
= ) o - " Stephen Park )
. - - Bi-County Coordinator -
. =" £ T . .. Rural Communities .Child Care
I - . s
— 5 - * . i
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The current d-bat.‘of future Federal support of Child Care is a comp leax and

highly -oeiona.l isesue. Both adovcates .rsd aopponents of increased federal subsidies
'!or Child Care ssek to -.k. that issue ea:.;ry a great deal of extra baggage. The -
) result is a pltnt&tud. of arguments, based on x.d.a.- about a number of ceq:ux social

problemsa related to families acroas income scalcs. and conc-rning t.h. role of cay

r

" care in curing these Social problq-.-.' .

~

The cause of day care supporters is a banner behind which-a daverse coalition
has united. This includes “workfare” c-t:nsczvltiv-s. teachers unions., tr;c women's
aovement, child development and social nita.zq_pxo!n-ionall. Ar;d éhi!d.cn'c santre—

Preneurs. One of the few points of agieement is that expanded federal support for

day care ocutside the family is .uuuuly qood . .
“The oppo.inq coalition -is squally diversae. Cppcncnts a.ncludc tiscnl cbritserva-

tives, \:ho.. vho fear the breakdown of  the !a-ily. and those whio fear the takeover

-

of all children by the government. -
The issue of rural child care is another component in the complex dsbate. My -

tut:l.-ony will deal with rural child care within the contaxt of the above debats on .

- child care. Scme 5f the issues raised above will be dirsctly or- tangentially dealt
with.,- rt:trun.r. specifically rural issues and problems will be raised and discussed.

The differences betwesn rural and nrban bhas in reocent ycus bccc-e cloudy. I
- -
am qoi.nq’ to define rural in terms §Ff populacion, disuncc and - isclation. Areas

with small populations spread out over a wid- gtoqraphical area with few population

c-n:or'l can be typified as rural. The pol;t':.cal level of coordimtion is usully

cpunty or more recently ragional qo-v-rr-nt- '!'!:- components of linJ.l:ed population.,

gecgraphical distance, and social/crconouic isoclation give -rural child care programs

their unique flavor and unusual problems.

Initially, let us look at the needs of rural areas in terms of éhild care. A

typical rural area will us'ually have one or two Population centers (usually the

county seat with populations of 10—20.000) .. 'n;--e towns are supported either by

o - | - 11g

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:
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o - | - 11g
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abvious coBClusion being that moet Ppeople would rather work 1f subsidized child care 1 -

A8 provided. . F ’ . . . R
- - i . - -
The keystons for rural child carfe is sultiplicity of programs and parental

chaicesa. The primary elemsnt is a systes &f information and referral centars. Dose %O . .

mml—'dm:m; dfmml.ckolloccl. chilt care. Lr‘otu:ima@
t.huﬂmpmwmttolmec_p&c.t&mbochhmunmdhm
other localities. Mmur-mdmmm“wfmuec_n&ty

P
information csatars caoncs available child care,., other available family and child ﬁ

sarvices, and as comssurnity tes whers no child care is available. Each I & R

center should reflect loctal needs and desires.
m-mt.-ntlslmmswhmk.dvith-mchofp\'fhl}candprinu

m&'&.lnaofuﬂimumalloﬂum-.myu-sx&n

PROgrams .
M_nllmﬂtommum—-zt:hwtyqnm-am Scase of the - %
mdmamtmwammuchmm‘c—:un.wm

Based Care (oth large and small)., wendor-—woucher Ppaymant, independsnat babysittars,
Head Start, privats .nd pPublic pre-schools and private day care p.rovi.d.:;-. sigrant
-m pzogr- ..ad cnlturnlly viable minarity child care proq:- 1'!-. keystone toO .
this -y-t.- is locsl supPOrt and contact and area wide coordination. »
The asphasis fot I &R is to m families with a reliable point qf entry to
locats child care servicss and to di.eav-z-clc-mt.im for child care for thair
children. I & R centars whould develop services to meet parental c:hoici. rather than
having parents 11.-.1!_:.4 to choice of services piovided in a locality.
Purther, parsntal services such as barant education, health nutrition, sarly .
chTJ:s\aod sducation, parental stress can bs developed ﬂi:ox:éh the networking ot services. A
In wthar words. local I & R programs should be linked through a coalition to a central

area I & R center. This would allow, for the development and coordination o! zcsou.rc--'
on a local, regional, state and federal level. The area coordination would enable local
pr‘ogr-—' to share program expenses (bookkeeping., purchase of supplies. training) and

increase aswareness »of. sarvices and. rascurces available to local programs and c:rs.-u-zs-

-

\ c S P | | -
EI{ILC\ |

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:
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‘w. chas -111 help loca] programs de -1 wilh '!r.-:-dusq nou.rc-r IEPOFLING requirements.

m- Fystams wall .A.}- !* pasental c.ho&e.. tha teat zu-.m;xcy'. local

comtrol, -nd shaxed program co.:-. It vill ‘1.0 he slimjnacte the prnlﬁ.-. 6! -

- -

L.ohuen mtano- nd lack of services ..4-1: o a ruz.lf.a— ' - - s @
* ™ -m‘d a>cva., tih ﬁml—. af rural du}.d c‘!‘. PYOQGr s Centar the
realitisse of L.ouuo- and distance betwesen populaticas, the low level of funded . .

services and am increasingly wide 'muty of lifestyles. These actuallties bscoms

-kdu.‘: -;-& t,rp.l..r- mu is ignored by state and federal funding source 3
Tegulat ions . It is wmy mr..u:n that the wvast .—jotu:y of regulations and program
svalustions heve bpen developead for suburben urban communities. Thape problems
are further esxacerbated by the leck of unders ing, consultation., and con‘-x.a-r-ta.on
by the vasat majority of l_.-qi_-.tatorz and burssucrats of ch.. nature and realities of
modern rural life. Limted balow are a series of typical problems faced by moat

rural child care programs in California.

Trafisportation - This is an expense usually paid for by parents. HoweveY, due
to low incoms levels, distance to_ SRIVIONS . t..h- lack of public trangportarion and cthe
n.;d to transpost Q::ﬁu.n—.- to and from activikies. t.tln&tﬂtm A8 an 1mpartant —
factor in program plasning and expense. Thise rdct;:c is often disallowed as a viable
Programs expense. This is especially trus in rural cc—m.ttzos/af- services and
activities ares many timss discant.

Commsunication — In order for warious areas O CERUNLICATS, & great &_‘-1 of esnergy
and time is spent travelling and/or talking on the r..lo*m-: Such actiwvities as
training, sharing of rescources: Beetlng with ot..h-r parents, tesachsrs and prowi 3
program coordination and program regulation. and atate or federal :-por‘.;nq im
affectad by the !.ctc_az of Adistance. For example a simple matter of reporting to a
funding source 18 complicated by the time mail takes to reach a central location.
Phone calls are usually all long distance .- These added expenses -::d COMEBUN A CAT1ON
problems are not alloted for by federal funding scources. .

Lowsnr Tax Base: The Governmants attempts to enable agriculture to survive,

provide recrsation for city and suburban folk, deal with d.cl.tn:.r;q industry, and
j —a- “
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o - Sy
ahifting populsations. have oomiined to lo er Ieveanues avalilatle @ rura. areas.

If rhild Care progyrams arse QOLlG TO SUrvive .in rurel areas thern governmant had te e
» s .

allow for The above f[actosrs & funding prograss. Yror mh‘. thwere ax.sts & need

for social services dwe O 4 depressed SCODOM1IC satustion . ‘wu who are involwved

-

in loohing !o:'--pzq—‘g oc- uwol.v.;! in job re—entry projects generally are in naed

of chalilnl care Services. ocal govermment da- ot have the avasilable rcm&l to

seat These noeds . If ehe state and fedsral QgoUvarmsnts o ROT allow for thesse prc_nblﬂ
- P .

rurel areas will continue TO sthgnate and Awcline. . %:‘ o

Commanity Attitudes = Nany psople in rgl -r.c...

ecomomic bind of infilatian, h.ncr.uznq prevalance of .Lx;q:.- parent famillies. zhae

-

woman's mOoveRsnt, and the need for both family membhers toO wolfk in ordasr o make ends

seet.” This reality is at ocdds with rural social attitudes that reflect & simpler way
of life; that of extendsd family. self belp. and for mother h<;- with her family and
not working or on welfare. This clash in attitudes and values with realitlies often
sakes it difficulr for child care proqr-n‘\o work with other governssnts and popula{
tions. Many times monies intendsd for child care at the fedsral level are ‘-* for
othaz purposes. Often times proqran'- are funded throuqgh t‘-p-onsxv- cosmsunilty &gencies
put are forced to l.f.l.t in I:. buresaucTratic models designed for larger state and coanty
Lastitutlions . This laq in changing valuas results in a AQifferent use pattern of child
care iAn rural commuanities. NMany parents are unaware of the possibility of Tonsumer
choice in child care. The only model for care has been the family. Hare we have a
clash ‘b.-tvo-n c;-;:.ld care professionals., state ana federa. regulation, and cConsumer

cholCes -

rew Schedules - The pressnt few sched.l:llo. while generous tc low incame Aroups .
exclute the mOoderats to middlé IinComs groups. Iin effect., This @ rages cortinuved

~
wmtj.on on a social and sconomic Lasls . .3 is & particulay hardahip on rural

families Decause of the lack of chaild care services usually eavail le in the various

amall Towns.

-

—

?..

. \)‘ ‘- -.l
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C:lp.ttal Outlay - Rural housing resources are generally unavailable due to the

‘@tock. Many residents of rural areas suffer from a
[ 9

loar -e.-nda:d of rural housing

lack of adequats bou‘i.nq. . This is clpoc.tclly true for low and moderate 1ncm. ta-ili.-.

aval.lablo cb—unity facilities are usually inadequase .nt substandard. This

Further,
Centar based day care,

ia a probles that fnc.- all day care systems (home day care.

vendor-voucher Paymant, privat. homes, and bq.by-l.c:-t-).

St.:t- and tcd.za.l. health, and liconsinq regulations make it very difficult for

cnpil:.‘al’butlay problems cannot .be solved without an .

child care in ru.rql areas.

infusion of ocut'side funds. By this I mean, d.vclopn&nt and improvement of local

»

community resources. There

- e
Usea of cui-un: and smaller new buj.uu.ng- eanables mgney to be ltr.tchM furt.h.z and .

(A good example of this is the ninor

is »o need for a m-in building proqrm for child care.

Z’.llxlt. in more people involvcd in child care.

capital outlay proqrun funded by the -nto ot California under AB 3059.)
Many Sf the hbalr.h. licchsing and program

&re for urban and suburban

State and Federal Regulation:

nonj.toring Tegulations drawn up for child care progrm
:n l-l'o.e'Dny Care approval is dcpa_ndig:t. ‘on- a

or cutside power

localities. 7o give some exanples:
Soma hun.s_ do not have indcor Plumbing, lights

- Bealth inspection.
While these homes meet local housing standards, they cannot be used for

for heating..
all regulations. Waivers

Rural areas should not be made to comply with

day care.
sasily obtainable — not a six

jor v&r.tn.ac-;: should be readily available (and I say
There are many examples of

»

-'ol;nth Process involving many. hours of paperwork.)
r.qu‘lat.ims fc:z cities being inappropriately imposed on rural Populations. Needless

O say what is needed is a flexible approach by governmental Agencies to the variou-

-

‘Tealiries of lifestyle. and living conditions.' ' i
—~ NOT EVERYONE REEDS INDOOR PLIMMBING!? ! ) ' .

)

lack of local rescurces- Most State/Federal fundead pPrograms act as if there is

. ' ) '
an already existing Program in the fedaral area. In rural areas this is usua'lly not

i

Q .

ERIC
122
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the case. ror example. in our area prior to tha Jcep'tion of our program (Rural
Communities Child Care of Lake and Mendocino Counties)., there was only one child
care center and a few privats home day Care sexvices available in two counties.

Qur program had to recruilt and implement 3 child care program in 2 counties in one

few available facilities, and

month. Further problems were lack of trained staff,

minimal local helping resocurces. In Planning programs for rural areas one must

always keep in mind that there are not the resources, pool of talent, or experience
in cooperation with other areas, as axists in urban and suburban environments.
Isclation, distance. and neglect are issues that have to be dealt' with prior to

setting up new programs. Pecple usually resist the idea of chiid care until they

boqin to use the mervices. Change is slower here. It tak-l time zor pecple to get

:oq’ch.x ‘and talk about the new Infornntion and Referral Center in town.

© Conclusioti: Rural child care programs are typified by--' wide variety. of life-

styles (new rural, farmers, lumberjacks, Native Americans. Mexican—Americans)} ; .

a fiercs commitmant to independence, solf reliance, and the parsexvation of a multi-

’ cultural rural .nvironnent.

As rural areas learn to coopez-atj.on witlhs sach other they will demand a larger

voice in planning and implementation of programs.
In planning for rural pPrograms a major component should be the i.mplcnantatioh

of more local control and less government regulation. Far tp often have program

regulation stifled innovation and community participation. Further, planners need to

be aware of the revolution in life styles and population patterns occuring in

California. The influx of pecple from all over the nation to California has put an

intolerable burden on local resources. .

d . As I have stated above the key elcnnt in any rural program is parental choice

coupled to a viable Information and Referral system. These elemants allow for local

Planning. local control and cooperation with other rural .azoas.
- ‘ -

- wh
Rural child care is very different from cother mcdels of care giving systems.

We pride curselves on our independence and uniqueness.

to be nutured and expanded.to child care programs on a state and national J..cvcl-
-_—P

Thess are values that need

-

ERIC | |
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Senator Cranstox. Mr. Park, the special child care needs of rural
areas have often been ignored. We tend to think more about urban
problems sometimes and make regulations'and laws that fit the urban
ang not the rural. That happens in many other programs beyond child
care. On the other hand, your experience with child care needs in rural
areas ma.¥l give some insights that would be helpful in urban areas.
Can you think of any examples of that ?

Mr. Parx. I think just how I finished -up. The local control and
the sense of independence on the part of communities and wantin
to participate in the programs. Every area we go Into, every smal
town, we have a town meeting and a lot of people show up and they
really want to know what it is abdut, can we get funding for this. Al
of ‘our areas have community boards with consumers and parents
sitting on the boards, local teacher$, farmers, pastors of churches, and
various community members. I think far too often the Government
goes in and gives and people get used to taking. They don’t really
‘participate in the services they are receiving. ,

- Senator CraxnsTOoN. Thank you very much. - s .

Ms. Lewis, you are currently operating a prggra.m of center care
that serves infants and handicapped children. You indicate you are

. planning a satellite program for. family day care homes. Could you
. comment on the relative advantages and disadvantages of each type
of care for the wpulation that you serve?

Ms. Lewis. i

h ell, we would like to integrate handicapped children
info both settings. I think that you have both thes of centers and fam-
ily day care homes because parents want both types of situations. A
lot %f people want family day care homes because they want a small
setting, they want several of their children to be together in a family
day care home. Those can be really good. As an administrator, I have

worked with some of those types-of homes and it .is harder to keep

quality control with those than it is in a center where 1 can observe
R teachers ‘every day, see that they have a lot of supervision. It is pos-
> sible to do that, though, by providing funds for resource centers, with
people who will go out and provide materials those people need, who
can provide for the in-service training, who can provide referrals

for occupsational and physical therapists and that kind -of thing.
" ‘The family day care providers, one of their maip complaints is they
have no one to relieve them if they are sick or if they have to take a
child to a hospital, something of that nattire, so there needs to be pro-

vision for the care that you have built in to a center program.

.  Senator CrRANSTON. . Clement, a%a(;rt from the matter of fund-
difficulty that you face in meeting

-

ing, what do you see as the primary
the special child care needs of m.iira.nt familjes?

- Ms. CremENT. I think the lack of community resources is particu-

«_larly difficult, that we cannot always tap into he local community

agencies, if, indeed, there are cies there. There seems to be on the

of many communities a reluctance to serve the micrant families

it is difBcult to do 0o, it is difficult for the schools to work with

a population that comes in and then is going to leave. Many of the

places where we would ask for a diagnosis, say, of a child’s need. they

will say DPrirsorry, the diagnosis is a prelude to treatment and obviously

we won’t be able to treat the child so, therefore, we, won’t serve them.

—
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So many times we don’t get suﬁport, from the communities or we have
to fight very hard for it, which causes tremendous problems, plus the
language barrier that is often the case when the parents are trying to -
express their needs. ~

Senator CransToN. Thank you very much. ]

I would like to pose one question to the panel erally and solicit

our comments as you see fit. It may not be possible or even reasonable
that each of the many different types of programs and approaches we
have heard about ay—and I know there are others that we haven’t
_a?a.rd about today—can be available in each community. How do you
ink the decision can ‘be made and who should be involved in that
decision as to what types of programs we would try to see to it are
available in each community ? .

i know that is a(E)ugh question. :

Ir. PArk. That is a tough question. I don’t know. These hearings
are one way. Also, I find many of the people that I work with want
some kind of services, but I also find that many times there are services
available there, many services that are occurring that just really need
to be brought together and coordinated and have ple made aware of.
In terms ot priority, sharing of information ancf coordination I see as
being an important priority, to make money go the furthest.

Ms. CLEMENT. I would tgi_nk, too, that.it 1s important to havednput
from the various groups that have been represented here so that when-

~ever some money is available that they be coordinated througha central
source and we have a variety of programs represented when the deci-
sions are made about how the money is to be spent, so everyone’s con-
cerns would be represented on some kind of an advisory group to the
‘agency that is distributing the-funds.

Ms. Lewis. I would agree with’what Eleanor has said. I think it is
also important not just to give money for the child care programs,
but to look to funding resources and technical assistance groups be-
cause any of the peorpl%e who are providing care are not going to be
able in a cost-effective way to provide their own training, their own
resources or specialists if they are mainstreaming, this sort of thing.
That can be done in the most cost-effective way by having, you know,
special groups who Ho thit and partial out these services and combine
and coordinate servi - )

Senator CransTon. T you very mu

Sam,do you have any §uostlons ? : :

Senator Havaxawa. Yes; please, Mr. Chairman. . -

Mr. Park, I was fascinated with what you said about, the need for
local autonomy and local control. I wqultf like to ask you a couple of
qucstions about this. You say your child care program is confined
to Lake and Mendocino Counties. Where do you get- your funding

. now ¥ o -

Mr. Parx. I believe all of our funding comes from the State pres-
ently. It 1s an alternative child care program that was proposed in the
assembly, I believe it was, 2 years ago. It was passed and implemented
last year. We received no-funding locally and only indirectly through

" title XX funds do we receive some funding. .
Senator Havaxawa. So it all comes from the State, then ?

Mr. Parx. That is correct.

LY
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Senator Hayaxawa. I would like to ask the same question of Ms.
Clement, how is yours funded ?
Ms. CrexENT. We contract directly through the State PDepartment

of Education Office of Child Development, :
Senator Havaxawa. There are no Federal funds involved in that ?

‘Ms. CLEMENT. At this time, no. .-

" Senator Haxaxawa. Mr. Park, do Y uniderstand that you are simply

- gliving imony here as to ‘the nature of your program and the
roblems acted with it, are you, in addition to that, asklw for
ederal intervention in the program in the wa{‘ of subsidy ¥ Would

you prefer that you got some money from the Federal Government,

that 1s what Tam ing.

Mr. Parx. In tegns of money, it is hard to say no to it. -

Senator Hayaxawa. I understand that, but you .also have made

a very strong statement that you wanted local control too. If that

local control is jeopardized by Federal funds, then you would have

some hesitation about accepting Federal funds, is that right?

. Mr. Park. That would be true, too. I think that would have to be a
local decision. That would certainly be under very serious discussion

and that is one of the negative things I feel right now in the State

funding is this. - '

Senator Haxaxawa. Even in the State funding you don’t have as

much local control as you would like ?

Mr. Parx. That is correct. : .

Senator Haxaxawa. If the funding comes ashington, D.C.,
it will be a long distance away, though, won’tit? :
Mr. Parx. Well, that is one of the advantages of Washington, D.C. .
. Senator Havyaxawa. It is also one of the disadvantages too that you
_can’t reach them when you want them. : '
- Mr. Parx. Well, send a local representative out and we will be glad

Senator Havaxawa. I would like to continue with some questions

for Ms. Clement. - ' ’
" Senator Craxerox. I have one followup question for Mr. P

What do you mean you get indirect title XX funding?

Mr. Pank. Well, I believe the State of California uses title
fundz affer they wash them throufll the State government. .
avoids Federal child care controls which was an dssue, at least at the
top administrative level. - ' . h

tor CRANSTON. So you are getting some Federal assistance
by an indirect method that cuts off any controls? '

Mr. Park. That is correct. As I understand title XX controls, they
really aren’t that complex. .

Ms. Caaryers. I would like to correct that. _

Senatéor CraxnsTON. Would.you speak a little louder and identify
yourself. - . :

Ms. Crarsers. My name is Martha Jo Chalmers. I am with the
Department of Education, Office of Child Development.

At this point, the alternative child care funding is entirely State
funds. There are no title XX Federal dollars in the alternative child

_care program in the State of Clalifornia. ' _

Senator CraxsroN. Thank you.
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Mr. Parx. Thank you. I didn’t know that myself. _

Senator Havyaxawa. Ms. Clement, you say 1t is estimated that there
are 62,000 migrant children in California, of whom 1,900 are enrolled
in preschool and infant programs. How is that—is that figure ‘of

62,000 pretty acc te? ‘ »
- QMA. &ms-r hat figure is from a consultant in the State Depart-

ment of Education. He just did a ial report to update the migrant
team of theState Department of Education. 5 )

Senator Haxaxawa. Well, it is a very, very y proportion of the
children involved, the ones that actu Y get any service from your
facilities. : _ .

I would like to ask somé further questions about the Spanish-
: ing and working families. : To-

- As I understand, m my &im knowledge of the Mexican- Ameri-
~-can culture, there are very strong family ties there. Many of the

o .migrant workers have family ties in villages in Mexico, as well as

family ties among their own kin.
~ Ms. CuexenT. Or home bases in New Mexico, Texas, or Arizona.
., Senator HaYaxawAa. I see. They also have home bases here. The
family structure there is pretty strong{
Ms. . Very strong.
-Senator HaYAKAWA. Ml?t.‘ﬁl stronger in them.than in the average
American community ¢ )

Ms. CrexENT. I would say so. .
Senator Havaxawa. That is the impression that I get, too.

To what degree is the practice—is there still a practice of whole
families going out into the field together, papa, mammas, all the chil-
dreugegoinﬁeout and harvesting and doing agricultural work? I know
it to be a custom. ) . : :

Ms. CreEMENT. According to the child labor laws, they are
not allowed to bring children into the fields. ]

Senator Havyaxawa. I understand that. That no longer permits
this. Has this had an effect on the un:;:].y of the family?

Ms. CrezsmENT. I don’t think so at all. The parents tend to want the
children to be involved in an educational Rrocess. They want the chil-
dren to be involved in quality care programs and/or to go to school.
. Senator Havaxawa. Isee. = - T

Ms. CrexENT. We do have an experience with the cherry-picking
population which is predominantly Anglo, which is very interesting,
in Lodi, Calif. They were very, very upset that the families could
not stay together and that the older children were not allowed to
help the family earn the income, which was their role before.

. hSe;na;or :;IAYAKAVA. I am vlelry mt(:lch 1nterested in thiéls: matter of
whole families going out together an working together. It is a very
nn'F;:rta.nt part of education for the children, too, it seems to me.
ere is another question about these—of thesé¢ Mexican-Americans
or Mexicans that you speak of. some are Mexican and some are Mexij-
can-Americans and some are illegals or undocumented. The fact that
"the parents are undocumented does not affect whether or not you will
deal With them in vour educational centers? ) '

Ms. Crexe~T. Most of our programs are operated in the federally

funded farm labor camps. They have to go through a series of eligi-

1 lv'
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bility requirements in order to get into these camps. We do not feel
it is our job to be a police agent at all so that any child who comes
to the center needing care who has gone through the eligibility
processes, we serve. -

Senator Haraxawa. Then someone else takes care of the police
aspect of it, then. - .

s. CLEMENT. Yes. _ ,

Senator HArYaxawa. To what age do you take care of thé children?

Ms. CrLexENT. At this time, we are pretty much limited to 5, zero
to 5. The voung children are 6 weeks to 2 years. The rest of the chil-
dren are up to 5.

Senator Havaxawa. I would like to ask you the same question .
that I asked Mr. Park. Would vou like to see a greater Federal in-
volvement ? There already is a Federal involvement in the camps, is
there not, and those are federally managed.

Ma. Cr.emeNT. I would like to see a tremendous more involvement
of the Federal Government. Our families cross State lines gnd they
usually are directly related to the Nation’s economy, and the trans-
portation from State to State wounld really make it appropriate that
Federal funds be involved in migrant programs.

Senator HAvaxawa. If Federal funds were involved, would it make

the care of the individual child as a child goes from State to State

with parents, they are migratory, would that solve any problems that
now exist ¢ - P

Ms. CLeMENT. There are systems now that are federally funded
that are helping this situation, such as the migrant-student record
transfer system. This is where significant information is put on a
computer and follows the children. It is based in Little Rock, Ark.
We do participate in that. That has been very helpful. .

‘Senator Havaxawa. How far does a hfexiqan worker.go through-
out the United States? Does he go throughout the United States
pretty much? o o ' .

Ms. CLEMENT. There are three major migrant streams. On the east
coast it is predominantly the black, the black population. Through
the central part of the Nation, they are predominantly white Anglo.
In fact, California is unique in that we have about 90 percent of the
workers being Mexican and Mexican-American., and 51 percent of
all the migrant workers in the United States are Anglo.

Senator Havagawa. Fifty-one percent of all migrant workers in
the United States are Anglo?

Ms. CLEMENT. Yes. - .

Senator Haxaxawa. But the heavy concentration in Calﬁ'omia is
Mexican. About those Mexicans, do they tend to concentrate in Cali-
fornia, Texas. j‘izona. and New Mexico. or do they spread around

I

L4

the conntrv ?
Ms. CLEMEN think the heavy population is here on the west coast,
though there are some who do travel. : '
Senator Havagawa. Insofar as they have . problems in common
with the migrants from other nations, a Federal program would be
desirable ? :
Ms. CLeMENT. Yes. ' T
" Senator HaAYaxawa. Thank you verv much. - =
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Senator Cransron. T wonld just like tq follow up on what Senator
Hayakawa was asking and ask You and also Sam, who we are going
to be working with on this legislation, this question about the Federal
role in all of this. Isn't the main reason for an expanded Federal
role, if there should be an expanded Federal role. to provide more
funding so that we assist more families and more children who just
don’t get help now because there is inadequate funding? The Federal
Governmént presumably has<the best source of funding, the fairer
source from the broader inffome tax as agninst the property tax or
the sales tax—which are thefprimary ways that local government gets
any funding if they are going to perform a larger role—which tend
to be taxes, I think. that are less desirable. Then on the issue of Fed-
cral voice in how the money is spent, it would seem to me that the
Federal Government’s role should be limited to doing only what is
necessary to insure that the taxpayer's money is well apent and leave
local options beyond that to the maximum degree possible in local
hands. Is that a summary of what the issues are, the main issues
about Federal involvement, as far as you would see it?

Ms. CreMeNT. T would say that distribution of the Federal funds
through the State Department of Education Office of Child Develop-
ment would insure continuity with other child development programs
in California, which is very desirable. :

Senator CraNsTtON. Yes. That is one way to funnel the money
through appropriately.

-Any other comments on my effort to summarize what the real issue
is? : - :

Ms. CLeMeNT. NoO.

Mr. Park. I would like to add that one of the things I would like
to see happen is that any bureaucracy that is involved in giving
or handling or funneling the money. involves themselves in a dislog
with local programs concerning exactiy., vou know. what does it mean
to protect the taxpayer’s interest and how far do we need to go.

Senator CrRANSTON. Yes.

Sam, do you have anything more? ,

Senator Haxyaxawa. No. - - ‘

Senator CrRaNsTOoN. Thank you very. very much. You have been ex-
tremely helpful -~

Senator lgAramwa.- Thank you. Thank you very much. .

Senator CraNsTON. We now go to a panel on a different aspect of
these programs. The topic now will be quality in child care programs,
with the following witnesses on this panel: Arlyce Currie, Commu-
nity Care Facilities Advisory Board of the California Departmeiit-of -
Health in San Francisco: Julie Marsh. Parents and Workers United
for Child Care, San Francisco; Sue Brock, California Children’s

Lobby. Santa Barbara.
Ms. Currie. -

STATEMENT OF ARLYCE CURRIE, MEMEBER. COMMUNITY CARE
FACILITIES ADVISORY BOARD, CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF

Ms. Ccrrie. I am .;'Rce Currie. I am a member of Bananas, which
is an information and referral service in the East Bay. T am also

—~ <
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a moember of the Department of Health Community Care Facilitien
\ Advisory Board, which, among other things, writes regulations on
child care. .

1 wax asked recently at a meeting of experts writing regrulations
for child care and other community care services, “What are your
standarda?” “For child care. my standards are what parents want,” 1
wid. *In other words, you have no xtandards.” said the expert.

The battlefront of defining tuml_ity and standards in child care gen-
erally consists of those who know and would protect the children
cven from their own parents, and those who trust and would want
parents to have choices and make informed decixions.

. Of course. as in every battle, the sides are not so clearly defined or

as objective as people would want. But, then, quality itself is subjec-

‘ tive. What one person sces as quality child care for her child. another

¢ vilifies. In my 5 years of experience as a child care advocate with

Bananas. and as a parent, I have come to realize that quality is

synonymous with diversity, that I would want to avoid a monolithic
child care system as some have proposed.

Every child’s needs are different. as are their parents’. In order to
begin to meet the whole family’s needs. a wide variety of options must
be available. This is not to say that there isn’t a bottom line, but that
bottom line. in myv mind, does not include a list of tovs that have to be
on hand or what activities must be included each day or even how
much physical space is necessary per child. The bottom line in pro-,
viding quality care is that a provider is doing what she or he wants
to be doing. As it stands now, many people go into child care because
:ihe}: have no options of earning a living. Some want to do it and many

on’t. . ) -

People should have access to employment or security so they don’t
find themselves taking care of children because there is no other way
to survive. Chiltlcare should not be seen as a cottage industry for the
poor. Somehow ¥he present licensing system or the current certification

rocedures. which are ostensibly there to obtain and maintain quality.

on’t do the job. What happens is that people who do child care suffer
isolation. low prestire, and insufficient benefits. ‘Those who genuinely
want to be with children and cate for them 40 to 50 hours a week burn
out fast. Parents then find themselves making decisions based on what
is availablé. not necessarily on qualitative evaluations, who has open-
ings. who will take a child their child’s age. who will work the hours
required. and most basically and unfortunately. most often the decid-
ing factor is who charges the least.

So the quest for quality is frustrated by the current market system
of child care. A parent is either poor enough on the absolute title XX
scale for her child care to be subsidized, and she can find an opening,
anv opening in subsidized care. or she pays full cost on the nonsubsi- -
dized market. This not only is inenuitable for parents. but it creates a

‘segregated class systemn for the children of this country. Within this
same scheme of things. the child care workers themselves are stratified.
TUnder no circumstances do 1 see child care as a properly valued and
well-compensated job. but what happens is that the workers in the sub-
sidized market get paid more than those on the outside. What we see is
a system in which people who work with children of the lowest eco-

13z
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nomic strata receive higher benetits, not high, mind you, but higher
than those le who work with children whose parents carn $1 more
than the title XX ncale allows. ] . '

In the nonsubaidized system, the child care workers make little more
than the minimum wage. It is all too clear that the job of child car-
ing or that children r sc are not what ix valued or even why child
care is subsidized at all: the political rationale of subsiding child care
seems to be that welfare costs society too much and by some mysterious
means we will wipe out welfare by pa.yingpfor the care of some of the
children in the lowest economic strata. ersonally, I think this is
short-sighted and self-defeating. In fact, the present system boomer-
an%s and serves as an incentive to stay on welfare.

o illustrate this point, let me say that at Bananas we talk to people
every day who arc trying to make themselves self-sufficient, to get out
of the vicious welfare cycle. .\ woman gets a low-paying job, she finds
subsidized child care, her welfare nt 18 cut somewhat, but, never
mind, she is on her way out. Then 8 months later she gets a raise and
all of a sudden she has made too much to be eligible for a subsidy.
She has to find care in the open market at the going rate of $140 or
more a month. She doesn’t collect food stamps any logger so the
grocery bill goes up. She is not covered by medical now so she has to
pay $30 a month for health insurance. Before long she can’t cover her
expenses and she is back on welfare. This isn’t an isolated or far-
fetched example. It happens every dayv. A parent. particularly a single
parent. has to be very sure she can atford all the ramifications of get-
ting off welfare. Only by instituting a subsidization system th h-
out, a sliding scale that has no arbitrary cutoff. can we value all chil-
dren and achieve quality child care.

The possible ways out of this, short of full employment and a com-
plete turnabout with regard to child rearing concepts, will have to
come from a significant intervention in the market system. thereby in-
suring quality. This would mean. no surprise to anyone, pumping
more dollars into the child care system. It would mean providing more
. breaks in the form of vendor-voud;g- Ylans and tax incentives, both

for the parent and the provider. It would mean providing more infor-

mation and support in terms of grassroots information and referral
servi It would mean providing more options, ones that parents ac-
,tudﬁmmdmtonesthgtmmﬁly the amsiest to obtain. It
would mean providing child care as a right in itself. not as a means to
buoy up the economy. or te purchase cheap labor, or to wipe out wel-
fare as a pathological symptom. because it ain’t going to happen. It
would mean that our children are worth caring for in themselves and"
that parents are worth listening to and supporting. .

Thank vou. ‘

[ The prepared statement of Ms. Currie follows:]
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TESTIMONY OM GUALITY IN CNILD CARE PROGRAME FOR TWE SENATE SUBCOPMMI TTEE
ON CMHILD AND HUMAN DEVELOPMENT —— SAN FRANC1SCO, NMOVEMBER 25, 1977.

T was askog recently at a meeting of experts writing regulations for child
care and other community care sarvices “What are your standards?™ “For
chtld care my standards are what parent: want.” [ satd. -'in other words,
you have no standards,” said the expert.

The battlefront of defintng quality and standards in child care genarally
consists of those who Know snd would protect the children even fr-o- their

own parents and those who Trust u!d would went parents to have choices and

make fnformed decisions.

-
Of course, as in svery battle, the stides are m;t s0 clearly defined or as

objective as people would want. But, then, quality itself 13 subjective.
What one person sees a3 quality child care for her ~° 11d. another vilifies.
In my five years of sxpearience as a chﬂ& care advocate with BANMANAS and as
a parent, ! have come to realize that quelity fs synonomous with diversity,
that I would want to avoid a monolithic child care system as some have pro-
posed. Efvery child's need: are different as are their parents’ and in order
to begin to meet the -ho'lye family's needs, a wide variety of options must be
ﬂailab'le'_ This is not to say that there isn‘t a bottom Tine, but that bot-
“tom 1ine don not include & 11st of toys that have to be on hand or what ac-
tivitfes -.lst be Included each day or even how much physical space 1s neces-
sary per chi‘ld. The bottom line in providing quality care #s that a provider
12 doing what s/he wants to be doing. As :: stands now, many people go into
_mld care because they have no optia-;s of earning a living —— some want to
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do 1T, many don't. Child cqpp-1hould not be weeh st & ctotlage tnduatry for
poor wompn. loswhow the present licensting system oF the current certificsetion
9roco¢u~§ =« whiCh are ostenatbly there to obtain and maintein gquality -- do
not do the job. What heppens 11 that people who do child care :u’ﬂor tvolatton,
Tow prestige end 1A urficient DeneTita. Thosve wive genuinely want to De wilth
:“ and care for them 48-50 hours s week burn out fast. And, parents then
find thomelves making decisfons not necetiariiy on quality but on what's avall-
able -+ who has openingi, who will take & child thelir age, who wil!l word the

hours required, sand. most bazically and unfortusately most often the deciding

factor. who charged the least.

S0, the quest for Quality s frustr.atrd by the current market i1ystewm of chltd.'
care. A parent 11 either poor snough on the absolute Title XX scale for her
chitd care to be 1ubsidized or she pays full cost on the non-subisidized market.
This not only 13 inequitable forpefents but creatu. s segregated c!alss systom
for the children Of this country. Within this ssme scheme of things, the child
CaAre wOorteri themselves sre stratified. Under no circusstances do I see child
cam'as & properly vqlwd and -tl‘!-co-bensatcd Jjob, but what happens 13 that
the workers in the 1ubiridized market get patd more than those on the outside.
What we sece 13 2 syttem in which people who work with children of the lowest
economic strata receive the Mighesit dbenefits -- certatnly not undue Denefits,
mind you -- while people who work with tinose children whose parents earn 31
Jmore than the scale allows make little more than the minimum wage. All of this
13 further complicated by the fact that even those parenti who meet the Title

XX eligibility requirements cannot all be accomodated with subsidized ¢hild

care -- there simply 1sn’t enough of it. It ¥s all too clear that chi1ld care

as a Jjob or children per sejare not what i3 valued or why child care 13 subsi-

dized at all. The rationalebseems to be that welfare costs our society too
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much ond, by csomp wytteriows mmens, w will wipe out wilfare by paying for the

\}p-.f voun of the children tn the Touwst econamic etrats. Pervenaltly, |

TAtnk this fs shert-sighteod and self-defeating. In fact, ths present syrtem

bogmwrangs and Lerves a8t an ftacontive te stay on welfare. Omiy by inatituting
& substdiszation ayatem throughout -- a sV 1ding scale Lthet has no 4ar9titrary cut-
of? «- coan wo value all children snd achieve quality child care -~ a valusd and

valuing occupation.

The possidle ways out -of thts gtlleame -- thort of - full employment and a complete

turnadout with regard to childresaring conceptts -- will hawve to come from & vig-

ntficant intervention in the mardst i1 yitem, thereby ;:l_uring quality. This
would waan, no surprise to snyone, pumping mpre dollars 1nto the child care
system. It would swan providiang more bdreehs 1n the fore of wvenador-voucher
plans and- tax tncontives Doth Tor the parvent and the prouvider. It would msen
providing sore fnformstion and 1upport, hopefully ia terwm of grassroots tnfor-
mption end referrsl. It would mpan providing sore options -- ones that parents
actually wmant, not ones thet are ngcessarily casfest to odtain. It would aven
pmid'.a' child care a3 & right In 1tself, not 81 & mepens to Duwoy wp the ecomomy,
or to purchase cheap labor, or 1o wipe out welfare a3 a pathological 1ymplom.

It would mean that our children are worth caring for tn themuelves and thet

parents are worth l{stening to snd supporting. \

A FARLE FOR SOME TASTES .
Once there were two fruit mercharts, fresh in the buirtiness and on thetir first

trip to South America looking for Danaras. One was tent Dy 3 Jerge multi-nattonal

firm and went eQquipped with lots of plastic Bags, one Course n urtegng and two

in proswtion. She wore white 1hoe: and yellow—<colored glasses. The other woman

was tent by a group of people interested In 'éatfng bananas. She wore Soots snd

went hungry. In Columbia, the Sonded-Banana-Procurer cheched the uniforwity of

'. O

\~
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the shtnes snd the (oler, srerding te her mardet-tesrted Color-Tarts Correllatars

The sther buyer whep sat =si)-boosted But Ant 30 well hesled went deeper, ¢ !inped

highmr and pootied bwfore 1he draled.

Whea (helr purchsses were vont Bach snd

uold.‘(h tlearly pactaoged and utformly l1abeled banasnas vold, moatly IL\c—‘.

te poople who varaivhed them and hung thes for diaplaqy
The other bersnmar drow no applawse Tor lookas bDet they

l1tconson for gund loohs.

werre seten with pleasure. There asre

ond pachaging cen mahe banenes tarte

tell & Danene Dy 1ty shin., Oaly the

only thosve who essr rhoyld

As we -say,

ERIC
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Theww hananas received

tep smrels here -. gt least: Thet lTabels

1'he greapes, 2Qur ones. snd Thet yOu Lan't
quality of surface things is shtim auep

Judge by taste.

Respectfully s@.u&_
”~ -
Py ’
Afln. wrrie
RARANAS A Peaber,. Commmity Care
Facjlttioy Advisory Committeoe.
Californts Department of Meslth
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Senator CransToN. Ms. Miwsh, you may proceed. .

STATEMENT OF JULIE MARSH, DIRECTOR, ST. PATRICK’S DAY CARE
CENTER, SAN FRANCISCO, ACCOMPANIED BY DOMINICA PAPA-
.ZIAN, PARENTS AND WORKERS UNITED FOR CHILD CARE, SAN

Ms. MarsH. I am going to be sharing my time today with Dominica

. Papaziam. She will speak first. =~ - " :

Ms. Paraziax, My name is Dominica Papazian. . - :

I represent Parents and Workers United for Child Care.

Parent-teacher communication is essential to quality child care. Par- .
ents should have an equal voice in the hiring and firing of staff and_~
in curricula planning. When we send our children to school ang,
child care, we are not relinquishing our child rearing responsibili
. to budget-minded bureaucracies. Tﬁe child care center-should concern

itself with the needs and problems of the family, since the well-being
of the family promotes the well-being of the chilg. . . _

I do have some recommendations'that I talked over with the parents
in various meetings. These are some of the requests we would like to

- address ourselves™to. . o

No.1. We need 24-hour centers. Many parents work shifts other than

- 9-5or 84. There are people that work in restaurants, hotels, and night -

shifts and they are not provided for. . . )

" No. 2. We need weekend centers. Many parents have classes or work

Saturdays and even Sundays. : o .

No. 3. We need .infant care. . .

No. 4. We need sick child care. Children often go to school sick, con-
taminating everyone and prolonging their recovery, because parents
cannot afford to take time off. - T e -

No. 5. We aieed neighborhood. centers with.a home atmosphere for
* small numbers of children per cepter., =~ . . .

" . No. 6. We need transportation. Minibus-tvpe vehicles to take chil-

dren on field trips-and even drop and pick them up as parents need.

No. 7. There is a need for flexibility. Many parents would like to take
their children out of school ofi their days off, but they are afraid to
Jose their place in the center. ; ' e

No. 8. Involvement -of guests in the centers, artists, musicians, actors,
scientists, &t cetera, that could come and talk and inspire the children.
There should-be a special fund forthis. - o

No. 9. A need for complete health care (mental. nutrition, dental,
physical) through school nurses assigned on a regular basis working
with parents and staff to insure well-being of children and famijly.

No. 10. Physical education program is neéded, including swiniming,

nastics, dance, et cetera. . ; ’ T

No. 11. A need for grandparent tvpeés. Retired people in centers

"several hours a-day giving children the opportunity to relate to older -
peovle to learn from them. . ST : : '

~ No. 12. A" need for guaranteed. funding to avoid yearly crisis facing”
centers today. - ; ‘ : *

-

~ .
[
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Senator Craxsrox. Thank you very much.

Ms. Marsh, yon may procded.
Ms. Marsa. Good ornuxgaMyna.mestuheMamh.Iamthedl-.
rector of St. Patrick’s Da re Center, a community-based publicly

subsidized center for chil a.gesatoﬁ,aswellasa.memberofPar-' :
ents and Workers United for Chiald Care.
Any Federal legislation concerning child care must set high stand-

‘ards to insure quality programs. Recent I ion and administra-

tive decisions in California have clea.rly un ermmed qua.hty sernces.

; ‘We must stop this attack.

The following is a brief ontlme of some of the oomponents of a
qua.hty child care lprog'rmn

No. 1. High quality teaching staff, trained in child development with
experience in working w1th young "children. Quality of staff can- best
be determined by a competency-based credential such as CDA.

No. 2. Good working conditions, wages, and school policies which
insure low-staff turnover.

No. 3. The staff must have time individually and collectively to plan
the program, set ob]ectxvos, evaluate the curriculum, develop mate-
rials, and have regmlar in-service training. Funding must be provided
so that this kind of planning can occur.

No. 4. Low staff-child ratio. FIDCR should be maintained and funds
allocated to each program to hire the required staff. The present situ--
ation in California where a lot of programs have been shifted into
State-only funding were to get around having low staff-child ratios.
I feel that this situation makes it very d.lﬁcult to mamta.m. quahty

" child care.

No. 5. Staff should reflect the ethnic makeup of the chlldren servmed.
Men and women and older and younger ad ts should be included in -

_ the staff.

No. 6. Curncu.lum should be based on ongoing a&e@sment of each. -
child. Activities should be developed to help every child increase his ,
level of skills in all areas. Parents must be involved in setting goals |
for their children. In other words, child care programs shouId be
educational and not custodial.

:No. 7. Curriculum should foster understandlng and mpect for the

- cultnral, racidl diversity of this society. Anti-racist and anti-sexist

valnes must be reﬂected in activities and materials. Staff ‘'must be en-

~couraged to e ire their own atti des as they relate to working w1th_ _

children and ts.

No. 8. Cnrriculum shonld be hﬂm.dual when children served come
froni non-English-speaking or bilingual families.

No. 9. Nurses and/or doctors should make regular v1$1$ts to every
facility to provide preventive health care.

To insure the delivery of the type of services I have suggoﬂed I~
have five recommendations for implementation :

No. 1. The type of service described above can most easily and effec-

-' tively bes:implemented in small neighborhood centers. Centers should
_ not service more than 50 chlldren .

k ~J
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No. 2. Admuustra.tlon of such services must be streamlined. Pres-
ently, directors must spend a tremendous amount of time doing paper-
work rather than develo oping their programs. Funding should be based
on a contract grant system rather than on attendance, as 1s presently
done in California.

-No. 3. Funding must be adequate and stable. PMentIy, too many
programs are demoralized due to the constant threat of cutbacks. Also,
funding levels must be uniform. Presently, there is a tremendous dis-
crepa.r}xggcbetween various publicly- subsidized programs, all se
title eligible families. By fEndmg programs on the basis o
how “cheap” the service can be pro» ided, quality child care is
undermined. That has got to be stoi)

No. 4. The Government must play a role in monitoring the quality
of programs. There must be a shxft from the present emphasis on
bureaucratic procedure. Valuable staff and fu.ntf

. be better spent in supporting direct services.
No. 5. Any Federal legislation which would set standards and in-

sure funding for quality care must be binding on State and local gov-
emmTh:gktis, that is, no buyouts, such as the recent disgrace in California.
ou.

Senator Craxsrox. Thank you.
[ The 'prepa.red statement of Ms. Marsh follows :]

-

resources would

“ERIC . . . C - ;L
A ruText provided by Eric - - .
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’ TESTIIONYONTHECMONENTSOFQUALMILDCAREWFORmE R
.. 25 HEARING ON CHILD CARE SERVICES _

-

My name is Ju.lic Marsh. 1 am the Director of St. Patrick's Day Care Cénter,
located in the South of Market area of San Francisco. We are a commmity-based

program serving chirty-five Iow income children, ages three-six whose parents

are working or in training programs, fumded primarily through the State Department »
of Education. . . .
I would like to address the issue oflthe var{bus components of a quality
child-care program. There has been much discussion concerning the nature of
child-care. Should pr;irn-s focus on the education of young children - or should
they be "social service" agencies pri-arily serving parents? A comprehensive
quality child care program is both. It must have a curriculum which meets the
specific educational needs of the child, at the same time supporting the whole
“Pamily of which the child is a member.
Perhapﬁ. the most important element of a quality program for yougpg ‘children
" 15 the teaching staff. To provide quality education, teaching staff mist be -
-trained in th; pasics of child develop-ent.and have experience working uith-yqung
children. Such training does not necessarily have to occur only in a college settinz.'
Programs such as a CDA credential which Tequire a teacher to demonstrate co-petencxes
necessary in working with chlldren may in fact, be a better method of insurzng
quality staff. To insure consistent qualxty of performance, staff must have time
individually and collegvaely to plan the’ progran set goals and objectives, evaluate
the curriculum, develop materials and gain new skills and increased motrivation e g e

through regular in-service training.
L

It is iupéssible to provide quality care with a high-staff turnover. Children

must have familiar adulfs with which to establish relationships if they are to 7

-»

fevelop optimally. Unfortunately, there is a high rate of staff turnover

e
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in -any centers duc to low wages, poor uorkxng cond;t;ons and the low status .

- i . -

accorded to people working with young chzldren. A1l these'fhctors must be

-erndicated i1f we are to serxously talk about quality childcare. . - o L

Q

Aﬁother eSsenti#l component of qunlity_care is a2 low staff-child ratio.
Children must receive individual attention }f they are to floﬁrish and if staff;
are serious about implementing an educational program. I uould,ctrongly Tecommend
that the FIDCR staff-child ratios, presently under attack \be na;nta;ned and
that each program be allocated the funds to hire the staf£ toqu;rcd by FIDCR. .
(Presently, many community-based programs cannot meet Flngﬁ;requirenen;s although
they know it would improve their programs duoe to lack of funds.)

Finally, the staff of a child-care center should reflect the e£hnic-make-up
of the children serviced, should include men and wonmen, and older as well as younger
adults.

A quality child care program meets the educational, social, emotioqal,.and
hcaltﬁfneéds of the children serviced. £ A careful analysis of those nefﬂ;_nusi be .
made in planning a program. Staff and parents must set poals and objectives, do
individual on-going assessment of each child and plan the currichun accordingly. *
Each c¢hild should be helped to lea;n the ba;is skills needed to succeed in school
and.- with other children and adults. progran which does not systematxcally help
children learn is cpstodial, not quality care..

Early childhood is the time when values and attitudes are formed. It is our
responsxb;lzty. as educators to 1nsura that each child has self-respect and rcqug:

for others. . To this end ‘our curr1Cu1um must begin toecounter the centuries of

racism and eXxism endcn;c to our’ socxety. Staff must be encouraged to exam;ne

their own attiftudesr as they-afféct children and plan concrete curriculum which

fosters und ianding and rdspect-fbr the various cultures within this society.
In addition, bi-lingual curriculum wmust be used when the childrengserved come from,

non English speaking or bi-lingual families.

- 147 .
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Preventative health care is osseru:ia.]._ to'é quality child care program. Nurses

and/or doctors: should' —ie regular visit; Lo every facility to examine the d:.i:l.d:-e-n..
provide immuniiation, make referals when -neoded, and co-ordinate eve, hearing, and

dental screeaing. . . i
. A Quality child care prom- .sn.pports the whole family of the child cnrolled
both through prov:':d.ing services and involving parents difectly in decision-making
regarding the program ?f t.l;e center. Parents should be.involwved in.setting the goals i
and objectives of the program as well as.evaluation of the.progress in meeting them
a regulni- basis. Parents should have :‘.r,:p;zt into the curriculum taught their
ildren. They should also be directly involved in setting criteria for hiring
staff and in the actual hiring and firing procedures. ~ Parents should also have
input into developing the budget for the program and fund-raising, wheon necessary.
Such participation can-be facilitated byrequiring a majority of parents on the
Board of Directors with parent-staff sub-committees to develop policies for the

various components of the program. e -

Pa-rmt-teacher communication is essential to quality child care. Regular
mfemca should be held to disc.uss each child’s progress, probl.e-ns, and set
goals for the future. Parents' attitudes and values must be taken into comsideration
"in working with the individual child. In additi&n staff must foster a friendly
environment, where .‘infor—i co—tmicatir;m concerning each child occurs daily.
' Parents are greatly-;;ppgr:ed by having othér adults share their concern and respon-

sibility for their child.’ - . -

Parent education is another essential component in supporting families. Parents

can select topics of concern to them in raising their children and,through workshops,

have the opi:ortmj.ty to discuss pmblc.s' with other parents and community resource

facilitators fo find new ways of coping. - i

2 %
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/ A least one staff persom should be Tesponsible for oco-ordinating parent

E

activities and services. Services which should be provided include counseling on
individua) and family problems and finding other community agencies to meet specific
family néeds. ' ,

A Qquality child care program should be a community where parents staff, and
_C-hildrcn can share the joys and responsibilities of family life. In many ways,
we <an replace the extended family wbich in most cases no longer exists in ou:.'
society. If this society is serious about sq:porting fa-ilies and raising a
healthy, wtent future generation our vast resources must be used to ensure
quality goq,nheasiva type of child care services, available to all families who
need them at a price they can afford. .

To insure delivery of such services I have five further recommendations:

1. The type of service described above. can most easily and cffectively be

iqxe-énted in small neighborhood centers. Centers should not service

more than fifty children.

2. Administration of such services must be str.ea.-lined. Presently, Directors
must spend a tremendous amount of time doing paper work rather than develo-
.Ping their programs. ‘Funding should be based on a contract grant system
rather than oo- attendance. |

. - - - ) . f
. 2

3. Fl.;l'idiﬂg must be adequate and stable. Presently too many programs arc ‘
dm-orélizcd due to the constant threat of cut-backs. Also, funding lewvels
must be uniform. Presently there is a tremendous discmpaﬁéy between

various publicly - subsidized programs - all serving Title XX eligible

4 . .
families. This present funding . iAnequality must be halted.

O

RIC S )
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4. The government must play a role in -onit-o-r'mg the qu.nﬂty of program. There
Bust be a shift from the presént emphasis on bureacratic procedire. Valuable
- staff and funding resources would be better spent in supporting direct services.
" -.
S. . Al_:y Federal legisllation which would set standards and ensure funding fér"qualjty )
care must be dinding on state and local govenments: ie no“Buyouts” such as the

recent disgrace in California.

‘.

b
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Senator Craxsrtox. Ms. Brock. you may proceed.

- N

STATEMENT OF SUE BROCK, PRESIDENT, CALIFORNIA CHILDREN'S
- LOBBY, SANTA BARBARA

My name is Sue Brock. I am the president of the galifornia Chil-
dren’s Lobby. I am also/a single parent who h orked full-time in
the child care field for 9 years throughout Califdrnia as a parent, an
advocate, a program director. and a consultant to groups ranging from
Chicano community co-ops to the State Department of Education. I
have worked with every type of child care progrant and- delivery sys-
tern 1n existence. '

The California Children’s Lobby is a velunteer. statewide bipartisan

advocacy organization formed in 1971 after the 1970 White House -

Conference on Children. Since the Children’s Lobby’s inception, child

care has been its main legislative priority. In spite of this. most of the .

Lobby’s successes have been in other areas of child welfare, such as the

child health and /disability prevention program providing a health

assessment for all children and a comprehensive reform of the State’s
antiquated foster care system.

" The Lobby has not been completely successful in'its child cere efforts

because California has had two consecutive administrations which

have been unwilling financially to meet children’s needs. So the issue -

of quality in child care, from staffing ratios; licensing, curriculum, and
credentialing 'to health, nutrition, and social service components be-
comes secondary to the central issue of our financial commitment to
children. For more than a decade in California, “quality” has been
synonymous with “expensive.” ‘
Let me give you some examples. During the Reagan administration,
the “quality” fight was between custodial and developmental child care.
And although in 1971, during the first year of the Children’s Lobby’s
existence, 80 percent of Governor Reagan’s cutbacks affected children,
the California Legislature responded by placing all administrative re-
sponsibility for child care in the Department of Education—AB
99-1972. The legislature opted for developmental child care. The
Governor liked to refer to these services as “Cadillac grams.”

In 1975. during the first year of the Brown administ on, all major
child care expansion bills were vetoed. In 1976, 3.5 children were
dropped from their child care programs due to lack of funds. The
legislature memorialized the Congress to allocate more Federal money
for child care—SJR 42-1976—and the Congress passed H.R. 12455
allocating nearly $21 million for child care in California—8$240 million
nationwide. But to date. not one penny of these funds has been spent
to upgrade or expand California’s child care services. Only $2.8 million
was spent to maintain programs at current levels.

Instead. in 1976. Governor Brown supported AB 3059, allocating $10
million to demonstrate cost-effectiveness in child care through alterna-
tive delivery svstems. such as vendor and voucher programs. and
through the waiver of State and Federal standards and requirements.
Governor Brown. borrowing from his predecessor. calls the existing
child development services “Cadillac programs.” The new. alternative
child care programs are “cost effective™ and the utilization of vendor

145 -
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and voucher payments “maximizes parental choice.” according to the
(Governor. :

But what do terms like “vendor and voucher”, “cost effective,” and
“maximize parental choice” really mean? What/is this administration
really saviftg ? There is nothing mysterious a “vendor and voucher”
payments for child care. This simply means that the subsidy is given
to the parent, who then must “choose”—find—a child care a -
ment, or to a child care provider who has enraolled the child of a fam-
ily eligible for subsidy. But the actual child care which the vendor or
voucher payment buys is still provided in a center, a family day care
home or in the home of the child—in-home care.

Why do vendor and voucher payments offer parents a choice of care?
They don’t! Only 25 percent of all families in need of child care find
space in a licensed facility. Of these, only 10 percent find space in a
cEild care center. Less than 3 of every 100 children has the choice of a
child care center. In fact, the only choice for a large percentage of
families receiving voucher payments is in-home care. There are no
standards—there is no quality control of in-home child care. Quality -
1s not an issue. - o

Why.are vendor and voucher programs cost effective ? They’re not!
They’re cheaper; 80 to 85 percent of child care costs are in the salaries
of the providers of care. Most of the vendor and voucher money is spent
.in family day care homes and in-home care. Family day care operators
and in-home babysitters do not receive benefits such as health and un-
employment insurance and social security. And to date, California has
not mandated compliance with_Eederal minimum wage laws with any
voucher subsidy in spite of the Fair Labor Law Standards of 1976 pro-
viding minimum wage coverage for all but casual babysitters. This is
coupled with statistics—from a child care study conducted by the leg-
islative analyst, mandated in AB 1244-1973—indicating that the aver-
age net income for family day care operators in California was $700
per year in 1974. Voucher programs are not cost effective. They’re
cheaper because the providers are exploited. , :

I want to make it clear that the California Children’s Lobby sup-

ports real cholces for parents and a variety of quality child care serv-
1ces including child care centers. family day care homes and in-home
sitters. But. cost analyses of these programs clearly indicate that the
costs do not vary when the providers are paid equitably. Once these
program costs are equalized fairly. we can begin the real discussion of
quality and all of the obiective and subjective ways programs might be
i d-and improved.
i ia Children’s Lobby nrges this subcommittee to support
incref<ed Fedeéral participation for thild care. to specifically earmark
al 1ld care funds and to mandate compliance with Federal minimum
age laws. If the Congress does not stipulate how Federal child care
funds may be used. it will be knowingly condoning a sociallv bankrupt
method of providing desperately needed family and child support
services. The Children’s L.obby supports this subcommittee’s consider-
ation of these larger social questions as it grapples with the difficult
task of meeting children’s needs. '

Thank you very much.
Senator CraxsTée. Thankyou. Ms. Brock.

- 143”‘_
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What is the effect on children’s care of paying of less than a mini-
mum wage? .

Ms. Brocx. Well. most people care for children between 8 and 12
hours a day. If they are on food stamps because they don’t makea living
wage and if they don’t have any relief from their job, and if they don’t
have any training or support. they get tired, frustrated, and bitter.
Thev are not really the kind of people you want working with your
children. In addition, many ple care for children because no other
work is available to them. ey care for kids as a last resort. Child
care workers are-the lowest paid people in California. You literally
make more money cleaning toilets in the- Capitol. If no one else con-
siders child care work important. why should the providers ? .
 Senator Craxsrton. If we were able to get substantial increases in

Federal funding in order to provide’ more opportunities for children
to get care, what, apart from the minimum wage, would you deem most
essential for the Federal Government to do to increase the quality and
how would you limit that so we don’t get too much Federal
intervention? Es - .

Ms. Brock. The Federal Interagency Day Care Requirements are
sound guidelines for most child care programs. They require some
overstaffing in infant care and understafing in. care for children of 7
and older. but generally thev do insure quality and protect children.
Increasing parent participation and community coordinating efforts
further insures quality and parental choice and control in addition to
curbing excessive Federal intervention. Current guidelines are really
adenuate. We simply need more money to expand services. There’s
nothing mysterious about it.

Senator CraxsToN. Well, what would vou have the Federal Govern-
ment do in terms of guidelines beyond what is presently done or would
you haYe it do less? i . -

Ms. k. I think the Federal Interagencv Day Care Requirements
~ should remain intact as guidelines. The Federal Government should

demand minimum wage standards and clearlv earmark all funds. And

the Federal Government should support California’s raauest for a

waiver of the single State agency requirement for all title XX funds
so that child care money could bypass the Department of Health and

o directly to the Department of Education, the administering agency

for child care in California. This would save interagency siphoning
of funds at the very outset. :

Senator CraxsTonx. I would like to address this question to either
vou or anv panel member that wishes to comment. Should educa-
tional enrichment be a mandatory part of any child care program
and. if so. to what extent ?

Ms. MarsH. I think that it should be mandated. I think that exactly
what that means. again, has to be—there has to be a balance between
mandating standards and also having individul programs. parents and
staff. determining e v how that should be implemented. T think
there absolhitelv h o be support for the fact that children need to be
educated when thev are voung, that that has to be part of what is
mandated in Federal standards. ‘

Ms. ParaziaN. As a mother. T have a 5-year-old. I donlt want him
to be in a school setting right away. sitting down and doing academic

14z
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tasks I would want a loving, family setting, more of a mother figure
than a teacher figure. I am familiar also with after-school p ‘
I don’t think it is fair for a child that has been in school 8, 7 hours,
:’ to go to an after_schooltgrogmm and sit down and have to do more
academic stuff. I mean, they have had it above their ears. Often these
children don’t have any time for play except maybe on a Sunday. Their
urdays are.doing laundry and thi like that, shop-
ping. The ohly ti they cia really relax and be-themselves is after
school. I think they should have help with their homework. I don’
think it should be mandatory. speaking of education, as far as aca-
demic subjects. )
Senator CraxsToxN. Some experts in this field have suggested that
if parents were given an opportunity to evaluate their child’s day care
program. that would be one way to perhsaps bring about some im-
provement. at least some recommendations for improving quality. Do
vou think that parents are able to fulfill that role? Do they have
enough information generiallly to do so? If they don’t, is there any
way we could help develop tRat approach ¢
- Ms. Brock. Parents in v i1nstances are able to fulfill that role.
As I said. I think it is a critigal point. Child care agencies throughout
the State right now are ev ateﬁ)y outside consultants from the State
Department of Education who come in. everyone knows when they are
coming. they talk to the administrator, thev talk to a couple of teach-
ers, they look and count the toilets and that is vour compliance re-
view. T am being a little facetious. They do other things as well
They don’t sit down and talk with children and they certainly don’t
et a chance very often to talk to the parents. As the parent of a child
who has been in child care from infancy, and as someone who is in.
child care almost as a lifer, I can say that T know by walking inte a
center based on the noise level. the number of adults, how many
infants are crying, and so forth, how many children are grouped
around an adult, what the quality is. I can tell you when my child
comes home and®tells me what is going on in the center and she doesn’t
want to go back, I know pretty well that that is not a quality center. -
A child in a quality center wants to go back. Anyone who doesn’t
want to go back to the program. it is very likely they are not in a
quality program. That is the kind of quality that is subjective, that
is impossible to determine. and if we did parent and child satisfaction
surveys. we uld leave out a lot of programs that have probably
heen in existénce in Cali 1a since World War II.
As sorn who has worked in information and re-
ferra)f for 5 vedrs, I think tjiat that is one way of insuring that parents
havefthe rightl to go otit and choose what is the quality program for
t e send out—first of all. we do a followup with every call that
. every parent who calls us. Generally speaking they are not
ith the choices they have available to them today. They do
know what they want. vou know. They can’t say I want this toyv there
and I want thi rson to be like that, but they want to have the op-
portunity to go around and choose. They do make a choice based on
what is best in what is available right now. There isn’t enough
avatilable. - ' :
Senator CraxsToN. Thank yvou very. very much. . §

1a. 2
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Sam. : . _ |
Senator Haraxawa. Yes I would like to ask a couple of questions.
eﬁa]l ofJuyl_ie Marsh. _ S —_—
- es. - ~- _ hd
Senator Havaxawa. When you say funding should be based on a
‘ eontn;:t. grant system rather than attendance, can you explain that.
Ms. MarsH. Yes. Presenfly in California we have to count every hour
a child is in the center. - '
- Senator Havxaxawa. Like the school system, it operates that way,
too. ‘ . ” _
Ms. Mamsix. That is aversge daily. This is hourly attendance.
Senator Haraxawa. Hourly atte nce, I see.
Ms Maxsuzx. Which means that self and my bookkeeper have to
spend an incredible amount of time ting hours children are in the
center. What I would propose is that attendance should not be the
basis of funding. Funding should be based on expenses needed to oper-
ate a qualjty program. You have certain budget If you have the
Federal Interagency Guidelines for Day Care, need r amount $f
teachers, you need  amount of aides, you need much ¥or materisfs.
rent, et cetera. That is how funding should be determined, based
what your budget cost is, with some control in terms of audits. A rs
can analyze whether funds have been appropriately s t. We have to
have an audit done each year. That audit can provide. fiscal account-
ability. It shouldn’t be based on attendance.
Sepator Havyaxawa. You don’t like the school system of average
daily attendance either, then? .
Ms. MaxsHa. It is a very different situation. I am the director of a
very small center. School systems have a centralized, computerized,
to handle attendance records and other types of recordkeeping.

] Senator Haraxkawa. Does the center have a predictable number of
children per year so you can make a budget ?
Ms. MarsH. Yes. -

Senator Havagawa. You say the Government must play a role in
monitoring the quality of programs, they must shift from the present
phasis of bureancratic procedure. How can the Government play a
role in monitoring the quality of programs without more bureaucrsatic
procedures than now exist ¢
Ms. MarsH. I am referring to the specific situation we have here in
-California where we are funded through the State Department of Ed-
ucation Office of Child Development. We have consultants, so-called
consultants, and as Sue Brock said. my consultant comes 1n once every
- few months to tell us some new changes in regulations. It usually
means we are going to have to throw out all the old forms. use some new

forms. fill out everything differently. They never really want to know
what is happening in our p m” In my program. I could have my
kids watching television all day and nobody would really know or

Senator Havakawa. Then you want to add one more bureaucratic

proceduref ‘ a :
Ms. MarsH. No. I would like to see the same staff, the same very large

salaries which are allocated to the staff, come.'Sto assist programs in

develdping quality services.
. A4y
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Senator Haraxawa. Do something other than what they now dot

Ms Mamszx. Exactly.
Senator Haraxawa. Good. Thank you. ,
‘Onfi No. 5 there is a reference to something that I don't know about at

all because aEpnrently I wasn't in California when this h:ﬁpened.
When you talk about Federal legislation which would se¢ stan rds. et
cetera, “no buy out such as the recent disgrace in Cglifornis.” what

ha Eed!

g Marsit. What happened was prior to aboGt a ¥
munity-beased child care programs, such astheone I am the
was funded through matching- State and Federal Gove
t.hmugﬂ) title XX. Then what happened was that Gov r Brown felt,
and the legislature and various powers that be in the government felt,
that they did not want to comply with the Federal requirements for
staﬂ’—chird’ ratios. They believe that child care is too expensive. The way
to get around this was to buy out the Federal money with State money.
They took the Federal money. put it in some other program and su
stituted State money for that Federal money so that we becrme State-
only funded. In this way they werc able to et around the staff-child
ratio requirement. That is what T am talking about. ~-

Senator Havakawa. If they directly accepted the Fede money
they would have to observe certain guidelines which theyv wished to
avoid, is that it ? )

Ms. MarsH. Yes.

Senator Havyaxawa. And those guidelines had to do with what, staff>
child ratios?

Ms. Marsmi. Yes. .

Ms. Brocx. I think it is important to add. some one earlier on men-
tioned that something nice that might happen in the future would be
that all child care programs would have the same guidelines. In Cali-
fornia right now there are four or five different sets of regulations. The
only thing that is the same across the board are. in fact, the number
of toilets.

M<. Marsa. T just wanted to make one more comment on that., The
community-based programs. that is. the programs that are private -
nonprofit programs and not part of the school systemn, were the ones
who were bought out. The school .system was allowed to maintain
Federal ratios. The arzument that was given was, that they have more
money because they receive local taxes. whereas communitv-based pro-
grams do not. Therefore. since we receive less money to hire staff we
should have lower qualityv. Qur response 1s we want to have the fund-
InZ necessary so we can hire the appropriate number of staff. We found
that a very backwards kind of argument, not to mention discrimina-
tion against community-based programs.

Senator Havaxkawa. Thank Mo very miuch,

Thanks te all of vou. ' ,

Senator CraxstoN., Thank You a great deal. You have been verv.-
very helpful. '

Now we have a panel on information and referral programs. con-
sisting of these witnesses : Pattv Sicgel. San Francisco Child Care
Switchboard: Betty Cohen of BANANAS. Berkeley: Toni Novak-
Sutley, Community Child Care Council, Santa Rosa.
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STATEMENT OF PATRICTA SIEGEL, DIRECTOR, CHILDCARE -
- BOARD, SAN FRANCISCO; BETTY COHEN, M.SW., BAN AS,
BERKELEY: AND TONI NOVAX-SUTLEY, CODIRECTOR, COMMU-
° " 'NITY CHILD CARE COUNCIL OF SQNOMA COUNTY, CALIF., A

- PANEL ° o . <

Ms. Srecer. I am Patty %agel. I am director of the Child Care
Switchboard, San Francisco. © = = .’ LT : T
I would like to introduce the members of the pan _ L
Betty Cohen from BANANAS in Berkeley and i Novak-Sutley
of the Sonornia County Child Care Coordinating. cil. : )
- . All of us are mem%ers of an informal network of ‘resource and
referral agencies throughout the State. This network meets regularly
and w& are able to help each other in terms of our ewn program devel-
opment in a very exciting field. ' S
Persomally, I have worked at the Switchboard since 1972 and served
as director since 1975. We provide comprehensive information and re-
-ferral services to parerits seeking child care and other child related
services. As the parent of three young children and the organizer of a t‘ﬁ
. neighborhood-based playgroup. I was aware of the often painful diffi-
culty and anxiety experienced by parents looking for child care ar-
_rangements that truly met their needs. Although information and
referral services are a-unitersally mandated social service under title
X X, little specific data on the diverse and)available child care services
is maintained or dissemingted by “county welfare departments.
The hunt-and-peck methodlof findirlg ehild care costs parents and chil-
dren precious time. energy, and adjustment. Our goul is to make avail-
able to parents updated information about the full range of child care

.services available. or not available in San Francisco and prqvide
betfer utilization of child care slots available in public and private. ..
programs. ’ - ' - - s

'Y think one of tha really important things about our panel is that.
_eur services are not limited to thé parents who are eligible under title
X X. We are offering a referral service and resources to the entire com-
munity. That is something that is quite different from most publicly.: -
funded child care programs. ‘ _ . -, -

r service emphasis has always had a strong focus and support for
parental-choice in choosing child care. Making the chil§ care choice
which best meefs.a family’s needs requires updated info tion on the
full range and availabilitv_of child care services in the ‘community.

. Gathering and maintaining this information, ‘which includes both
formal and informal types of care, ¥ referring it te the community =
is’the core of our service and the service of other organizations like us.

I will save myv concluding remarks until after we have heard from
. Betty and Toni who are going to talk"abou*w their agencies serve-
> - ‘parents and providers. .. W . .
'Senator Craxstox:. Thank vou.. - ‘f - B '
Ms. Cohen you may proceed. | . . LT
Ms. Cormex. My name is Betty Cohén. I work at Banarmas, a child ~
care information service in Alameda County. =~ . ¥ e .,
- . Our telephone ‘at Bananas rings about 60 times a day. People .
call us for infoymation ‘about child care, babys_itperé;schools, carseats;”
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- where to buy inexpensive toys, how to o}ganize ooéperative b%ﬂit-
- ' 4ting, playgroups, programs for special children. They call us about

child-rearing books, classes for children, parent workshops, flame
retardant sleepwear. They call us about day tare regulations, legis-
lation, scrounge supplies -and ‘materials, toy lending and recycling.
Everything, as we would. expect, that has to do. with children and
families. People also call us about free food, clothes, furniture, doc-

‘tors, lawyers, problems with welfare, television, any kind of emer-

ncy. They ¢all us when they are desperate, crying, hysterical,
istraught. They even call us when they are happy, and they often

thank us. o _ : .
At Bananas we are as interested now in the people who call us as

we were 5 {ears ago when we beFa.n as a small parent-run playgroup -

exchange. We have, in ffict, built our reputation on quality services
for families. We believe that it is time for public services to offer
quality comparable to the need.- To what benefit {is.it to take the
time. and it does take time. to what benefit is it to invest the energy,
and ‘it does take energy, to. plan and deliver humane Services: The
benefits are for aljof us, the people needing services as well as the
people delivering fthe services. We at Bananas have made policy.

decisions throughout the years of our dramatic growth, from thries"

calls each day. to 65 each day. based on these benefits, and we havp
never.regretted them. S -

A list of schools and facilities is just the very beginning in the
individual farmily’s search_for child care. The real wark, the compli-
cated and important work of finding and choosinggchild care, involves
all parents in a-retrospective journey through thier own past ex-
periences as well as in a contemplative journey into their future and”
their-hopes fox their children. Although most parents call with a simple
“Ieed a babysitter now. can you help,” they are usually concerned
about"and ready to discuss questions like do I. really want to work
and leave my child with someone els do I feel that child care of any
kind is good., did my mother work when I was a child, have I ever

-seen the kind of care I want for my child. how will T know or how

will. I feel when I find the right child care. how can I trust someone
else to really care for my child, what if something happens.

In many, ways, too complicated to discuss in" depth-here, these"
are questions which are common to all parents, cross-culturally, cross-.
economically. Despite the drastic changes in economic realities. ~with.
for instance, 50 percent of mothers working, most people inthe United -
States still find child care an unacceptable alternative. Parents still
feel mothers should stay home to care for their own children. We
hear about these feelings from thousands of callers, from AFDC
parents to the financial elite. - =

An-information and referral service truly designed to meet the
real need most parents have to discuss and come to terms with these
questions can never be replaced by a published list of child care
facilities, a computer printout. or a recorded message. Such fech-
niques have been seductive to Government in the past because on paper
thev appear to deliver results.’ A parent needs information about:
child care facilities. well. lere is a list 6f child care facilities. What
more is there? But’ with a true interest in -supporting families and"
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in helping them function more effectively, -we must examine these
kinds of questions. A list is just the rawest of data. In fact, it is
usually outdated by the time of completion.

We are not speaking of some deep psychological session in which
people spend hours examining their innermost thoughts and feelings
rwith a psychoanalytically trained therapist, at $40 an hour, only to
decide to hire a babysitter to come to their home for a few houtrs a
woeek. Most parents must work and they must answer these questions
to feel confident in their child’s care. Quality information and referral
services involve training telephone workers who do not tell parents
what to do or what is best for them, but who learn to help parents
strengtnen their own decisionmaking skills. This staff does not n
to have special degrees, licenses, or certification. They do rfeed special
qualifications, commitment, the ability to be a good listener, patience,
flexibility, and the strength to discuss the basic, yet complicated, con-
cerns about child care. Answering our phones over the past 5 years,
we have had parents of all kinds, workers who came to us through
CETA, workers who came to us from iversity education, but we
have found categorically that parents myke the best phone workers. .
They have, of course, as working parents, faced the same dilemmas.
No w y 1s too mmsigmificant to discuss/ what 1f I am sick, what if
my child is sick, and, a mor¢. importgnt question like will my child
care for the caregiver more't cares for me. Working parents
- really understand these feelings. : e

All through our.development and growth. we have made an effort
to keep in touch”with the parents who call for information. Now we
receive 1.500 calls each month and when the time came to_say we
are just too big and-we receive too many calls to follew on all
these people. we could not say lef’s just file away their s and
forget them. This was one.of the many important policy decisions
we had to make. Then we decided to come into the office in the
evening to call back parents. The evening was the best time for parents
because if they had found work and found child care, they woyld
be working in the day. It was not the best for our 'staff. who also had
families of their own. We had to find a wav. and we did. to compen-
sate our staff for this saerifice and commitment. The compensation,
I might add. was not financial. Following up on our referrals is also

. .part @ needs assessment. We find that although we have discussed
many of the difficult questions with parents, almost 50 percent. of
those who found care remain unsatisfied and have settled for situations

- abaut which they are unhappy..They say that although they were
clear about what they wanted, they were unable to find enough op-

- tions in the present system. : -

. In postulating a Federal child care policy: designed to support
families. we place our belief in people and in quality services at the.
foundation. We feel this belief is justifiable philosophically and we

- can prove that it is justifiable financially. It is not how much moneyv is
spent, but rather how it is spent. The same thing agairr and again. We
started our service by having a garage sale and bv using the $1 bills sent
1n by appreciative parents. We would suggest a Federal mant te com-
mitted to grassroots decisionmaking and community needs a ent.

“In the past when the Federal Government mandated such projects, it
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included all its components and services, and-many of these projecta
turned out not to be applicable to the ditferent needs of different areas
of this country. Each community and the parents in it should have the
right 1o decide on thé¢ir own-commugity.system. They will assume the
responsibility if it is given. Quality -Thformation and referral has the
potential to coordxnat.o not only what existd locally already and to
maximize its usage, but to dehne unmet ngeds. Qgpl‘ity information
and referral works by the good old- fa.shxoned' met people to peo-
ple, daily confact with people, being an mtegra.l and meorta.nt part
of the very popdlation it serves. .

It 1s not thieiparticulars which concern us here’ (and they have been
the concern of Federal policy in the past), but the broad parameters of
what a successful information and referral group might look like, one
designed to truly support families. It will be concerned with quality
service, it will have a staff reflecting the community served, it will be
willing to learn about the local cormmunity in a true outrea.ch pro-
gram, it will have peolicymakers as phone workers and it will provide
stafl support. Above all, such groups should be allowed to start the
service with a simple and well-defined task, for example, the collec-
tion, compilation and description of the already existing services, and
then be allowed to flourish and grow naturally in response to the needs
uncovered in each community. This policy would mean Féderal com-
. mitment to financial flexibility which support natural evolution. This
is. In fact, opposite of what now exists: fund a service in a big way
and. then. because ‘of tigght money, shrink it each year. Staff then
spends at least 50 percent of their time fundraising and hustling. We
propose: start small. etpand according to real individual community
n

ALY e thank and encouru.ge this committee to continue looking at child
. care in a serious way. We believe that with information and referral

flourishing nationwide. the Government will have an active advisory

group which will really reflect the needs, hopes and frustrations of
American families. Policies based on such information cannot fail to
"be successful and money will not be wasted on programs which are not
.useful to the very people thev are supposed to serve.

Thank you. ° . i

Senator-CRANSTON.- Thank you

[ The prepared statement of Ms. Cohen and other materlals sub-

m:tted'forthe record follow:}]

-
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"needing services, as well as the people delivering services.
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Our telephone at BANANAS rings pbout 60 times a day. People call us for
fnfor-n-t‘lon about chtld care, babysitters, schools, carseats., where to buy
1mxpons*ln toys. how to organire cooperative babysitt'lng. p’lqygroups
about childrearing bool:s. classes for children, parent workshops, flame re-
tardant sleepwear. Thq call us about day care r'egu‘lat'lons. legislation,
s:rounge supp'l fes and mteruls. toylending and rec;yc‘l*lng -- everything, .
as we would expect. that has to do with children and fmi'l'ln. But, pecple
also call us about free focd, clothes, furniture, doc'r:ors. Tawyers, problems
with welfare, televiston. They call us when they're desperate, crying. hys-

distraught: they even call us when they're happy: and they often

-

tertcal,
thank us!

At BANANAS we are as interested now—in the_people who call us as we were

fve :}ears ag0 when we began as a small parent-run playgroup exchange. We

have, in fact, built our reputation on quality services to families. We

believe that it {s time for public services to offer quality comparable to '
the need. But, services such as we hope for take a great deal of time and

effort. To what benefit 1s 1t to take the time, and it does take time, to

what benefit i1s it to fnvest the energy, and it does take energy, to plan
The benefits are for all of us —- the people

We at BANANAS

and deliver humane services.

have made palicy decisions throughout the years of our dramatic growth -- -

from three calls each day to 65 -- based on these benefits, and we have never
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regretted them. -
A 11st of schoo‘ls and’ facﬂ'ltfa 1s Just tbo nry beginning in the 1nd1v.1¢ual

cdre. Tbo real work, the cow'licatod and 1wortant
all parents in a retrospec-

- fa-ny 3 search for chi‘lé

umrﬂndtng and choosing child cdre. involves
tive journdy through their own past experfences al well as in o contemplative -

Journey 'hto their future and thair hopes for their children. Altheugh mpst N
parents c.l! with a simple “I need a babysitter: can ybu help?”, they are usu-

cﬂy concerned and ready to dfscuss questions f‘lko.
Oo I really want to work and leave my child with souneone else?

Do 1 feel that child fare of any kind 1s good?

- Dtd my mother work when ! uas a child?
Nm I ever seen the kind of care I went for oy child?
Mow will I know or how will I feel when "1 f‘lnd th. right chi‘ld un?

Mow can I trust someone else to Hu'l‘ly care for uy child?

What 1f something happens? .
. - - » .

these are questions wh'l?

In many ways too complicated to discuss in depth here,
Stmply stated most

are common to all parents -- cross~cultural; cross—econoni-c.

people in the United States, despite the drastic changes_in economic realitfezy--

with, for 1nstance: 50% of mothers working -- stf1) find child care a&n unacceptable

_altemt‘. Parents still feel motbers should stay home ;o care for their own
children. He hear about these feelings from thousands of callers -- from AFDC

parents to the financial elfte.

An information and referral service truly designed to meet the ;ea'l need most pa-
rents have to discuss and con? to terms with these questions can never be replaced
by a published 1ist of child care facilities. a computes® printout, or a recorded

message. Such techniques have been séductive to government in t'he past because
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on paper thay appear to deliver ns-otts -+ & parent needs information about child
care facilitigs, well, here I3 & 112t of child care’faciifties! What more i3

thon;l' But with a true interest in supporting families and in helping them function
wore effectively. we must, exsmine these kinds of questions. A 1ist 13 just the
rawest of data; ‘ln‘fact: it 1s usually ocutdated by the time oi" completion. ST

ln are not spoaklng of some deep psychological ussion in which people spend hours
wning t!nir ‘tnnermost thoughts and feelings with a ps_ychoanal.yticany trained
therapist (at $40/hour) and then decide to hire a dahysitter to come into their
-home for a few hours a week. Most par-e;tts must work and they must answer these
questifons to feel confident in their chi'lc!'s care. Quality information and -rtfer--
‘1 services ‘tnvolve training telephone workers who do not tell parents what to do
what ty best for them, but who learn to help parents stnﬁgtinn their own dect-
sfon-making sk1l]s. This staff does not need to have special degrees, licenses,
or certi{fication; bgt. they do;neod special qua'liff'c'atfons - Eounit.mﬂt. the abdbil-
1ty to be a good 11stener, patience, flexidbility, and the strength to discuss the
bastc yet complicated concerns ab_outr::hi‘ld cire. Answering our phones over the
past five years, we have had ;.nrents of all kinds, workers who came tt; us through

C.E.T.A., workers who came to us from unfversity education; but we have found, cate-

gorically, that parents make the dest phone workers. They have, of course, as wor-
king parents, faced the same di lemmas ——No -worry is too insignificant to discuss
"will she 11ke the caregiver more than me?™ Working parents understand these feel-

ings.

A1l through our development and gro)h.' we have made an effort to keep in touch with
the parents who call for information. Now we receive 1500 calls each month and,

when the time came to say "We are Just too big and we réceive too many calls to fol-
low up on all these people”, we could not say “"Let's just file away their cards and
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forget them."”
We decided to come in to the office in the evening to call back parents.

This was one of the many fmportant policy decisions we had -to

make.
The svening was the best time for parents bacause, 1f they found work and found

chi1d care, they would be working in the day. It was not the best for staff

who had familfes @f their own. But, we also fouad .a way to compensate (not finan-

cially} our staff-for this sacrifice and commi tmant. Following up on our 'forrah

s also part of needs asicssment. We find that although we have discussed -ll'ty

of the dtfficult questions with parents. aimost 50% of those who found care rémain ‘
unsatisfied and have settled for situations about which they are unhappy. They
say that although they were clear about what they uanted. they were unable to find

cnough options 1in the prt-sent system,

‘-In postulattng a fec}eral child care-policy designed to support families, we place

our beltef tn pecple and in-quality services at the foundation. We feel this be-

Ttef ts Justifiable phitosophically and we can prove that it fs Justifiable finan-

cfally. It f3s not how much money fs spent, but rather how it 4s spent that matters.

We started our service by having a garage sale and from the $] o
We woula suggest a federal mandate commit-
In the past,

Agatin and agatn.
Df11ls sent 1n by appreciative pamts.
ted to grassrovots decisidt-ul:ing and community self-evaluations.
when the federn gover-n-ent unda.ted such projects, 1t included all its components
and serv'lces; these prvojects turned out to be not applicable to the df fferent needs

of d'lffen:nt areas of the country. Each community and the parents in it should

have the right and will assume the responsibility to decide on their own couumn‘lty.,;’.
system. Quality fnformation and referral has the potential to coordinate not only
what extsts locally already and to maximize its usage but to define unmet needs.

Quality informatfon and referral works by the good old-fashioned mathod -~ people
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to people -- datly contact with people, being an integrel and {fmportant pert of

tha very population 1t serves.

The twmportance of community assessment is especifally strong in the field of child

care. For ifnstance. One cosmunity may have a great need for subsidired child care
contars, 1tke Ock'lu.!d where- there 13 at least a two-ysar waiting 1fst for all df
trict centers. Yet a commun 1ty neacby, such as Berkeley. may have different
altogether. Local information and referral -- for some cosmunities 1ike
City mioht be a small neighborhood center, or in & sprawling suburd -;lght
seversl small citfes. It {s not the particulars which concern us herwe ( & they
Mn been the concern of federal policy in the past) but t,hc broad parametes of
what s successful Information and referral group might logk ltke -- one designed
to support families. It will truly be coacerned with quality service, have a staff
nﬂccttﬁg the community served, be willing to learn about the local cosmunity.
have pol ‘lt;yL-k.rs as phone workers, provide staff support. Above all, such groups
should be allowed to start the seruice with a fairly simple and well-defined task
1.e. f.hi collection, coq:vﬁ-tion and description of the already existing services
and then be allowed to flourtsh and grow nRaturally in responsc to the needs un-
covered in each individual couuunt:y. This policy would mean federal cossmitment

to Pinancial flexibility which support natural evolution. This is, in fact, oppo-
.atte of what now exists; fund a'servlce in a big way and then, because of tight
Gollars. shrink 1t each year. Staff then spefds 50T of their-time fundraising

and hustliing. We propose: start small, expand according to real individual cosm-

nity needs. ' ‘ -

- r

¥e thank and eﬁeournge Seﬂatm: Cranston to continue this serious consideration of
the tssue of child care in Individual commnities. Fe believe that with information
and referral fleurishing natiomeide, the government will have an active advisory .
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group which will really reflect the needs, hopes and frustrecions of American

Policies baitell on such information cannot fall @0 be successful and

fami) fes.
woney wil not be waited on programs which are not sseful to ‘the very people they
are sv ed tOo serve. / - .-
loj{tfully submitted,
lotty Cohc
1 r. nm

County Chﬂdnn s Interest
Co-liss'loq

-

\‘1~ - o
-gBs O =T =pt_ 1 — 13 -
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BANANAS

PYEP-8KS SO6 VO ATTANYAL. AV YONLIVHS 4S70¢

Fobruary 27. 1978 .

Sonator Alafd Cramaten

Iubcammitioe on Child sand Muan
Oevelepssnt

4230 Dirksen Senats Office -
Sutilding

washingbon, D.C. 20510

Dear Senater Cranstom:

Enclosed are sy responses tv the Information and Referrel Questions
provgpted Ly your hovestar hcarings on chiléd care.

1 appreciated the opportumity to share Bananas’® views with yow at

the arings. It vas gratifying tu 1e0e that what we Lolievs are the
key fssuss in chfld care today - pesrental choice, diverstty, coroamity
control, and client wapget ware shared by 2l) participants.

Solutfona to child care probless are very cesplicated. The aduinistra-
tiem of Title XX tomies by Alireda County offers one poisible solutiem
for subsidized chtld care at sinfliwr cost. The procedure now serves
several diffarent hinds of Tamilfes. Any rent who 1 on AFDC (and
Jocking for work, or in a trailning program) or low incoms and working
(d22er=1ned by 1esle) can qualify for these funds. Once approved,

t.h?v can themn call Bansnas {( or thair local child care ‘nformation and
referral servics) and chose chilé care frum the privete market. This
cethod of subsidization encourz es porenlsl chofce, sti~wvlates the
privats sarket, and elimfnates cunrlicstion of services by maaimtzing
csage of privats family day care and centsrs. It als0 13 a step to-
ward secCuring basic wages for day care provicers., The cost 13 zintmal
because parents do pay & fee deterained by & s11ding scale and
government does not pay full cost for all participants. -

I would Yihe to add that the MHcal:tirt oodel has mot shomn thses ad-
vantages. It is -very expensiva and dces not appeal:  to work? parents
becaveas of the shortened houwrs . {In Berkeley and OGekland, TOr e la,
the raxicus poisible tHm 45 9-3 -~ certainly nst suffictent for a full

T o wr‘s‘ln?‘pcmt). In addition, cocntinued and expanded “unds pul into
Headstart eTin.inats & good deal of parental choice already In jecpardy.
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uwppert sevrvi
ssdition, leedutart 0ot ABt Tven serve chi wunder three and wm
are ne-‘ﬂa. s good porcentagh of owr telephene cells fram parents
with chtlgrun ta the carller ysars.

. e Senanas ats can bu af Turther sasistance ts yeou. ploass fes)
free to ash. iMe wfil, OF sourse, b folloning any legislation on
<child care with rt taterest. .
Stincerely,

et sl

bananes Suﬂ_
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“1l. 0D YOU PIND MMAT CHCE YO MAVE MELFED PARELIES TO 718D OTMEN OiLD CAMg
IVICES NEY CALL O YOU TO MELP TNEM 7 13D OTVER PAMILY SUPPORT SERVICES?

Sofiattely,. yos. la fact, ofter o parent Ren had contect with BARARAS . even
17 we hove not boon oble te hwip them fiag to child care, thay will
ofion cal) becl for sther Lrpos of wer¥ices. ? & phane warter ts Geing her/
his job., requests For other services may Sven Do pentanesua, In CONJung L tan
with rogustts Tor Etrect child cove. Or, & perent may call feor child care
and really be fesling sut perstbilition Por other 2inge of help.

T™is will apt sxcwr witBout & wry coumittod prone 2taf?. Rotation 8f phone
worh s helpful 1y Pful te tasure that a Phone warter 1t ast saheus tod -
(Mt—‘uﬂ’ for sach call)l. CUspethy ts vits! .- wo Rave found that Seremts

mbhe the brit phone werters becsuse, a2t parents, they have wnperieoncay oany

of the seme frustrations., And. Mesidility 1y 8oy -- the orgenization as

4 whole mst bo flontdle sbeut 1ts rele as 4 gonera! 2uPPort service 18 re-
spond te I Pfyrent parenta’l needs as they artee.

Z.mmcath'rmmmummmcx!mmmmm
NOT siT OULD CARE SERVICES —- POR DUAPPLE. A FAMILY 1IN MEXD OF MUTRITICMAL
RV OR Al MEATH WMAVICES — AD, 17 30, AL YOU ML TO FeDVIDE

WO REFDRRALS

Ne are comtacted by parents looking for services of al!) types. Owur S8 ic
taformstion end referrel comporwnt i3 chtild care (conter-based. Tamily day
care, nursery schools, 1afant ceore,. eatended day core. playgrouws., cOOOeres-
tives, alternative schools. babysitters, etc.) but we 2130 publicize ouwr adbtll-
Ly to refer to: manta) health o ios OoFr Tndividuals., suwPPOrt groups. clas-
sed (art, mumic., gym), suwpply etc. e got Queattons regerding cer
safet] aptrition, flame retsrdan . Owur ouwlh services incluge a Tami iy
counselor who operates a “werm-}ing pre-crisfs callys and o I.rturod
Nurse who doos Mealth cownseling, elmpit always provide help on eny
chilé-related 'ssuws or direct paren LORPOME who Can.

of Tuccess Decause they genersl-
1y begin by focwsing tash or grow with the need, greduslly.
It wduld be almost 1 1ble for a reawiy QrQuP to tven begin to pro-
vide a1 diverie InfOrmmtion OR reICUTrCel B3 wi TIRG we do. Our W;ﬂ.t

have had yoars to becoms whpt they are today.
3.A. *OW DO YOU CETAIN INFORPAT ION ABDUT SERVICES. AVAILABLE IN YOLR COPPRNITIES?

Histarically, wo sowght owt services of all kinds by phone calls, sttending mwel-
in9s and genere! publicity. Lach sttempt to obtaim s1pecific types of itaforma-
tion wai based on an eapreised need Oy parents. bWy comptled swuch iaforwmation
yoarly 1fa the 1 fTor m. compendiun 0f low cost trips shd services
for paremt: fa ty. Presently ocwr Newiletier (which gows

to over 7_.000 parents, provideri and support agencies snd Our general reputa-

V)

Grassroots organtzatt have &4 bette

ERIC &

DA 1 Tt Provided by ERIC .
. -
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tion as on rella grouw for parents (based on % peery oFf service) smsent
that we w0 Tonger Reve to 3oltcit Informmtion. Feople or apencieos offaring
chlld-rolated 2wrvicot Aow RBLIPy us end requett cur help in getting star-

tod.
. YoAT AN e MRINCIFA CREZTACLES YOU FACE N GETYING TE MCEIIAMNY [NFOR-
MAT ION TEM SAVICIZ A0 FPAZIING TFAT INFORPATION ON TO INTEMSTED

FamiL oS _
The principles obitacls 1tn geiting the necersary Informatton On ..nuc 1a
_n{?‘g tnadequate channels of commmmnicaltion, Dut being sbdle te vee what & rer-
vice rwally proviges. A yseful referral 13 not wimply & 11t of grouws or
fndividuels, Dut Inforematidn beyond name, place and purpose -- Procedure

for uring the 1ervice, reaponse from The people providiag 1t, tise factors,
vwality... This mpens that follow-up must be performed and that personal
?!ut.r.m} connections must by setadltahed. OFf course this tales tiswe

-- but 1t ts the only way to Insure thet your refervals sre useful to parents.

4. OO YOU FIND TFAT PARINTS TAxE A MOSE ACTIVE ACRE IN THEIR O+ILD’S DAY
CARE PROCRAIM N THEY MAVI” LLICTED THAT PROGAAM FROM AMONG A MIBER OF
AL TERMNATIVES?

Parents don't necessarily teke a zn "esctive role™ tn thetr child's chtlg
care 31tuation when they ve selected Child core with care. 8But thetr role
could b conttdered aclive timply becauie they ' ve toten the time and enerqgy

Lo seeh Oout vartous (hi1ld csre alternalives, By doing 10 they will, unddubled-
1y Do happler with the sftustion they have chosen, or at lessrt will. anow

why they chole 8 cortaln environment -- even 17 1t dorr POt seet with thelir
complete acceptance. In other words, parents feel more in control when they
are able to mehe logical, thoughtful deciiionts about thelir child's 1ife and
nence foel Detter about th 21tuation I1n geners).

Without careful thought end comparetive ~“thopping”. parents tend to fee!l
powerisis and unheppy. )

S.A. AT PROPORTION OF N REQUESTE FOR INFORMATION OR ASSISTANMCE THAT
YOU RECEIVE COMES FROM OMILD CARE PROVIDERS? )

203, not iIncluding our monithly calls to providers updating their programs
openingi., and other needs .

-

Te. wAT ASSISTANCE DO You PROVIDE PROVIDERS? : o

a special phone line for providers only
their groups of children to our office
. while they take time for important

® referrals to thetr programs,

* relief care--providery can br
for a morning of planned acgi
business i

® pre-crisfs couhseling by Betty C
1ing cb!ld.n in their care, their
femilies

* hgalid) or safezy tnformation, from Judith Calder, our Registered Nurse.
with on—s1te visits by appointaents

* a toy lending library

* free materials for use 16 their arts or crafts programs, such as wood

. our trained soctal worker, regard-
ts, or information for thelir Own



. ,scrapa paper, fabmcs, et h'e a'!so offer recyc'led equipnent 'er cr'lbs, L
. cots, etc,-" - - - " TS Yiime Lo T

* Handouts with idezs for acdﬂties “and patterns for projects™ —‘_‘::-—_:’7"""'3‘,‘ ‘:;'

ey * sample provider & parent gontract: & emergency forms and a new form _provi-- mILUE

.. ders can use to let parcnts Lr.ou thelr cnildren have been e:npnsed to-a T TI-y
contagdous disease . SR e

* information and Suppdrt to anyone int sted In starting a new’ program o T

* workshops, magy for ccilege cMaxes. bookkeeping, first aid, fire
Tafety, toy ¥king, eic. : : '

- **’a, substitute file e - ’ ' R |

If you wou‘ld 1ike more detailed 'm.o' ~=tion on these or any other issues of
- child care, plca se cohtact us. wWe hoep comprezhinsive statistics on the needs

ang 2vailability of services in our arca and would be gtad to share these with B
- yo - -

vio

' - 18‘_—; - ' ) ‘ . <
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. Senatch-é’i‘m\:. Ms. Novak:Sutley, you may proceed. ,
. Ms Novax-SurrLEy. My name is oni.ﬁ' ovak and I am a codirector
- of the Community Child Care Counkil of Sonoma County, Calif., also
%nown as Sonoma County Four C’s. ™ - ' : oo
. ‘'We are. funded by the State Department of Education under AB
- 3059,the Alternative Child Care Payments Act,to provide resource and
referral services to the parents, caregivers, and public of Sonoma and
‘ ?’h:fm Counties. We receive well over 400 to 500 calls a month just for
ild care referrals. ' a2 T R
- The area which we serve is a mixture of rural and counter-culture
communities and rapidly developing suburban tracts. We are now the
_ second fastest growing county in California, and a large part of the
new population coming in are “yonng parents with children. .
Among the two-parent families frequently. both parents must work,
creating a heavy demand for child care.-Yet Sonoma County receives
onl‘f about half the statewide average of child care dollars per capita,
and a real shortage of child care exists. : -
In Sonoma County there are approximately 20,000 children eligible
for day care—Ilow-income children—but only about 5,000 licensed slots
for all children in the county regardless of income level. -
_ For 1 year now in Sonoma County we have been providing a
referral service for parents seeking child.care to openings in all li-
censed homes, centers, and preschools, and to parent co-ops. In addi-
tion, we make many referrals te all kinds of other-¢hildren’s, youth
and family services, and we answer numerous general human service
questions. ' _ e _
Within our agency, we combine a wide , of functions and pro-
It is a\very small ncy, I might add. We maintain a toy-
ending and adult resource library, we serve asumbrella sponsor for the
child care food program .in 66 family day-care homes serving over
$00 children, we coordinate program planning and initiate new child’
care projects with other a.fencies and community groups around needs
like afterschool care, child abuse and neglect, and infant care. We .
provide training and job development through CETA projects. ’ '
.- Ome such training effort, our Mainstreaming Project, illustrates
4C’s focus on coordination, as the triple purpose of this CETA-funded -
program is to provide training for caregivers in working with develop-
mentally disabled children, to offer centers the opportunity for an in-
tegrateci setting, with the additional staff provided by.our CETA
trainees, and to place children with special needs-in greups with other
- children. This project is a cooperative effort also. While  under 4C’s
sponsorship and supervision. much of the training and consultation is
also provided by the local Santa Rosa Junior College Department of
Special Education. the Sonoma County Office of Education and the
Agency for In evelopment. . '
Coordination Wgfhuman service agencies has also maintained our
- Child Care Re ] Service in Napa County, where funds were only .
granted by the artment of Education for 3 months, from April to
June of 1976, and then they were cut off. After setting up the service
during this period and arranging for the compilation and printing of
a Directory of Resources for Children in Napa County, our funds were
cut off and we could provide no more financial support, although we

s

1~
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bhave continued to assist and consult with the referral service there. .
However, the community responded in this crisis with some support
for this badly needed service. Half-time staff currently comes from the’
Napa County Commission on the Status of Women, some operating
support comes from the Napa County Office of Education, and infor-
miation dissemination from COPE, a parental support agency. We
expect our funds to be restored this January so that we can solidify
and continue this service to parents and caregivers in Napa County.
These examples of mobilixng existing resources in the local area
to provide for child care needs point to the tremendous potential of
weﬁ-funded and comprehensive information and referral programs in
cvery community. Not only is a coordinative resource and referral
-agency effective 1n stretching and strengthening local resources, it also
is a strong force in insuring parent choice. There-are as many individa
ual care needs as there are individual children. Every parent and child
. has a right to the most appropriate and desirable care. By informing
parents of all the available types.and possibilities for care, we afirm
their right to choose. Unfortunately, there is not the range of existing
care that there needs to be to protect that right. - .
. Thus. we function as advocates and an organizing force to generate
- the kinds of child care which are lacking and yhich the community
demands. from more rural and migrant care t§ care in low-income
multidensity -housing. We have a commitment to parent choice and to
quality in child care, and unless diversity of.care situations are main-
tained, the right to choose suffers. Resource and referral serves all
caregivers with information. cooperative sharing of resources, and
centralized services. * ‘ R
Efficiency, parent choice. coordination. and diversity of care can be
promoted by good resource and referral. However, funds for this serv-
ice must be forthcoming on a consistent basis, so that_services prom-
ised continue to be delivered to the maximum numbers of people.
Thank vou. :
[ The prepared statement of Ms. Novak-Sutley follows:] .

<
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- . TE3TDMISY FRESENTED CX NCYEISER 25, 1977

CHILD AND éUHAN SEJZLOPMINT SU3CCHTTTIE
J. 3. SENATE HUMLCI BESCURCES COMITTES -
8Y TUNZ Val, COMMINITY CHILD CTARE CCOUNIIL CF ‘”‘0"'- CCUKTY
"H_} rame is Toni Lovak and I am the Co-Director of the Cormunity Child Tave
Council of Soncma County, California. o are funded by the State -,Deparma-at. of .
Education to provi-ds Resource and Eeferral servicms to th;! pa.ront.s. cn:;egivers.
and public of Sonoma and Napa Zountles. The area which. v sn'-vo is-l.m_ix’turo
of ru=al and coﬁnter-cultur. cormmunities and rapidl,;r dovel'opl.;.g‘sx;b-irbn—z tracts.
| We are now the second fastest-growing county in Zalifornia and a large part of
thy new populat.io-: are younyg parents with small childron, and among the two-pa.re-*t
fam:liss, froquo'.-utl:,' both paronts must work, creating a heavy domand “or c-;']d
care. Yet .:»oron-: County rocoives only about half the statrwidae Averapge of 2-411.9
cara 4ollars par capita, and a shortaga of child care exists,

For .o-'m y=~ar now, in Sonoma County, we have been provigding a Referral Ser-
vice for parents mkin.g child care to openings in 311 licensed homes., centors, -
ard preschools, and to parent coops. In addition., we make many refe-rals to all
kinds of ‘cth'-r children's, youth, arnd family sarvices. and we answer numercus
-‘gonora.l numan servics Questions.

Within our agency, ua,contzino_ & wide range of functions and programs:
we maintain a toy-lending and adu.lt. resource libz-n-y;. w3 serve as umbrella
sponsor for tho Chila ...aro Food Program in 66 Family Day Care Homes serv: ng.b}rqr

500 ch:ldron- we coordinato program plar--ung and initiate new c¢hild care pro-

Joc_?.s. with other agenciasa and <ommunilty groups 'a.x-':ound nesds like afterschool

care, child abuse and neglect, and infant ¢care; we provide trainirng and Job deve-

lopment through CETA srojects.

ERIC R :

PAruntext providea by enic [ - .
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.'On; such trainirg effort, our Mainstresaming Frojsct, 1llustreates 3C*'s

focus on coordination, as the triple purpose of this CETA-funded program is

L]
to provide training for caregivers in working with developmentally Aisabled -
children, to offer centers the opportunity for an intesgrated setting with the

additional staff provided by trailness, and to place children with spacial néods -

‘;n groups with othar children., Thix Froject is a cooperative eoffort also- .

while under 4C's sponsorship and supervision, training apd cornsultation is
J%so provided by th; Santa Rosa Qunior Colleges Department of Specilal Education;_
Sonoma County Cffice of Sducatioen, and the Agency for Infant DovolopMQAt; .

Coordination by hpnan :or91co aganclies has also maintained our Chila T
Rnf.rral_Sqrv;cc in Napa County, where Tunds were only granted by the Depajtrment
of Education for three months, from April to June of 1976, After setting up the
service during this éeripd. and arranging the compilation and printing of a
Directory of Rescurces for Children, our funds were cutfgoff and we could provide
no more financial ;upport. alihoush we have continued fo assist and consult
ﬁith the referral so;v;§05 However, the communitly responded in this crlsis with
support for a b;dly-noqdoq_sorviqe. Ealf-time staf’f comes fr;m the Napa County
Commission on the §tat;3 of _domernr, operating supp;?trfrcm the Cournty Tffice of -
Education, and.lnf;rﬁgiioﬁ dissamination from :.O.P.é,. a‘pafnntai‘suppori agency. .
we expact ocur funds.to be restor;d this January so that we can selidify and con-
tirmue this servigo-éo parents and caregivers in XNapa.Clounty.

These sxamplaes of mooilizing existing rescurces in the local Ar;a to ﬁrovide

for child care needs point tb the tremendous potential of Hall-fundadi;nd
comprehensive Information and Refar;;} proprans in aovery communlty._,xot‘bﬁly

is a coordirativa Resource and Refsrral agancy ;ffective in stretehing ;ﬁd -
sirgngthnn:ng IACAlbrgsources. it also 1is a strong force in ensuring parent choiza.
There are as na:ylindlvzdual care needs as thare are individual children.

Every parent anrd child has a right to the most appropriato and dasirable care.

e
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By informing pu-.nt'.s of all the avallable types and possibilities for care,
we affirm threir right to chooss. Unfortunatsly, there is not the range of
-xist.i::g care that there needs to be %o protect that right.
Thus, we function as advocates and an organizing force to generate _Y.h.e
kinds of child caro.uhich are lacking and which the community demands, from
'l-or-'rnral and migrant care to care in low-income mlti-&ensity housing. We
have a cormitment to parent choice and to guality in child care, and unless ' .
ldtnrsity of care situsations are maintained, the right to choose suffers. ’
Resource and Referral serves all caregivers with information, cooperative.
‘sharing of rescurces, and centralized services.
Efficiency, parent cholcs, coordination, and diversity of care can be -
promoted by good Resource And Amsferral. However, !‘und-s for this ‘service amst.
be forthcoming on a c?msi.st.on:t.' basis, so that services _promised continue to be

delivered to the maximum numbers of pecpla.

O
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Ms. Siecer. I just want to finish by pointing out some policy implica-
tions inherent in child care inférmation and referral. I would also like
to respond, in part, to your earlier question, Senator Cranston, about
?g: ds‘.xe make decisions on the distribution gnd sharing of Federal

As both Toni and Betty mentioned, we do follow up with parents.

. We phone them back. We try to find out not only what services they
‘did or didn't find, but whether or not they were satisfied with those
services. Now, we feel this kind of docfimentation. has tremendous
ntial for helping you to create meaningful policies. In the past it
as been common to require a needs assessment before funding new
child care programs, or related social services. Most of the time the
needs assessment is done on a one-shot basis. It may be very good, it
may be well done, and it may be relevant at the time it's done. Bat it
doesn’t provide you with an on-going picture of the service needs of
a given community. We really teve that by establishi child care
resource and referral agencies acrogs the State and Nation that you can
give yourself, the policymakers, a dad of on-going child care needs
assessment. . -

Let me give you an example of the kind of data that we gather:

Documentation of need for child care services within a given com-
munity : information about consumer concerns and preferences in child
care: information on special issues relative to chil(f care services, such
as the lack of infant care and the lack of services to developmental or -
disabled children. I think some of the earlier witnesses today referred
b